AL-FATHIHA

In the Name of Allah, the Most Gracious, the Most Merciful
Praise be to Allah, the Cherisher and Sustainer of the Worlds.

The Most Gracious, the Most Merciful;

Master of the Day of Judgement.

You (Alone) we worship; You (Alone) we ask for help.

Show us the straight path.

The path of those upon whom You have bestowed Your grace.

Not of those who earn Your Anger, or of those who went astray.

Al Quran 1:1-7

CONTENTS

S1. No.	Name of the Contents	Page No.
1	Governing Board, Academic Council and Board of Studies Meetings	9
2	Internal Quality Assurance Cell (IQAC)	11
	Best Practices	
	Students Self Help Scheme (SSHS)	14
	Students Help in First Aid (SHIFA)	16
	Manitham	16
	Earn While You Learn Scheme	17
	Deeniyath	18
	Moral Instruction	19
	Typewriting Classes	19
	Students' Counselling Cell	20
	Internal Compliance Cell	
	Anti-Ragging Committee	20
	Women Harassment Prevention Cell	21
	Newly Built & Renovated Infrastructure	21
	Scholarships	22
	Hostels	23
3	ISO	24
4	NIRF	25
4	Newly Appointed/Relieved Staff Members	25

5	Admission Details	30
6	The Office of the Controller of Examinations	31
7	Students' Council	34
8	Centre for Research	41
9	Centre for Digital Learning (DLC)	44
10	Department Activities	
	The Department of Arabic (Aided)	46
	The Department of Arabic (Unaided)	46
	The UG Department of Tamil (Aided & Unaided)	47
	The Research Department of English (Aided)	49
	The PG Department of English (Unaided)	50
	The UG Dept. of English (Unaided -Shift II)	53
	The PG and Research Dept. of History (Aided)	54
	The Department of Economics (Unaided)	56
	The UG Department of Mathematics (Aided)	59
	The Department of Mathematics (Unaided)	63
	The Department of Physics (Aided)	65
	The PG Department of Physics (Unaided)	71
	The UG and PG Departments of Chemistry (Aided)	76
	The UG Department of Zoology (Aided)	80
	The PG Department of Zoology (Unaided)	83

	The Department of Botany (Aided)	84
	The UG Department of Computer Science (Aided)	85
	The PG and Research Dept. of Com. Science (Unaided)	85
	The UG Department of Computer Science (Unaided)	89
	The Dept. of Information Technology (Unaided)	90
	The Dept. of Computer Applications (Unaided)	91
	The PG and Research Department of Commerce	92
	The Department of Commerce - A (Unaided)	104
	The Department of Commerce - B (Unaided)	106
	The Department of Commerce - Finance (Unaided)	107
	The Department of Business Administration	108
	The PG and Research Dept. of Microbiology (Unaided)	110
	The Department of Nutrition & Dietetics (Unaided)	122
	The Dept. of Library and Information Science (Unaided)	128
	Library	129
1	Part V Programmes	
	National Cadet Corps (NCC)	130
	National Service Scheme (NSS)	152
	Youth Welfare and Fine Arts	161
	Red Ribbon Club	165

	Youth Red Cross	168
	Physical Education	168
11	Sadakath Outreach Programme	175
12	Career Guidance Cell	181
13	The Placement Cell	182
14	The Alumni Association	184

ANNEXURE

Sl. No.	Name of the Annexure	Page No.
1	Details of the Student Enrollment and Profile	i
2	Details of Ph.D.s awarded to our Faculty Members	ii
3	Details of Ph.D.s awarded under the Supervision of our Faculty Members	iii
4	Details of Ph.D. Guidance and Ongoing Projects by our Faculty Members	iv
5	Details of Books Published/Chapters Published in Books	xiv
6	Details of Awards / Recognitions received	xix
7	Details of Orientation or Refresher Courses attended by the Faculty Members	xxii
8	Details of Seminars, Conferences and Workshops attended by the Faculty Members	XXX

9	Details of Papers presented in Seminars/ Conferences/ Workshops	lvii
10	Details of Papers published in National/ International Journals	lxxv
11	Details of Papers published in Seminars / Conferences/ Proceedings	xcii
12	Details of visit as Resource Person for Guest Lectures/Seminars/Ph.D. Viva-voce /DC Meetings	xcix
13	Details of Projects Sanctioned	cviii
14	NPTEL	cviii
15	Minor Research Projects	cix

Annual Report presented by the Principal on the 52^{nd} College Day

In the Name of Allah, the Most Beneficent, Most Merciful! May His Blessings be on the Holy Prophet (Peace Be Upon Him) and on all of us!

Esteemed President, respected Secretary, respected Treasurer, Members of the Managing Committee, distinguished Chief Guest, learned Colleagues, Student friends and Guests, I am extremely happy to present the Annual Report on the academic and nonacademic activities and the major initiatives and events of this prestigious institution during the Academic Year 2022-2023. These achievements can be attributed to the dedication and team spirit of the students, faculty members and the members of the Managing Committee.

It gives me immense pleasure to extend a very warm welcome to the Secretary: Alhaj. T.E.S. Fathu Rabbani, President: Alhaj. Wavoo. S. Syed Abdur Rahman and the Treasurer: Alhaj. H.M. Shaik Abdul Cader. I cordially welcome the Executive Committee members of the Managing Committee: Alhaj. M.K.M. Mohamed Nazar, Er. L.K.M.A. Muhammad Nawab Hussain, Alhaj. P.S.M.Ilyyas and Prof. S.Abubucker. With the same cordiality I would like to welcome the distinguished chief guest of this fine occasion, other invited guests, the teaching and non-teaching staff, parents and my dear students.

With immense gratitude I thank with devotional fervor, Almighty Allah for showing this institution the right path and guiding us safely to move on towards new zeniths. Every year our college reaches new altitudes.

This year is of course very special to us as the institution is celebrating its Golden Jubilee with two crowning glories – A++ grade in the VI cycle of NAAC

Reaccreditation and NIRF Ranking. At this prideful moment, I am delighted to share that our College has been reaccredited in the VI cycle with A++ grade at a CGPA of 3.56. Our college is in the 8th position at the State level and 2nd position at the University level. I also feel elated to share with you that our College appeared within the 150-200 Rank Band in the NIRF India Ranking – 2022 released by the Ministry of Education, Government of India. At this juncture, I wholeheartedly thank the IQAC Coordinator - Dr. A. Syed Mohamed, Head of the Department of Chemistry and the NIRF Coordinator - Dr. S. Mohamed Haneef, Dean of Arts and Head, Research Department of English for their unrelenting efforts and coordination in achieving this along with their efficient team members.

Every year, the Ifthar Get-Together, one of the religious observances of Ramadan, is held in our College, inviting reverant guests from other faiths, thereby fostering religious harmony. This year also the religious event was observed on 11.04.2023 at the College Mosque, in which the chief guest was Dr. K.P. Karthikeyan, IAS, District Collector, Thirunelveli, the other guests being Sivagama Kiriya Visharath R. Hari Shankar Sivam, Aalala Sundara Vedha Sivagama Vidyalayam, Thoothukudi and Rev. Fr. Dr. Mariadoss, S.J., Principal, St. Xavier's College, Palayamkottai.

I feel proud to announce that Sadakathullah Appa College is one among the selected "Premier Institutions" for **Paramarsh Scheme**, a University Grants Commission Scheme launched by the Union Minister for Human Resource Development to help the Mentee institutions in getting NAAC accreditation.

The Internal Quality Assurance Cell of Sadakathullah Appa College signed MoUs under the Paramarsh Scheme on 22.08.2019 with seven Higher Education Institutions: Wavoo Wajeeha Women's College of Arts and Science, Kayalpatnam; Annai Hajira Women's College, Melapalayam; Muslim Arts College, Thiruvithancode; St.Alphonsa College of Arts and Science, Karinkal; Kamaraj Government Arts College, Surandai; Government Arts and Science

College, Kovilpatti and St.John's College of Arts and Science, Ammandivilai. The IQAC is conducting regular Orientation Programmes and paying regular visits to the Mentee Institutions, along with the respective convenors. Under our guidance, St.John's College of Arts and Science, Ammandivilai has submitted the IIQA and St.Alphonsa College of Arts and Science, Karinkal has been accredited with B++ at a CGPA of 2.96.

I record here with a sense of obligation and recognition the service rendered by the three retired professors of the Sadakath family - Dr. A. M. Ayub Khan, Associate Professor of Tamil, Dr. A. Rasitha Begum Associate Professor of Mathematics and Mr. K. A. Ameer Hamza, Associate Professor of Computer Science. The College remembers with reverence and fondness, their many years of service to the College at various levels.

Governing Board, Academic Council and Board Of Studies Meetings

To ensure proper management of academic, financial and general administrative affairs, the College convenes various Statutory Body Meetings every year such as Curriculum Development Cell, Board of Studies, Academic Council and Governing Board. The meetings conducted this academic year are tabulated below.

S1. No.	Name of the Meeting	Date	Participants
			University Nominees:
			1. Dr.R.Kala, Professor, Department of Mathematics,
			2. Dr.A. Selvam, Associate Professor, Department of Plant Science,
			3. Dr.G.Murugeswari, Associate Professor, Department of Computer Science & Eng.
	Academic Council	30.06.2022	Experts from outside the College:
1			1. Dr.M.K.M. Mohamed Shafi, B-99, 7 th Cross Street, Maharaja Nagar, Tirunelveli – 627 011.
			2. Dr.M. Abdul Rahman, M.B.B.S.,M.S. 31/3C, North High Ground Road, Palayamkottai, Tirunelveli – 627 002.

9

S1. No.	Name of the Meeting	Date	Participants
			3. Prof. A. Abdul Hayu, 170B-30 th Street, Rahmath Nagar, Tirunelveli – 627 002.
			4. Mr.A. Nowshath, M.Com., M.L. 49, Sankar Colony, Palayamkottai - 627 002.
			5. Janab. K.Yoosuf Meeran, MIB, 5, 23 rd Cross Street, Maharaja Nagar, Tirunelveli – 627 011.
			UGC Nominee
			Dr.G. Gnanasundaram, Vice Chairperson, Central Institute of Classical Tamil, Chennai.
			State Government Nominee
	Governing	16 07 0000	Dr.R.Baskaran, Regional Joint Director of Collegiate Education, Tirunelveli Region
2	Board	16.07.2022	University Nominee:
			Dr.P.Madhava Soma Sundaram, Professor, Department of Criminology and Criminal Justice
			Educationalist:
			Prof.Dr.M.Mohamed Sitheeq, Former Principal, Illahia College of Engineering and Technology, Chennai,
3	Board of Studies (UG)	19.10.2022	B.Sc. Computer Science, B.Sc. Information Techonology, B.Sc. Computer Applications, B.Com., B.Com. Finance, B.B.A. Tamil, Arabic, English
			University Nominees:
			1. Dr.R.Kala, Professor, Department of Mathematics,
			2. Dr.A. Selvam, Associate Professor, Department of Plant Science,
			3. Dr.G.Murugeswari, Associate Professor, Department of Computer Science & Eng.
4	Academic Council	08.12.2022	Experts from outside the College:
T			Dr.M.K.M. Mohamed Shafi, B-99, 7 th Cross Street, Maharaja Nagar, Tirunelveli – 627 011. Dr.M. Abdul Rahman, M.B.B.S.,M.S. 31/3C, North High Ground Road, Palayamkottai, Tirunelveli – 627 002. Prof. A. Abdul Hayu, 170B-30 th Street, Rahmath Nagar, Tirunelveli – 627 002.
			4. Mr.A. Nowshath, M.Com., M.L. 49, Sankar Colony, Palayamkottai - 627 002.

S1. No.	Name of the Meeting	Date	Participants
			5. Janab. K.Yoosuf Meeran, MIB, 5, 23 rd Cross Street, Maharaja Nagar, Tirunelveli – 627 011.
			UGC Nominee
			Dr.G. Gnanasundaram, Vice Chairperson, Central Institute of Classical Tamil, Chennai. State Government Nominee
5			Dr.R.Baskaran, Regional Joint Director of Collegiate Education, Tirunelveli Region
	Governing Board	04.01.2023	University Nominee: Dr.S.Senthil Nathan, Professor, Sri Paramakalyani Centre of Excellence in Environmental Sciences, Educationalist: Prof.Dr.M.Mohamed Sitheeq, Former Principal, Illahia College of Engineering and Technology, Chennai,

Internal Quality Assurance Cell (IQAC)

The Internal Quality Assurance Cell (IQAC) of our college is responsible for the development and the application of quality benchmarks and parameters for the various academic and administrative activities of our college. It develops a heightened level of clarity and focus in institutional functioning. It coordinates internal communication to facilitate greater policy implementation and quality assurance towards its stakeholders. Every year, it collects feedback responses from students, parents and other stakeholders on quality-related institutional processes. It documents the organization of inter and intra institutional workshops, seminars on quality-related themes. The IQAC prepares the Annual Quality Assurance Report (AQAR) of the college based on the quality parameters and assessment criteria developed by the relevant quality assurance body in the prescribed format.

11

The Internal Quality Assurance Cell of our College is ablely headed up and regulated by Dr. A. Syed Mohamed, Head of the Department of Chemistry as the Coordinator, Mr. S. Khaleel Ahamed, Assistant Professor of English as the Deputy Coordinator and Mr. P. P. Saidali, Assistant Professor of History as the Assistant Coordinator.

Institutional Information for Quality Assessment (IIQA) was approved on 23/06/2022. Self-Study Report was submitted on 06/08/2022, Students' Satisfaction Survey on 29/08/2022 and Data Validation and Verification Report on 02/09/2022. The IQAC Steering Committee Meeting was organized on 16/12/2022 and a programme on Outcome-Based Education titled "The Designing of Course Outcomes and the Setting of Outcome-Focused Questions" on 22/11/2022, Mr. Ajay Bhagwat, Director, Inpods India Private Limited, Pune, India, serving as the chief guest. The Annual Quality Assurance Report (AQAR) for the academic year 2020-2021 was submitted on 12/03/2023.

Every year the IQAC conducts Academic Audit to evaluate the overall quality of the Teaching and Learning process in all the aided and unaided departments and the effectual functioning and discharging of services in all the offices of Sadakathullah Appa College. This year, the Academic and Administrative Audit was conducted for the Administrative Offices, Library, IQAC, and Part V activities on 10/10/2022 and for all the Departments on 11/10/2022. Dr.V. Balamurugan, Director, Manonmaniam Sundaranar University, Tirunelveli and Dr. William Dharma Raja, Dean, Faculty of Education, Manonmaniam Sundaranar University, Thirunelveli served as the External Auditors.

The accreditation given by National Assessment and Accreditation Council (NAAC) is regarded as a standard for assessing an Institution's Excellence in terms of offering Quality Education. Sadakathullah Appa College, being one of the premier Higher Education Instituition of the

southern Tamil Nadu, applied for reaccreditation in the IV Cycle. Before facing the actual NAAC Peer Team members on the campus, the College conducted two Mock Visits with external experts from outside. As such, Mock visit I was conducted on 28/01/2023 with Dr. M. G. Sethuraman, Former Director – IQAC, Professor of Chemistry, Gandhigram Rural Institute (DU), Gandhigram, Tamil Nadu and Dr. P. Thirumavalavan, Former Registrar, Bharathiar Unviersity and Registrar, Nurul Islam University, Thuckalay, Kumaracoil actng as the External Experts. Mock Visit II was conducted on 08/03/2023 with External Experts: Dr. M. G. Sethuraman, Former Director – IQAC, Professor of Chemistry, Gandhigram Rural Institute (DU), Gandhigram, Tamil Nadu; Prof. V. Vinod Kumar, Dean, Faculty of Languages and Head of the Department of English, Bharathidasan University, Trichy and Dr. B.Vanitha, Department of Economics, Bharathiar University, Coimbatore.

National Assessment and Accreditation Council (NAAC) members visited our College for the On-Spot Inspection on 16/03/2023 and 17/03/2023. The Peer Team comprised Dr. Siba Prasad Adhikary, Former. Vice Chancellor, Fakir Mohan University, Khordha, Bhubaneswar, Orissa acting as the Chairperson; Dr. Rachna Verma Mohan, Professor, Department of Education, Shri Lal Bahadur Shastri National Sanskrit University, South the Member Co-ordinator and Dr. Suresha Veerabhadrappa, Former Principal, JSS College for Women (Autonomous), Saraswathipuram, Mysuru, Karnataka, the Member. National Assessment and Accreditation Council (NAAC) approved the report submitted by the Peer Team members and declared the result on 21/03/2023. As such, our college has been reaccredited by NAAC at an A++ Grade with a CGPA of 3.56 in the IV cycle.

Feedback about the Faculty was collected from the students on 06/03/2023 in the IT and PG Computer Science Labs. Feedback about the

Curriculum was also collected from the students on 10/11/2022 and 10/04/2023.

Best Practices

In pursuit of fulfilling the Vision and Mission of the founders, the College has some unique best practices, that are dealt with in detail below.

i) Students Self Help Scheme (SSHS):

Students Self Help Scheme (SSHS), has been functioning for the past eleven years. This scheme is appreciated by many as it eases the pressure of economically disadvantaged students. Under this scheme each student pays a sum of Rs. 20/- per semester voluntarily to help their poor and needy friends. The amount collected under this scheme this year was Rs. 76,000/- and it was distributed to 38 economically underprivileged students. Dr. J. Abdul Khader, Assistant Professor of Commerce is the staff in-charge.

S.No.	Roll Numbers	Beneficiary Details	Amount Rs.
1	21SCH24	Subbiah. S	2,000
2	20ACO01	Afrina. A	2,000
3	20ACO61	Abuthahir. M	2,000
4	20ACO20	Izzath Fathima. T	2,000
5	20ACO62	Ahamed Riyaz. S	2,000
6	21ACO06	Ruksana Beegum. S	2,000
7	21SCC04	Barani Durga. M	2,000
8	21SCC10	Shenbaga Priya. S	2,000
9	20ACO08	Mariyam Marsuka. S	2,000
10	20ACS01	Ahmed Aashiqa. S	2,000
11	20ACO57	Riyas Ahamed. O. J	2,000
12	21SCH10	Arun Sudar. J	2,000
13	21ACO01	Anish Fathima. U	2,000

S.No.	Roll Numbers	Beneficiary Details	Amount Rs.
14	21SCC09	Sai Padmashini. S	2,000
15	20ACO52	Mohamed Mufrij. S. I	2,000
16	21ACO12	Syed Ali Fathima. S	2,000
17	21ACO09	Sameera Fathima. S	2,000
18	21ACO16	Amudhavalli. R	2,000
19	20AHS08	Muthu Lakshmi. M	2,000
20	21SCC02	Anisha. P	2,000
21	21SCC60	Thillai Rajan. S	2,000
22	20ACO46	Mohamed Abubacker Siddiq. A	2,000
23	21ACO04	Nargees Banu. S	2,000
24	21ACO07	Rukshana. A	2,000
25	20ACO48	Mohamed Anzer. S	2,000
26	21SCC57	Shrikanth. R	2,000
27	20ACO41	Amjad Khan. M	2,000
28	22ACO14	Safrin Bargana. S	2,000
29	20SCC55	Muthukumar. P	2,000
30	21ACO22	Janani. P	2,000
31	21SCC03	Anusuge. S	2,000
32	22SBH16	Lincy Jeyarani. S	2,000
33	21SEN04	Indhu. A	2,000
34	20ACO40	Alisheik Mansoor. A	2,000
35	20STA05	Karpagam. M	2,000
36	22SCO03	Esha Lakshmi. M	2,000
37	21SAR02	Saibun Nisha. A	2,000
38	20SCO44	Kalimuthu.K	2,000
		76,000	

ii) Students Help In First Aid (SHIFA):

A sum of Rs. 39,000/- has been collected under this scheme and it has been distributed to 12 needy students to meet their medical expenses this year.

S.No.	Roll No.	Beneficiary Details	Amount
			Rs.
1	20ACH37	Mohamed Thanzeelur Rahman	13,000
2	21SCF14	Saranya. K	10,000
3	21AMH01	Manimekalai. C	650
4	20ACO40	Alisheik Mansoor. A	1,000
5	20ACO43	Meeran Mohideen. J	1,000
6	21AHS37	Kamalesh. M	600
7	20SCF02	Sharmila	825
8	22AHS10	Niyas Fathima. S	1,700
9	22SPN15	Mohamed Yousuf	1,740
10	20AZO09	Anushya. K	280
11	20AZO20	Selvamathi. P	280
12	21SCF28	Mohamed Nousath. M	5,000
		TOTAL	36,075

Shifa Details for the Year 2022-23

Amount	Amount	No. of
Generated Rs.	Expended Rs.	Beneficiaries
39,000	36,075	12

iii) Manitham:

A philanthropic movement named *MANITHAM*, which has been operational in the institution since 30.8.2016, is doing a noble service to the

destitute, homeless and unattended people around KTC Nagar, Samathanapuram, new Bus Stand and Palayamkottai. Such people are provided with food, dress, chappals and bedsheets. There is a separate Whatsapp group with the Principal as the admin. Dr. A. Asaraf Ali, M.A., B.L., Ph.D. has volunteered to serve as the legal advisor to *Manitham*. Dr. K. Feroz Khan, Assistant Professor of Microbiology is the coordinator. The Students' Council is the working force behind this Philanthrophic scheme for which it collected a sum of Rs. 5000/- and distributed the same to the destitute people living along the streets in the form of food, blanket, chappal etc.

On November 14th of 2022, Magdalene Matriculation School and Sadakathullah Appa college jointly celebrated the Children's Day, during which, the Management of Magdalene Matriculation School sponsored food to the destitute and homeless people, thereby involving their students to volunteer time, effort and selfless concern for the well-being of the needy.

On December 30th of 2022, our College got the "Meritorious Achievement Award" (நற்பணி சாதனையாளர் விருது) for the outstanding contribution of the *Manitham* Movement from Vijila Sathyananth, Former Member of Rajya Sabha in a programme organized by "Nellai Life".

H. Sabeek Aswan, Chairman of the Student Council sponsored blankets to the homeless people on 29th of January, 2023, during the high winter season. D.G. Ravi Krishnan, Secretary of the Student Council sponsored food to such people on 3rd of March, 2023. Our college students also voluntarily involved in providing food to them on 19th of February, 2022.

iv) Earn While You Learn Scheme:

Considering the poor economic status of some of our students and to promote work culture, we introduced the **Earn While You Learn Scheme**. The remuneration given to them is Rs. 100/- per day. They are made to serve in the College Office, Library, Book Depot, Auditorium, Attendance Department, the Office of the IQAC and Chemistry Lab. This year a total of 26

students from both shifts have been deputed to work in various offices, departments and labs. Students belonging to the Morning shift work during the Evening hours and those belonging to the Evening shift work during the Morning hours. Dr. A.I. Shahul Hameed, Assistant Professor of Commerce is the Co-ordinator of this scheme.

S1. No.	Work Place	No. of Students
1	College Office	2
2	Autonomy Work	2
3	Research Dean's Office	1
4	Library	9
5	Book Depot	2
6	News Letter	1
7	Auditorium	1
8	Attendance Department	4
9	IQAC	2
10	Chemistry Lab	1
	Total Number of students	25

Deeniyath

One of the striking features of our institution is *Deeniyath* classes 'spiritual classes for the Muslim students'. These classes are conducted to develop both spiritual and moral values among the students. Six special lectures by eminent spiritual orators were organised this year. Whenever it is a common lecture for the boys, the girls have their regular classes conducted by the respective teachers and the vice-versa. Mr. K.A. Ameer Hamsha is the convener of the *Deeniyath* Classes for the Morning Shift. He is assisted by Dr. J. Ubaiyathulla and Dr. S.A. Mohamed Rafeek for the smooth conduct of the classes.

The special lectures arranged this year are listed below:

S. No	Date	Name	Audience	Topic
1	14.09.22	Abdul Hameed,Usmani Professor, Usmaniya Arabic	(Boys)	Modern World And Diminishing Of Moral Values
2	12.10.22	Moulavi.K. Naina Mohammed Usmani	(Girls)	Personality Development Skills In The Prophetic Way
3	19.10.22	Dr. K.F.Jaleel Ahamed (Boys) Chief Imam. Naina Mohamed	(Boys)	Importance Of Seeking Knowledge
4	08.02.23	Mrs. Saaliha, Course Trainer, Ibada Academy, Aspire College Of Islamic Studies	(Girls)	Nurturing Islamic Values
5	15.02.23	Moulavi.K. Naina Mohammed Usmani	(Boys)	Prohibition Of Alcohol In Islam
6	23.02.23	Mrs. Jareena Hameed	(Girls)	Women Empowerment In Islamic Perspective

Moral Instruction

Equal importance has been given by our institution to impart Moral Education to students who are the future of this splendid and diverse nation. Moral Instruction classes for non-Muslim students are conducted in 31 batches for both Aided and Unaided students every Wednesday. Dr. S. Mahadevan is the convener for Aided. He is ably assisted by Dr. A.M. Ayubkhan, Dr. KannaMuthiah, Dr. P. Jeslin Kanaga Inba and Dr. M.N. Mohamed Abusali Sheik. Dr. A. Jesuraj is the convener for the Unaided Session. This academic year, the concerned teachers were given common titles like "Inner Strength" and "Drug Addiction" to deal with in the allotted classes.

Typewriting Classes

Typewriting classes are conducted in our college in association with the School of Commerce, Palayamkottai. The Department of Commerce takes care of the smooth conduct of the classes. Our College typewriting Centre has been recognized as approved Training Centre by the Government of Tamil Nadu. Typewriting classes for the unaided students are conducted in the morning and the aided students in the afternoon. Of the 252 students who pursued the typewriting class during the last academic year, 72 students appeared for the examination, among which 28 students obtained first class with

distinction, 16 students first class and 10 students second class. This year, a total of 254 students from the three UG Departments of Commerce in both streams are pursuing typewriting classes to appear for the Typewriting Examinations to be held on August, 2023 by the Department of Technical Education, Government of Tamil Nadu (DoTE).

Students' Counselling Cell

Counselling is a process that aims to facilitate personal well being of the students through support and guidance of trained counselors, for a healthy mind and body. The Counsellling Cell encourages the students to understand themselves and the issues that trouble them and guides them to resolve their problems. These problems can be personal, emotional, social, family, peer, academic, sexual, etc. This is done through individual or group counseling to help them with academic goals, social and personality development, career goals, enhancing listening skills, empathy and interpersonal skills to have healthy relationships and a healthy lifestyle.

Internal Compliance Cell

1.Anti-Ragging Committee

Ragging is strictly prohibited on the College premises as per the Government order and the anti-ragging Committee of our College, that functions under the coordination of Dr.A.H. Mohideen Badshah, Assistant Professor of History, is very prompt in curbing ragging on the campus and hostels through various measures. Accordingly, flex boards are fixed at various places including the three hostels, with the mobile numbers of the anti-ragging committee. Apart from that, anti-ragging awareness is created among the students by periodical announcements through the public address system, with special mentioning of the punishment for ragging.

An Anti-ragging awareness programme was conducted in the seminar hall on 23.09.2022. The chief guest of the occasion - Ms. C. Rameshwari,

Inspector of Police, All Women Police Station, Palayamkottai spoke on the menace of ragging, self-love, self-respect, personality development, optimism and inner beauty. The session was followed by a query- session.

2. Women Harassment Prevention Cell

Women Harassment Prevention Cell of Sadakathullah Appa College was established in the year 2010 to look into the complaints of harassment against women staff and students and also to create awareness among them to set right any sort of such issues. The Cell serves with Dr. A. Rasheetha Begam as its Convener and nine other women faculty members.

Women Harassment Prevention Cell conducts Awareness Programmes frequently to create awareness among the girl students. It conducted an Awareness Programme on 10th March, 2022 in which, Mrs. A. Antony Jegatha, Inspector of Police, Anti-Child-Trafficking Unit, Palayamkottai addressed the girl students and staff. Yet another Awareness Programme was organized on September 23rd, 2022. Ms.C. Rameswari, Inspector of Police, All Women Police Station, Palayamkottai presided over the programme.

Newly Built and Renovated Infrastructure

The ever-growing number of programmes and students admitted into such programmes every year requires development in infrastructure and the College Management pays special attention to such amenities. This year, the College has spent a total of Rs. 3,49,26,450/- on newly built and renovated infrastructure. The exact amount spent on physical and organizational structures has been listed below:

Newly Built Infrastructure - 2022 - 2023

S1. No.	Particulars	Amount (Rs.)
1	Modernization of Science Laboratories	71,68,656

	Total	3,49,26,450
14	Renovation of the Sadakath laboratory	4,53,000
13	Toilet for physically challenged	4,65,000
12	Ladies' toilet	24,50,000
11	VIP's Four-wheeler shed	13,00,000
10	Renovation of the Principal's cabin	4,79,000
9	Volleyball Court	7,35,000
8	Basketball Court 18,16,000	
7	Two-Wheeler Shed for Boys	7,85,000
6	e-studio-Construction & infrastructure	19,69,400
5	Renovation of the Boys Hostel kitchen	36,38,850
4	Computer and equipment for Science lab & library	36,15,000
3	Home construction for the <i>Peshimam</i> 32,90	
2	Repair and maintenance work	67,61,544

Scholarships

Every year, scholarships are awarded to our students based upon various criteria such as academic merit, diversity & inclusion, athletic skill and financial need. This year, a good number of scholarships, worth Rs. 11,89,955/- under various heads have been distributed to 522 of our students.

S1. No.	Name of the Scholarship Scheme	Total Beneficiary	Amount (Rs.)
1	Backward Classes Welfare Scholarship	299	7,22,105
2	Tamilnadu Adi Dravidar Welfare Higher Education Special Scholarship	2	16,000
3	Agricultural Labourers Children Scholarship	17	37,250
4	Sadakathullah Appa College Endowment Scholarship	72	1,94,600

	TOTAL	522	11,89,955
5	Islamic Study Circle	132	2,20,000

Hostels

Wavoo Shahul Hameed Hostel for Boys provides accomodation for 140 students. The Hostel is managed by Dr. A.H. Mohideen Badshah, Deputy Warden, Mr. S.M. Prasad, Subwarden and Mr. M.Mohamed Sikkander, Residential Subwarden. S. Ahamed Meeran is the Mess Supervisor. Dr. Abdul Azeez, M.B.B.S., visits the hostel every Tuesday. *Deeniyath* classes are conducted for the Muslim students every week: for the first years on Tuesday, second years on Wednesday and third years on Thursday. During this academic year, the kitchen has been renovated with modern facilities. During this academic year, the Boys' Hostel Students' Union was inaugurated on 07.03.2023 with Dr. N. Mohamed Hussain, Former Head, Department of History, sadakathullah Appa College as the chief guest. On this occasion, Mr. S. Razak of III B.Sc. Computer Science and Mr.A. Umar Kathaf of II B.Com. 'A' section assumed office as the Chairman and Secretary of the Boys Hostel Students Union.

The two Ladies Hostels together accommodate 122 female students. Ladies'Hostel - I is managed by Dr. S. Muhamed Ramlath Sabura, Deputy Warden, Dr. Bensi, Subwarden and Ms. S. Simiyan Beevi, Residential Subwarden. Ladies Hostel-II is looked after by Dr. K. Hema, Deputy Warden and Ms. Ms. A. Thaksin Haleema, Residential Subwarden. Neelathatchsyini pays a visit to the two Hostels every Tuesday. Apart from this Bayan 'spiritual' classes are conducted every evening from 9 p.m. to 9.30 p.m. in the respective Ladies' Hostels. During this academic year, the Hostel Students' Union was inaugurated on 06.03.2023 with Mrs. S. Sathiyavalli, Curator, Government Museum, Tirunelveli District as the chief guest. On this occasion, Ms. S. Saliha of III B.Sc. Nutrition & Dietetics and Ms. M. Asslah

Jumana of III B.A. History assumed office as the Chairperson and Secretary of the Hostel Students Union. Also, 23 students from Ladies Hostel-I and 21 from Ladies Hostel-II underwent a tour to Pondicherry and Chennai on 7th and 8th of February, 2023. Women's Day is also celebrated in an enthusiastic manner by the Hostel inmates.

ISO (International Organization for Standardization)

Sadakathullah Appa College (Autonomous) was certified by the Quality Austria as an ISO 9001:2015 certified institution on 15th May, 2018 and recertified on 17th June, 2021.

Mr. Krishnamoorthy, Business Head and Lead Auditor was the external auditor from the Quality Austria, Chennai. He conducted the ISO 9001:2015 quality management system external surveillance audit on 25th and 26th of April, 2022. The auditor submitted the action plan report to the college with three minor nonconformities. The action plan report with root cause analysis, planned correction and corrective action for all the three minor nonconformities was subsequently submitted to the Quality Austria on 20th May, 2022. A report on audit observations and recommendations was submitted by the external auditor. The corrective actions were taken as per the recommendations made. The external auditor from the Quality Austria recommended the extension of ISO 9001:2015 certification for the institution for the academic year 2022-2023. Based on the recommendations made by the IQAC, as a preparative process for NAAC reaccreditation, an internal audit on the lesson plan status of all the departments for the academic years 2016 to 2022 was conducted on 14.11.2022 and 15.11.2022. The ISO internal audit for the academic departments for the year 2023 was conducted from 10.04.2023 to 12.04.2023. The ISO internal audit for the year 2023 was conducted on 15.04.2023, 17.04.2023 and 18.04.2023 for the office. The ISO External audit was conducted on 25.04.2023 and 26.04.2023 and the audit

findings and the action to be taken were discussed in the Management review meeting.

National Institutional Ranking Framework (NIRF)

The College, under Dr. S. Mohamed Haneef, the Coordinator for NIRF, registered for India Rankings 2022 and submitted the data on 10.02.2022 under DCS Headings, "Teaching Learning and Resources", "Research and Professional Practice", "Graduation Outcomes", "Outreach and Inclusivity" and "Perception". The Managing Committee funded generously for Infrastructure and enriched the resources. The faculty contributed 64 research papers to SCOPUS and Web of Science Indexed Journals. I am delighted to share that our College appeared within the 151-200 Rank Band in the NIRF INDIA RANKINGS-2022 released by the Ministry of Education, Government of India. We are participating in the NIRF INDIA RANKINGS-2023, and we hope that our College will figure within 101-150 Rank Band this time.

Newly Appointed/Relieved Staff Members

The Teaching Staff (Aided) appointed during the Academic Year 2022-2023:

The College recruits teaching and non-teaching faculty members in the Aided and the Unaided category based on merit by conducting written examination and interview.

Eight faculty members in various departments under Aided stream were appointed on 9th May, 2022.

S1. No.	Name of the Staff	Department
1	Dr. S. Nazarath Begum, M.Sc., Ph.D.,	Physics

2	Dr. Asweel Ahamed A Jaleel, M.Sc.,.Ph.D.,	Physics	
3	Mrs. A. Ferin Fathima, M.Sc., SET,	Physics	
4	Dr. M.A. Sabitha, M.Sc., M.Phil., B.Ed.,	Chemistry	
5	Dr. P.S. Bensi, M.Sc., Ph.D.,	Applied Nutrition and Public Health	
6	Dr. K. Hafsal, M.A., Ph.D.,	Economics	
7	Dr. P. Amra Mariyam, M.Com., SET.,	Commerce	
8	Dr. M. Syad Ali, M.P.Ed., Ph.D.,	Physical Education	

The Teaching Staff (Unaided) appointed during the Academic Year 2022-2023:

A total of 35 teaching faculty were appointed in the Unaided category during the Academic year 2022-2023.

S.No.	Name	DOJ
	Department of Tamil	07-11-2022
1	Dr. S. Fathima	
	Department of Arabic	
2	Dr. K. A. Ahamadhullah	01-06-2022
3	Dr. A. Shahul Hameed	01-11-2022
4	Dr. M. Mohamed Rafiq	27-07-2022
	Department of English	
5	Dr. M. Sumathy	01-11-2022
6	Mr. A. Mohamed Kurzith Khan	26-05-2022
7	7 Dr. J. Ananth 01-11-20	
8 Dr. A. Arokya Vajitha		01-11-2022
	Department of Mathematics	
9 Dr. V.G. Smilin Shali		01-06-2022
	Department of Physics	
10	Dr.A. Ponchitra	20-07-2022
	Department of Computer Science	
11	Mr. A. Mohammed Asik Ali	26-05-2022
12	12 Mr. K. Pavith 30-05-20	
13	13 Mrs. D.Louisa Mary 30-05-202	
14	Dr. K.M. Abubakkar Sithik	11-08-2022
15	Mrs. I. Faritha Beevi	01-06-2022
16	16 Dr. B.N. Prathibha 20-07-2022	

S.No.	Name	DOJ	
	Department of Computer Application		
17	Mr. M. Ramkumar	30-05-2022	
	Department of Information Technology		
18	Mrs. R. Saranya	26-05-2022	
19	Mr. S. B. S. Younus	26-05-2022	
	Department of Zoology		
20	Dr. A. Muthuraman	26-05-2022	
	Department of Nutrition & Dietetics		
21	Dr. S. Rama Jeba	30-05-2022	
22	Dr. J. Merrylin	30-05-2022	
23	Dr. A. S. Sumaya	23-12-2022	
	Department of Microbiology		
24	Dr. S. Meenakshi	26-05-2022	
25	Dr. P. Jeya Sheela	26-05-2022	
26	Dr. K. Kavitha	26-05-2022	
27	Dr. Jayamala	26-05-2022	
	Department of Chemistry		
28	Dr. M. Fathima Shahana	26-05-2022	
	Department of Commerce		
29	Dr.D.Sulthan Basha	26-05-2022	
30	Dr. K. Arunachala Perumal	26-05-2022	
31	Mrs. M.Fathima Farhana	26-05-2022	
32	Dr. V. Ulagammal	26-05-2022	
33	Dr. J.A.S. Mohamed Ehya	07-02-2023	
	Department of Economics		
34	Ms. Salma Shereef	26-05-2022	
35	Dr. Peerzada Shah Faisal	01-06-2022	

The Teaching Staff (Aided) retired from duty during the Academic Year 2022-2023:

A total of 3 teaching faculty retired from duty in the Aided category during the Academic year 2022-2023.

S1. No.	Name of the Staff	Department	D.O.J	D.O.R

27

1	Dr.A.M.Ayub Khan	Associate Professor of Tamil	22.12.1999	30.04.2023
2	Dr. A. RashithaBegum	Associate Professor of Maths	22.02.2000	30.04.2023
3	Mr. K.A. Ameer Hamza	Associate Professor of Computer Science	04.12.1989	31.05.2023

The

Non-Teaching Staff (Aided) appointed during the Academic Year 2022-2023:

A total of 13 non-teaching faculty were appointed in the Aided category during the Academic year 2022-2023.

S.No	Name	Designation	Date of Joining
1	Mohamed Hameed Raja K	Office Assistant	06.01.2023
2	Syed Sahul Hameed J	Office Assistant	06.01.2023
3	Anwar Raja R	Office Assistant	06.01.2023
4	Mohammed Rafiq A	Sweeper	06.01.2023
5	Mohamed Razik Mohideen M	Sweeper	06.01.2023
6	Rasool Mydeen A A	Sweeper	06.01.2023
7	Sinda Mathar M	Sweeper	06.01.2023
8	Sheik Mohamed K	Games Marker	06.01.2023
9	Sheik Mydeen R	Waterman	06.01.2023
10	Abdul Vahid K	Gardener	06.01.2023
11	Manju G	Scavenger	06.01.2023
12	Sadak Abdulla S	Watchman	06.01.2023
13	Imran A	Watchman	06.01.2023

The Non-Teaching Staff (Aided) retired on Voluntary Retirement Scheme from duty during the Academic Year 2022-2023:

S.No.	Name	Designation	D.O.J	D.O.R
1	Mr. P. Rahmathullah	Library Assistant	10.02.1986	30.06.2022

The Teaching Staff (Unaided) relieved from Duty during the Academic Year 2022-2023:

A total of 21 teaching faculty got relieved from duty in the Unaided category during the Academic year 2022-2023.

S.No.	Name	DOR
	Department of Microbiology	
1	Dr. M. Senthil	07-05-2022
	Department of Arabic	
2	Dr. M. Mohamed Rafiq	30-10-2022
	Department of English	
3	Ms. K.S. Imdhiyas Ashraf	12-08-2022
	Department of Tamil	
4	Dr. N. Uma Devi	31-10-2022
5	Dr. M.R. Majitha Burvin	06-01-2023
	Department of Chemistry	
6	Dr. M.A. Sabitha	07-05-2022
7	Dr. R. Imran Khan	30-11-2022
	Department of Physics	
8	Dr. S. Nazarath Begum	07-05-2022
9	Mrs. A. Ferin Fathima	07-05-2022
	Department of Library Science	
10	Dr. M. Antina Pathumaragam	16-11-2022
	Department of Microbiology	
11	Dr. Jayamala	04-01-2023
	Department of Commerce	
12	Dr. P. Amra Mariyam	07-05-2022
13	Mr. P. Mohamed Buhari Saleem	31-01-2023
	Department of Economics	
14	Dr. N. Sahar Ban	13-01-2023
15	Dr. Peerzada Shah Faisal	31-07-2022
	Department of Physical Education	
16	Dr. M. Syed Ali	07-05-2022

S.No.	Name	DOR
	Non-Teaching	
17	S.P. Anees Rahuman - Manager	06-02-2023
18	A.MOHAMMED RAFIQ - Programmer	05-01-2023
19	Mohamed Razik Mohideen.M - SOP Team Manager	05-01-2023
20	M. Sindha Mathar - Lab Assistant	05-01-2023
21	G.Jeyanthi	02-09-2022

The Non-teaching Staff (Unaided) appointed during the academic year 2022 - 2023:

S. No.	Name	Designation	Date of Appointment
1.	Ms. S. Maria Sneha - Student	Counsellor	06-01-2023

Admission Details

Sadakathullah Appa College offers quality and safe learning environment and therefore, it draws students from all communities and directions. There has always been a heavy rush for admissions. The following are the figures of the students admitted during the academic year 2022-2023.

Students admitted in the Aided and Unaided Programmes

Course	Ai	ded	Unaided			
Course	Male	Female	Male	Female		
I year UG	211	165	466	220		
I Year PG	30	19	56	103		
Total	241	184	522	323		
Grand Total	1270					

In the Aided category, which encompasses 8 UG programmes and 2 PG programmes, the number of seats available was 492; the number of applications received was 2,944 and the number of students enrolled was 425. In the Unaided category, which encompasses 14 UG programmes and 13 PG programmes, the number of seats available was 1,222; the number of

applications received was 2,795 and the number of students enrolled was 845. Totally the number of seats available in both the categories was 1714; the number of applications received was 5,739 and the number of students enrolled was 1,270. The demand ratio (No. of applications received / Students enrolled) during the year 2022 – 2023 is 1:4.

Details given in Annexure I (Pg No: i)

THE OFFICE OF THE CONTROLLER OF EXAMINATIONS

The Office of the Controller of Examinations has been headed by Dr.M. Sithi Jameela, Associate Professor and Head, Department of Zoology, and Dr. Kanna Muthiah, Assistant Professor and Research Head, Department of English as Controller and Deputy Controller of Examinations. The Controller and Deputy Controller of Examinations are responsible for scheduling, coordinating and conducting the Continuous Internal Assessment (CIA) and Semester Examinations for the UG/PG/M.Phil and Certificate Courses and and all other contigent matters connected with examinations. The examinations are scheduled in line with the Institution's academic calendar.

Examination Reforms:

The COE office is digitalized and therefore the students can download the application from the College website. Online registration of Semester examinations and online payment of Semester examination fee have been introduced for the UG and PG programmes. Students are provided with egenerated hall tickets with photo, hall number, seat number, dates of the examinations and details of the courses. CIA mark entry is done online by respective faculty members. Question Banks and MCQs for Section-A for the I Year PG programmes for CIA and Semester examinations have been introduced from the academic year 2019-2020 onwards and for the UG Programmes from 2021-2022. Questions for the Semester Examinations are set by faculty members from prominent Institutions, mostly from outside M.S. University. Scrutiny of question papers and evaluation of the semester

examination answer scripts are done by external faculty members from reputed neighbouring institutions, the Heads of the respective Departments being the Chairperson of the Valuation board. Semester-wise practical examinations have been introduced for UG and PG students. Centralized CIA and Semester examinations for Add-on courses are also conducted in a well-planned manner. Indigenous computer software has been used for all examination-related works. Booklet form of answer scripts have been introduced for all UG and PG students.

A meeting on Outcome-based Education was held on 31.01.2023. Dr.A. Muthuraman, Assistant Professor of Zoology (PG) explained about obtaining the course attainment for the marks of outgoing batch students. All the Admin heads and PG heads attended the meeting. Training Session on Course attainment was held on 08.02.2023 and 09.02.2023. Dr. A. Muthuraman along with Dr. M.A. Sabitha, Assistant Professor of Chemistry gave hands-on training on Course attainment. All the PG and UG heads with one faculty from each department participated and executed the course attainment for their department.

Other essential features of the COE Department are:

- > Semester mark statements and consolidated mark statements are provided with 12-secutity features.
- ➤ Separate Examination Grievances and Redressal committee is periodically convened to address the examination-related grievances represented by the students.
- ➤ Special CIA tests and semester examinations are conducted for students who participate in University, State, National and International level NCC and Sports Meet.
- > Transcripts and Credibility Certificates are issued on demand by paying the specified fee.
- > Semester examination results are published on the College website after convening the Awards Committee meeting.

Programme-wise Results:

		Resu	lt Anal	ysis fo	r 202 1	l-2022		
Name	Appeared	Overall Pass	Pass %	I Class	II Clas s	III Class	Distinction	Outstanding
B.A History	54	48	88.89	43	0	0	5	0
B.A English (Aided)	61	60	98.36	53	0	0	7	0
B.A.English (UnAided)	52	45	86.54	43	0	0	2	0
B.Sc Chemistry	45	43	95.56	2	0	0	30	11
B.Sc Physics	43	41	95.35	4	0	0	19	18
B.Sc Zoology	41	37	90.24	21	0	0	13	3
B.Sc Mathematics (Aided)	44	43	97.73	1	0	0	12	30
B.Sc Mathematics (UnAided)	41	39	95.12	1	0	0	16	22
B.Sc Computer Science (Aided)	46	46	100	2	0	0	36	8
B.Sc Computer Science (UnAided)	44	41	93.18	12	0	0	26	3
B.Sc Information Technology	42	39	92.86	25	0	0	13	1
B.C.A	45	44	97.78	15	0	0	25	4
B.Sc Microbiology	44	42	95.45	26	0	0	16	0
B.Sc Nutrition and Dietetics	46	45	97.83	12	0	0	28	5
B.Com (Aided)	62	61	98.39	11	0	0	45	5
B.Com (Unaided) 'A' Section	60	58	96.67	31	0	0	24	3
B.Com (Unaided) 'B' Section	64	61	95.31	21	0	0	38	2
B.Com Finance	63	62	98.41	37	0	0	24	1
B.B.A	62	61	98.39	45	0	0	16	0
B.A.Arabic	16	13	81.25	6	0	0	6	1
B.A.Tamil	52	40	76.92	34	0	0	6	0
B.Lib.I.Sc Library and Information Science	24	22	91.67	3	0	0	11	8
M.Com	35	35	100	7	0	0	27	1
M.A.History	8	8	100	4	0	0	4	0
M.Sc Chemistry	26	25	96.15	1	0	0	19	5
M.Sc Microbiology	14	14	100	2	0	0	11	1

Result Analysis for 2021-2022								
Name	Appeared	Overall Pass	Pass %	I Class	II Clas s	III Class	Distinction	Outstanding
M.A.English	30	30	100	4	0	0	25	1
M.Sc Mathematics	28	27	96.43	0	0	0	6	21
M.Sc Physics	18	17	94.44	0	0	0	7	10
M.Sc Computer Science	24	21	87.5	3	0	0	12	6
M.Sc Zoology	7	7	100	0	0	0	6	1

Pass Percentage

Name of the Programme	Students Appeared	Students Passed	Pass %
UG	1051	991	94.29
PG	190	184	96.84
TOTAL	1241	1175	94.68

Report on the Students' Council (2022 - 2023)

Election to the Students' Council was conducted on 04-11-2022. Every year, the office bearers and class representatives are elected in a fair and democratic way through e-voting system.

Proper election notification and election schedule were circulated to the students, adequate time was given for nomination, withdrawal and contest. The electronic voting system has been introduced and followed for the past 8 years. A reservation of 50% was given to female students for their representation in the Council. The 50% Quota was allotted by drawing lots. For the academic year 2022-2023, there are 45 male representatives and 44 female representatives in the Council. Among the 89 classes, students belonging to 6 classes did not come forward to represent their classes and therefore those six classes were left without any nomination and elections were held for the remining 83 classes. The details of the class representatives under Aided and Unaided Stream are given below.

S1. No.	Category	Boys	Girls	Total Representatives	No Nomination	Total
1	Aided	13	11	28	4	24
2	Unaided	30	29	61	2	59
	Total	43	40	89	6	83

The inauguration of Students' Council activities was organized with an inaugural function on 15-11-2022. Dr. J. Sacratees, Controller of Examinations-in-charge, Manonmaniam Sundaranar University was the Chief Guest.

Alhaj M.K.M. Mohamed Nazar, Alhaj L.K.M. Mohamed Nawab Hussain, Janab. P.S.M. Ilyas, Prof. S. Abubucker, Members of Sadakathullah Appa College Managing Committee: Haji Hafiz Wavoo Sar Ahmed Ishaque, Assistant Secretary, Wavoo Wajeeha Women's College of Arts and Science, Kayalpatnam; Dr. S.M. Abdul Kadar, Principal; Dr. S.M.A. Syed Mohamed Khaja, Vice-Principal; Dr. A. Hamil, Election Officer of Students Council and the Dr. A. Rasetha Begum, Associate Professor & Head, Department of Mathematics and Dean of Student Affairs participated and felicitated the newly-elected office bearers and representatives. The following are the office bearers of the Student's Council for the period 2022-23.

List of students elected for the position of Chairman, Vice-Chairperson,
Secretary and Joint Secretary for the Students' Council for the year
2022-23

Position	Name	Class	Reg. No.
Chairman	Sabeek Aswan H	III B.Com. A Shift II	20SCO31
Vice-Chairperson	Mariyam Marsuka S	III B.Com. Shift I	20ACO08
Secretary	Secretary Ravikrishnan D G		21AMC27
Joint Secretary	Habeeba Sameera J	II B.B.A.	21SBB02

35

List of Class Representatives in the Aided Stream

S.No.	Class	Name	Gender	Roll No.
1	I B.A. English	Munawwar Sajidh B A	Boy	22AEN52
2	II B.A. English	Vignesh S	Boy	21AEN63
3	III B.A. English	Rohith R	Boy	20AEN61
4	I B.A. History	Mohamed Irfan K	Boy	22AHS31
5	II B.A. History	Suresh M	Boy	21AHS62
6	III B.A. History	Kaseeral Banu N	Girl	20AHS01
7	I B.Com.	Sathrak I	Boy	22ACO61
8	II B.Com.	Vijaya Maruthan E	Boy	21ACO63
9	III B.Com.	Mariyam Marsuka S	Girl	20ACO08
10	I B.Sc. Maths.	Divya A	Girl	22AMA08
11	II B.Sc. Maths.	No Nomination	Boy	-
12	III B.Sc. Maths.	Al Byiena Fathima A	Girl	20AMA02
13	I B.Sc. Physics	No Nomination	Girl	-
14	II B.Sc. Physics	Angelin Mercy P	Girl	21APH08
15	III B.SC. Physics	No Nomination	Girl	-
16	I B.Sc. Chemistry	Subavasan N M	Boy	22ACH41
17	II B.Sc. Chemistry	Mohammed Shameem Nm	Boy	21ACH29
18	III B.Sc. Chemistry	Arumugam S	Boy	20ACH39
19	I B.Sc. Zoology	Noorul Nabeela A	Girl	22AZO03
20	II B.Sc. Zoology	Parveen Rose M	Girl	21AZO05
21	III B.Sc. Zoology	Aafrin K	Girl	20AZO01
22	I B.Sc. Comp. Sc.	Saranya S	Girl	22ACS14
23	II B.Sc. Comp. Sc.	No Nomination	Girl	-
24	III B.Sc. Comp. Sc.	Shajeetha Shabrin S	Girl	20ACS06
25	I M.A. History	Rajeswari G	Girl	22AMH04
26	II M.A. History	Ashik Ilahi S	Boy	21AMH04
27	I M.Com.	Ahamed Irfan R	Boy	22AMC17
28	II M.Com.	Ravikrishnan D G	Boy	21AMC27
				•

List of Class Representatives in the Unaided Stream for 2022-2023

S.No.	Class	Name	Gender	Roll No.
1	I B.A. Arabic	Nathira Banu M	Girl	22SAR03
2	II B.A. Arabic	Abdhur Rahman S	Boy	21SAR03
3	III B.A. Arabic	Kathija Fathima A	Girl	20SAR06
4	I B.A. Economics	Ameena Sameeka K I	Girl	22SEC01
5	II B.A. Economics	Siva Ranjini A	Girl	21SEC05
6	III B.A. Economics	Mohamed Kalith Anwar S	Boy	20SEC19
7	I B.A. English (U)	Sibiraj K	Boy	22SEN26
8	II B.A. English (U)	Kathijathul Nooriya S	Girl	21SEN03
9	III B.A. English (U)	Siva Bala Subramanian S	Boy	20SEN56
10	I B.A. Tamil	Iswarya S	Girl	22STA02
11	II B.A. Tamil	No Nomination	Girl	-
12	III B.A. Tamil	Abishek K	Boy	20STA11
13	I BBA	Muavvidh Buhary S	Boy	22SBB55
14	II BBA	Habeeba Sameera J	Girl	21SBB02
15	III BBA	Fathima Razina Ahamed Kabeer A	Girl	20SBB04
16	I B.Com. (A)	Harini Gayathri S	Girl	22SCO04
17	II B.Com. (A)	Mohammed Bathurudeen A	Boy	21SCO32
18	III B.Com. (A)	Sabeek Aswan H	Boy	20SCO31
19	I B.Com. (B)	Jeevan K	Boy	22SCC38
20	II B.Com. (B)	Mohamed Mubeen H	Boy	21SCC28
21	III B.Com. (B)	Vanmathi A	Girl	20SCC12
22	I B.Com. Finance	Muthu Lakshmi E	Girl	22SCF14
23	II B.Com. Finance	Abdul Razik K	Boy	21SCF44
24	III B.Com. Finance	Sharmila Begam S	Girl	20SCF02
25	I B.Com. Honours	Lincy Jeyarani S	Girl	22SBH16
26	I BCA	Selva Durga M	Girl	22SCA07

List of Class Representatives in the Unaided Stream for 2022-2023

S.No.	Class	Name	Gender	Roll No.
27	II BCA	Soundharya S	Girl	21SCA02
28	III BCA	Balakirthika S	Girl	20SCA02
29	I B.Sc. CS (U)	Sardar Peer Ali A	Boy	22SCS29
30	II B.Sc. CS (U)	Sanjana Devi M	Girl	21SCS04
31	III B.Sc. CS (U)	Chandru S	Boy	20SCS33
32	I B.Sc. IT	Mydeen Beevi D	Girl	22SIT05
33	II B.Sc. IT	Iswarya A	Girl	21SIT02
34	III B.Sc. IT	Sneha R	Girl	20SIT09
35	II B.Sc. Mat (U)	Emimal R	Girl	21SMA04
36	III B.Sc. Mat (U)	Rajaganapathy E	Boy	20SMA10
37	I B.Sc. Microbio	Mohamed Thariq M	Boy	22SMB39
38	II B.Sc. Microbio	Angelin Packyam S	Girl	21SMB15
39	III B.Sc. Microbio	Shenaz Begum A	Girl	20SMB25
40	I B.Sc. Nut. Diet	Mohamed Badhusa R	Boy	22SND25
41	II B.Sc. Nut. Diet	Roshan Fayaz F	Boy	21SND26
42	III B.Sc. Nut. Diet	Ragavendrasubash G	Boy	20SND47
43	I B.Sc. Psychology	Afrin Rukaiya J	Girl	22SBP01
44	II B.Sc. Psychology	No Nomination	Boy	-
45	B.Li.I.Sc.	Abshana Sarin M	Girl	22SBL01
46	I M.A. English	Ahamed Dhufail S	Boy	22SME20
47	II M.A. English	Sowmesh P B	Boy	21SME30
48	I M.Sc. Chemistry	Peer Rifaya S	Girl	22SCH08
49	II M.Sc. Chemistry	Arun Sudar J	Boy	21SCH10
50	I M.Sc. Comp. Sc.	Sudar Vignesh M	Boy	22SMS24
51	II M.Sc. Comp. Sc.	Syed Anwar S S	Boy	21SMS25
52	I M.Sc. Maths.	Mariam Asiyal S	Girl	22SMM06
53	II M.Sc. Maths.	Esakkimuthu M	Boy	21SMM23
54	I M.Sc. Microbio	Vishal S	Boy	22SGM25

List of Class Representatives in the Unaided Stream for 2022-2023

S.No.	Class	Name	Gender	Roll No.
55	II M.Sc. Microbio	Yousuf Salam Y	Boy	21SGM23
56	I M.Sc. Nut.Diet	Selvachristy A	Girl	22SPN10
57	II M.Sc. Nut.Diet	Afrose Kathija J	Girl	21SPN01
58	I M.Sc. Physics	Afiz Ur Rahman P	Boy	22SMP19
59	II M.Sc. Physics	Nambirajan S	Boy	21SMP15
60	I M.Sc. Zoology	Saleem Badhusha S M	Boy	22SMZ09
61	II M.Sc. Zoology	Osama M	Boy	21SMZ11

Pongal Debate was conducted on 03-01-2023 in association with the Seethakkathi Tamil Forum of the Department of Tamil, Sadakathullah Appa College under the title "இளையோர் முன்னேற்றத்திற்குத் தடையாக இருப்பது பயிற்சியின்மையா? முயற்சியின்மையா?". In this debate, Mr. P.S. Pandiyan, Former Head, Department of Tamil, Xavier's College, Palayamkattai, Tirunelveli served as the Mediator. Dr. Boothanathan, Mr. Pichumani and Keerthana of III B.Sc. Computer Science and Sulthan Akram of II B.Sc. Physics participated in this debate.

Republic day Sports competition was conducted at Burkitmanagar in association with the Sadakath Outreach Programme of our College on 26.01.2023. Dr. Mohamed Rilwan, the Co-ordinator of Sadakath Outreach Programme and Dr. M. Shahul Hameed, Assistant aprofessor of History organized the function and prizes were distributed to the students from the Village.

An Anti-Drug Awareness Programme was organized in association with the NSS Units of Sadakathullah Appa College, Tirunelveli on 14.02.2023. Dr. Noorul Hasan, Consultant Psychiatrist at Sneka Mind Care Hospital,

Tirunelveli, was the resource person. He delivered a lecture on the impacts of drug addiction and the remedies for overcoming addiction of any sort.

The Students' Council collected a sum of Rs. 76,000/- from fellow students under the Students Self-help Scheme (SSHS). During the academic year 2022-2023, financial help was extended in the form of Scholarships to 38 students. In addition, the Students' Council also collected a sum of Rs. 39,000/- towards Students Help In First Aid (SHIFA) and a sum of Rs. 36,075 was distributed to 12 students.

The Students' Council is the working force behind the Philanthrophic scheme called *Manitham* for which it collected a sum of Rs. 5000/- and it was distributed to the destitute people living along the streets in the form of materials like food, blanket, chappal, etc.

The Students' Council collected a sum of Rs. 60,000/- to a Cancer Patient Mr. Yasr Arafath, brother of P. Mohammed Absar from II B.Com.

Women's day was celebrated on 09-03-2023, in which District Revenue Officer Mrs. Suganya, Thirunelveli, was the chief Guest.

The Students' Council organised a Camp to obtain PAN Cards on 03.03.2023 and 230 Students benefited out of it. Similarly, the Students' Council also organised a Camp for getting Driving License. In this Camp, 20 girls and 22 boys enrolled their names for getting Driving License. The driving practice has been scheduled for one month and a trainer from the Fancy Driving School, Thirunelveli, has been giving driving practice to the students from 04.04.2023 onwards.

In association with the Students' Council, the Ifthar Function was organized in our College on 11-04-2023, Tirunelveli District Collector Dr. K.P. Karthkeyan was the chief Guest, the other guests being Sivagama Kiriya Visharath R. Hari Shankar Sivam, Aalala Sundara Vedha Sivagama

Vidyalayam, Thoothukudi and Rev. Fr. Dr. Mariadoss, S.J., Principal, St. Xavier's College, Palayamkottai.

Centre for Research

Centre for Research of Sadakathullah Appa College is offering 9 Research programmes in different branches of Science and Humanities. Dr. M. Sheik Muhideen Badhusha, Assistant Professor, Research Department of Chemistry is the Dean of Research and Development. Faculty members and scholars are actively pursuing interdisciplinary and socially-relevant research in thrust areas with the state-of-the-art equipments. 95 faculty members are Doctoral degree-holders, of which 53 members are Research Supervisors approved by Manonmaniam Sundaranar University. Around 148 scholars are pursuing Ph.D. programmes in various disciplines in part-time and full-time schemes. Course Work assessment, Doctoral Committee (DC) Meetings and Seminar Presentations for the fulfillment towards the completion of the Ph.D.Programmes is conducted periodically with the support and supervision of the Internal and External Subject Experts.

An amount of Rs.1,000/- per head has been given to the faculty members for their research paper publication in Scopus/WOS/UGC-CARE Journals. For the academic year 2021- 2022, an amount of Rs.46,000/-has been given to 26 faculty members.

i) Ph.D.s awarded to our Faculty Members:-

A total of 3 faculty members: A. Zeenath Bazeera, Department of Physics; Ed. Priyadarshini, Department of Commerce and U. Jerseena, Department of Mathematics have been awarded Ph.D. during this academic year.

Details given in Annexure II (Pg. No: ii)

ii) Ph.D.s awarded Under the Supervision of the Faculty Members:

A total of 14 research scholars have been awarded Ph.D. under the supervision of our faculty members during this academic year.

Details given in Annexure III (Pg. No: iii).

iii) Ph.D. Guidance and ongoing projects by our faculty members:

A total of 162 research scholars have been pursuing their research in their respective fields under the supervision of 40 Research Supervisors of our college.

Details given in Annexure IV (Pg. No: iv).

FACULTY ACHIEVEMENTS

i) Details of Books Published / Chapters Published in Books:

57 of our faculty members have published either books or chapters in reputed books.

Details given in Annexure V (Pg. No: xiv)

ii) Awards / Recognitions received:

The total number of Awards / Recognitions received by our faculty members is 35.

Details given in Annexure VI (Pg. No: xix)

iii)Details of Orientation/Refresher/Short-Term/FDP Courses attended:

The total number of Orientation/Refresher/Short-Term/FDP Courses attended by our faculty members is 92.

Details given in Annexure VII (Pg. No: xxii)

vi)Details of Seminars, Conferences and Workshops attended:

The total number of Seminars, Conferences and Workshops attended by our faculty members is 269.

Details given in Annexure VIII (Pg. No: xxx)

v) Details of the Papers presented in Seminars/Conferences/Workshops:

The total number of papers presented in Seminars/Conferences/ Workshops by our faculty members is 155.

Details given in Annexure IX (Pg. No: lvii)

vi) Details of the Papers published in National / International Journals:

The total number of papers published in National / International Journals by our faculty members is 108.

Details given in Annexure X (Pg. No: lxxv)

vii) Details of the Papers published in Seminar/Conference Proceedings:

The total number of papers published in Seminar/Conference Proceedings by our faculty members is 59.

Details given in Annexure XI (Pg. No: xcii)

viii) Details of visit as Resource Person for Guest Lectures/Seminars/Ph.D. Viva-voce /DC Meetings:

The total number of visits made by our faculty members as Resource Persons for Guest Lectures/Seminars/Ph.D. Viva-voce /DC Meetings is 110.

Details given in Annexure XII (Pg. No: xcix)

ix) Details of Projects Sanctioned to our Students:

The total number of projects sanctioned to our students is 4.

Details given in Annexure XIII (Pg. No: cviii)

x) Details of Minor Project Sanctioned to our Faculty Member:

One of our faculty member has been sanctioned a minor Research Project.

Details given in Annexure XIV (Pg. No: cviii)

43

xi)Details of NPTEL / SWAYAM / MOOC Courses cleared by our Students

The total number of NPTEL / SWAYAM / MOOC courses cleared by our students is 4.

Details given in Annexure XV (Pg. No: cix)

CENTRE FOR DIGITAL LEARNING (DLC)

The Centre for Digital Learning (CDL) is committed to harnessing the power of technology to enhance the quality of education and create more opportunities for our students. This report highlights our initiatives in the areas of NPTEL, ICT Academy and the Academic Bank of Credit (ABC) in the academic year 2022-2023. Dr.S. Syed Ali Fatima, Assistant Professor of Mathematics and Mr. K.A. Mohamed Riyazudeen, Assistant Professor of Computer Science (PG) serve as the Coordinator and Assistant Coordinator of the Centre for Digital Learning.

NPTEL:

The National Programme on Technology Enhanced Learning (NPTEL) is a joint initiative by the Indian Institutes of Technology (IITs) and the Indian Institute of Science (IISc) aimed at providing high-quality online courses in engineering, science, and humanities. CDL has been a partner in this initiative and has played an active role in promoting NPTEL courses and supporting learners through online forums.. The College was recognized as a SWAYAM-NPTEL Local Chapter by Ministry of Education to offer NPTEL Online Certification Courses, and the Local Chapter was inaugurated on 26.07.2018. In the last four years, about 2024 students from our College have cleared the NPTEL Examinations conducted by the Indian Institutes of Technology. Our team has also facilitated certification of learners who have completed the courses.

ICT Academy

44

The College has created a linkage with ICT Academy to offer Power Seminars, Bridge Conferences and Learnathon, 2022 programmes to hone the skills of the student community. 328 students have registered in Learnathon 2022. 17 Faculty have attended the Faculty Development Programmes conducted by ICT Academy.

ICT Academy has been organizing "ICT Academy Youth Talk" since 2014, with the aim to evolve the communication skills among the students, the future leaders. 6 students have been selected out of 40 students from our College to participate in the Regional Prelims of YOUTH TALK 2022 on 28th September, 2022 in St Xavier Catholic College of Engineering, Chunkankadai, Nagercoil. Ms. M.N. Bathru Nish, II M.A. English has been selected for Regional final.

Academic Bank of Credit:

The Academic Bank of Credit (ABC) is a revolutionary initiative aimed at facilitating the seamless transfer of credits earned by students across institutions. ABC will function like a commercial bank where students can hold accounts. The ABC will offer Multiple-Entry-Multiple-Exit options to the needy students and will also ensure that learning space is available to them for anytime, anywhere, and any level of learning. ABC may also help integrate skills into a credit-based system by providing wide-ranging options for choosing courses from several institutions. Through this initiative of the Ministry of Education, students can plan for their learning objectives and can pursue courses to satisfy their learning needs.

In our institution, CDL has been instrumental in the development and implementation of the ABC system. We have successfully registered 1160 first year students in the ABC system and our team has also been actively engaged in coordinating with other institutions, evaluating the transfer of credits, and addressing any issues that arise during the process.

CDL remains committed to leveraging technology to enhance the quality of education and create more opportunities for our students. We are confident that our initiatives in the areas of NPTEL and ABC will continue to provide significant benefits to learners and contribute to the growth of the education sector.

Details of the NPTEL Courses attented by our students: Annexure XVI

DEPARTMENT ACTIVITIES

Every department in Sadakathullah Appa College vibrantly organizes seminars, conferences, guest lectures, workshops, symposia and related programmes and the campus pulsates with academic activities throughout the year. Keeping the quality enhancement in mind, such programmes are organised at regular intervals.

The Department of Arabic (Aided)

1. Guest Lecture

Date	Resource Person	Title
14.09.22	Moulavi, Hafiz. M. Syed Mohamed Ilyas, Assistant Professor, Usmaniya Arabic College, Melapalayam, Tirunelveli – 627 005	The Arabic Language and the Global Significance.

The Department of Arabic (Unaided)

1. Association Inauguration

Date	Resource Person	Title
29/08/2022	Moulavi, S.A. Khaja	The Prophetic Guidelines for
	Nizamudheen Yousufi,	Teacher – Student's Good
	Arabic Professor,	Relationship
	Yousufiya Arabic	
	College, Thindugal	

2.Guest Lecture I

Date	Resource Person	Title
------	-----------------	-------

29/09.2022	Moulana, S.	The Human Values in the Light
	Salahudheen Rifayee	of Hadeeth Literature
	Usmani, Arabic	
	Professor, Arusiya	
	Arabic College,	
	Keelakkarai	

3.Guest Lecture II

Date	Resource Person	Title
06/02/2023	Moulana, A.U. ABU BACKER Usmani, Chief Imam, Masjid Mahmoud, Palavakkam, Chennai	The Prophet's Leadership in the perspective of Political History

4.Workshop Conducted

Level	Date	Resource Person(s)	Title / Theme	No. of participants from outside	Total no. of Participants (including our student
		Dr. A. MOHAMED ISMAIL			
		M.A.,M.Phil., P.G.D.C.A.Ph.D.			
State Level	20/03/2023	(Assistant Professor- Jamal Mohamed College – Tiruchy) Moulana S.H. SAIFUDHEEN JAMALI (Formar Translater – LNT – Dubai) Er. M. ABDUL RAHMAN B.Tech (Principal Consultant, People Soft	Techniques and Methods of Arabic Translation	19	281

The UG Department of Tamil (Aided & Unaided)

1. Association Inauguration

Date	Resource Person	Title
13.09.2023	திரு.சோ.தா்மன்இ எழுத்தாளா்இ _{கோவில்பட்டி}	படைப்பு பிறக்கிறது

2.Workshop

Date	Resource Person	Title
28.03.2023	முனைவா்.சு.வேணுகோபால்இ பேராசிாியா்இ குமரகுரு கலைக் கல்லூாி கோயம்புத்தூா்	திருநெல்வேலி எழுத்தாளர்களின் படைப்புலகம்

28.03.2023	முனைவர்.சுடலை மணிஇ பேராசிரியர்இ குமரகுரு கலைக் கல்லூரி கோயம்புத்தூர்	திருநெல்வேலி சார்ந்த படைப்புகளில் நிலவியல் பதிவுகள்

3.Seminar

Date	Resource Person	Title
18.02.2023	சென்னை பல்கலைக்கழகம் அரபுத்துறை முனைவா்.அ.ஜாகாீ ஹீசைன்	அரபு மற்றும் இஸ்லாமிய இலக்கிய மொழிபெயர்ப்பு முயற்சிகள்

4.Endowment lecture

Date	Resource Person	Title
14.11.2022	மேற்கு வங்க அரசு மேனாள் கூடுதல் தலைமைச் செயலாளர் திரு.கோ.பாலச்சந்திரன் ஐயுளு	மண்ணின் மைந்தர் மகாகவி பாரதி

5.Student's Readers Forum

Date	Resource Person	Title
09.11.2022	திருநெல்வேலி அரசு மருத்துக் கல்லூரி தலைமை மருத்துவர் டாக்டர்.ஜி.ராமானுஜம்	வாசிப்பும் மனநலமும்

6.Guest Lecture I

Date	Resource Person	Title
15.02.2023	மனோன்மணியம் சுந்தரனார் பல்கலைக்கழகம் உதவிப்பேராசிரியா் முனைவா்.ஜோதி முருகன்	ஆற்றுப்படையில் கலைஞர்கள்

7.Guest Lecture II

Date	Resource Person	Title
13.04.2023	ம.தி.தா.இந்துக் கல்லூரி இணைப்பேராசிரியர் முனைவர்.கருப்பையா	தமிழ் நாடக வெளி : வேர்களும் விழுதுகளும்

8.Students' Achievements

S.No.	Nameof the Student / Class	Competition/ Event	Prize/ Position	Institution/ Organization	Date
1	க.ராஜேஸ்வரி	நடனம்	முதல் பரிசு	ராணி அண்ணா கல்லூரி	11.08.2022
2	க.ராஜேஸ்வரி	நடனம்	முதல் பரிசு	குமுதம் மேகஜின்	12.02.2023

The Research Department of English (Aided)

1.Association Inauguration

Date	Resource Person	Title
30.08.2022	Dr. D. Jockim, Assistant Professor, St. Xavier's College, Palayamkottai	A Journey with Literature

2.Students' Achievements

S.No.	Nameof the Student / Class	Competition/ Event	Prize/ Position	Institution/ Organization	Date
1	Cpl. K. Gowsalya	Tentpitching Competition	Bronze Medal	DG NCC, Delhi Cantt, New Delhi	24.09.2022
2	Raja Rajeswari.U (II B.A.English)	English Skit	III Prize	Saradha College	10.05.2022
3	Sindhu K.M. (II B.A.English)	English Skit	III Prize	Saradha College	10.05.2022
4	Sudhda.S. (II B.A.English)	English Skit	III Prize	Saradha College	10.05.2022
5	Kalyani Ishwarya.T.S. (II B.A.English)	English Skit	III Prize	Saradha College	10.05.2022
6	Sweetha (II B.A.English)	English Skit	III Prize	Saradha College	10.05.2022

49

7	Monisha.M	Rangoli	III Prize	Scad College	31.03.2023
8	Sakthi Deepika	Rangoli	III Prize	Scad College	31.03.2023
9	Selva Venkateshwari	Rangoli	III Prize	Scad College	31.03.2023
10	Subashini.R	Rangoli	III Prize	Scad College	31.03.2023
11	Anisha.S	கட்டுரைப்போட்டி தமிழ்	III Prize	Sadakathullah Appa College	12.08.2022
12	n. Lakshmi Narayanan	Quiz	II	SCAD	31.03.2023
13	T.Surya	Quiz	II	SCAD	31.03.2023
14	Lavanya.A	Dance	II	Sadakathullah Appa College	January, 2023
15	Abinaya. C	Dance	II	Sadakathullah Appa College	January, 2023
16	MAHALAXSHMI.S	Dance	II	Sadakathullah Appa College	January, 2023

3.Sports Achievements

S. No.	Name	Class	Event	Date	Venue	Prize
1	Rohith.R	III B.A.English	Volley Ball	08.12.2022	M.S.University	Runner Up
2	Mahalaxshmi.S	I B.A.English	Chess	26.01.2023	Reliance Mall	First Prize
3.	Mahalaxshmi.S	I B.A.English	Chess	12.02.2023	VOC	Second Prize

The PG Department of English (Unaided)

1.Association Inauguration

Date	Resource Person	Title
05.09.2022	Dr.M.Hermia, St. Mary's College, Thoothukkudi	Humanism in Literature

50

2.Guest Lecture I

Date	Resource Person	Title
19.10.2022	Dr.T.S.Alagianayagi, Rani Anna College for Women, Tirunelveli	The Mise-En Scene Of Contemporary Criticism: A Concise Overview

3.MoUs signed with institutions of national, international importance, other institutions, industries, corporate houses etc. during the year

Organisation	Date of MoU activity	Purpose and Activities	Number of students/teachers participated under MoUs
Sarah Tucker College	24/3/2023	Faculty Exchange	Number of Students – 20 Teachers Participated - 2
Sarah Tucker College	31/3/2023	Faculty Exchange	Number of Students – 20 Teachers Participated - 2

4.Student Achievements

S.No.	Nameof the Student / Class	Competition/ Event	Prize/ Position	Institution/ Organization	Date
1	S.Essaki Doss	Get Smart 2023	2nd	Scad College Of Engineering	31.03.2023
2	S.Essaki Doss	Painting/Independence Day	1 st	Sadakathullah Appa College	15.08.2022
3	S.Essaki Doss	Singing/Independence Day	3rd	Sadakathullah Appa College	15.08.2022

5.Papers published by the students

S. No.	Name	Name of the Journal	Title of the article	Vol. No., Issue No. Page Nos. Month & Year	Citation Index & Impact Factor / ISSN /ISBN/ DOI
1.	A. Afrin Beema	Rabindra Bharati Journal of Philosophy	Interpersonality Relationship in Raquel Jaramillo Palacio's <i>Wonder</i>	XXIV/02/90- 93/ 2023	0973-0087
2.	A. Amina Nathira	Rabindra Bharati Journal of Philosophy	Treatment of Immigration in selected short stories of Edwidge Danticat's <i>Everything</i> <i>Inside</i>	XXIV/02/108- 110/2023	0973-0087
3.	M.N. Bathru Nisha	Journal of the Asiatic Society of Mumbai	Mishaps and Quest for Survival of the Holocausts during the World War II in	XCVI/02/126- 128/2023	0972-0766

S. No.	Name	Name of the Journal	Title of the article	Vol. No., Issue No. Page Nos. Month & Year	Citation Index & Impact Factor / ISSN /ISBN/ DOI
			John Boyne's The Boy in the Striped Pyjamas		
4.	I. Daisy Rani	Rabindra Bharati Journal of Philosophy	The Issues of Translating C.N. Annadurai's Essay into English	XXIV/02/111- 113/2023	0973-0087
7.	K.Hajara Banu	Rabindra Bharati Journal of Philosophy	Pschological Anxieties and Discoveries in Mitch Albom's The Five People You Meet in Heaven	XXIV/02/97- 100/2023	0973-0087
8.	M. Jerina Beham	Rabindra Bharati Journal of Philosophy	The Issues in Translating Ambai's Selected Short Stories	XXIV/02/51- 54/2023	0973-0087
9.	S. Kalpana	Journal of the Asiatic Society of Mumbai	Archetypal Themes and Mythological Mofits in Olympus: An Indian Retelling Of Greek Myths	XCVI/02/175- 178/2023	0972-0766
10.	P. Mahira Ruksana	Journal of the Asiatic Society of Mumbai	Death as a post-apocalyptic element in Cormac McCarthy's The Road	XCVI/02/145- 147/2023	0972-0766
11.	T. Mary Stella	Rabindra Bharati Journal of Philosophy	Issues in Translating Kalki Krishna Murthi's Short Story in English	XXIV/02/114- 116/2023	0973-0087
12.	N. Mursala Sarah	Rabindra Bharati Journal of Philosophy	The Theme of Distress in the novel Extremely Loud and Incredibly Close by Jonathan Safran Foer	XXIV/02/104- 107/2023	0973-0087
15.	S. Noorjahan	Journal of the Asiatic Society of Mumbai	Escalation of Acculturation in Chithra Banerjee Divakaruni's One Amazing Thing	XCVI/02/148- 151/2023	0972-0766
16.	T. Rabika	Rabindra Bharati Journal of Philosophy	Psychological Trauma in S.J.Watson's <i>Before I Go To</i> Sleep	XXIV/02/48- 50/2023	0973-0087
17.	S. Rahmathun Kamila	Journal of the Asiatic Society of Mumbai	Environment Deterioration and Apocalypse in <i>Memory of</i> <i>Water</i>	XCVI/02/138- 141/2023	0972-0766
18.	M.F. Sanofer Burveen	Journal of the Asiatic Society of Mumbai	Postcolonial Thoughts in Sherman Alexie's <i>The</i> Absolutely True Diary Of A Part- Time Indian	XCVI/02/129- 133/2023	0972-0766

S. No.	Name	Name of the Journal	Title of the article	Vol. No., Issue No. Page Nos. Month & Year	Citation Index & Impact Factor / ISSN /ISBN/ DOI
19.	S. Sharon Blessey	Journal of the Asiatic Society of Mumbai	Enhancing English Language Teaching Through Code- Switching	XCVI/02/171- 174/2023	0972-0766
21.	R.N. Vivekananthi	Rabindra Bharati Journal of Philosophy	The Issues in Translating Jeyamohan's Selected Short Stories	XXIV/02/118- 120/2023	0973-0087
22.	M. Abushali	Journal of the Asiatic Society of Mumbai	Psychological Impacts of the Immigrants in Amy Ruth Tan's The Bonesetter's Daughter	XCVI/02/160- 162/2023	0972-0766
24.	A. Peer Mohamed	Journal of the Asiatic Society of Mumbai	Imperialism in Ngugi Wa Thiongo's <i>Weep Not Child</i>	XCVI/02/142- 144/2023	0972-0766

The UG Department of English (Unaided -Shift II)

1.Association Inauguration

Date	Resource Person	Title
2.9.2022	Mr. R. Phinehash, Managing Director, YES BLAZERS,	Learn to Pursue Knowledge, Not to
	Tirunelveli	Survive.

2.Guest Lecture I

Date	Resource Person	Title
27.9.2022	Mr. S. Manikandan, Technical Manager, Rumango Software Solutions, Bengaluru.	Be a Wanderlust.

3.Guest Lecture II

Date	Resource Person	Title
13.4.2023	Mr.A. Sheik Mohamed, Assistant Professor and Head, Department of English, Einstein College of Arts and Science, Tirunelveli.	Know Thyself

4.Students' Achievements

S.	Nameof the	Competition/	Prize/	Institution/	Date
No.	Student / Class	Event	Position	Organization	Date

53

1	A. Abinaya Priyadharshini, III BA	Mime	1st Place	St. Xavier's College, Palayamkottai	19.10.2022
2	S. Ashwini, III BA	Mime	1st Place	St. Xavier's College, Palayamkottai	19.10.2022
3	H.Ayisha, III BA	Mime	1st Place	St. Xavier's College, Palayamkottai	19.10.2022
4	J. Nirmala, III BA	Mime	1st Place	St. Xavier's College, Palayamkottai	19.10.2022
5	S. Shenbagapriya, III BA	Mime	1st Place	St. Xavier's College, Palayamkottai	19.10.2022
6	P. Sivagami, III BA	Mime	1st Place	St. Xavier's College, Palayamkottai	19.10.2022
7	S.Sushmitha	Mime	1st Place	St. Xavier's College, Palayamkotta	19.10.2022

The PG and Research Department of History (Aided)

1. Association Inauguration

Date	Resource Person	Title
08.09.22	Dr. Syed Umarhathab,	The Politics of Drugs:
	Assistant Professor, Department	An Open Tool of
	of Criminology and Criminal	Civilzational
	Justice ,Manonmaniam	Conquest
	Sundaranar University	-

2.Valediction

Date	Resource Person	Title
03.05.23	Prof. Ameer Hamsha, Associate	Human Values
	Professor of Computer Science,	
	Department of Computer	
	science, Sadakathullah Appa	
	College	

3.Guest Lecture I

Date	Resource Person	Title
19.09.22	M.C. Rajan, Bureau Chief, ETV Bharath, Chennai	Media & Society : Colonial& Post – Colonial India

54

4.Guest Lecture II

Date	Resource Person	Title
01.10.22	Prof. Subaveera Pandian, Chairman, Social Justice Monitoring Committee, Tamil Nadu	The Struggled Witnessed in Tamil Nadu in the 20 th Century.

5.Celebrating Commomerative Days

Date	Event Name	Resource Person	Total No. of Participants
11. 11.22	National Education Day	Dr. A.H. Mohidden Badshah, Assistant Professor, Sadakathullah Appa College M. Sahul Hameed, Assistant Professor of History, Sadakathullah Appa College P.P. Saidali, Assistant Professor of History, Sadakathullah Appa College	130
30.01.23	Remembering Martyrdom of Mahadma Gandhi	Dr. M. Nazeer Ahamed, Associate Professor & Head, Sadakathullah Appa College Dr. A. Abdul Azeez, Assistant Professor Sadakathullah Appa College P.K. Abdul Kalam, Assistant Professor Sadakathullah Appa College	125
03.03.23, 08.03.23, 11.03.23	Celebrating Women's Day	Making Videos on Various women Personalities 1)Velu Nachiyar 2) Kuyli 3) Clarinda 4) Muthulakshmi Reddy	10

6.Heritage walk / Historical Visit/ Educational Tour

Date	Spot	No. of students
08. 02. 23	Various Historical spots in Palayamkottai	50
16.02.23	Adichanallur, Sivagalai, Kayal pattinam	140

The Department of Economics

1.Association Inauguration

Date	Resource Person	Title
22.09.2022	Dr.A.Sankaran	Career Path Planning for
	Associate Professor of Economics,	Emerging
	School of Management,	Economists
	Pondicherry Central University, Pondicherry.	

2.Valediction

Date	Resource Person	Title
13.04.2023	Dr.M.Neela Devi,	Determinants of the
	Assistant Professor,	Economy with Reference to Oil Prices
	PG & Research Department of Economics,	
	VO Chidambaram College,	
	Thoothukudi.	

3.Guest Lecture I

Date	Resource Person	Title
09.02.2023	Golda Grace Durai Singh, Assistant Professor of Economics, St.Xavier College,Palayamkottai.	Human capital for Endogenous Growth

5.Industrial Visit

Date	Spot	No. of students
20.10.2022	Kodaikanal	58

6.Students' Achievements

S.No.	Nameof the Student / Class	Prize/ Position	Institution/ Organization	Date
1	L. Saroja, III BA Eco.	First (English Speech competition)	Manonmaniam sundaranar University, Dept. of Economics	12.08.202
2	L. Alagu Sundaram, III BA Economics	Second, (Paper Presentation)	Manonmaniam sundaranar University, Dept. of Economics	12.08.202
3	N. Mari Selvi, III BA Economics	Participation, (doodle with charts)	Manonmaniam sundaranar University, Dept. of Economics	12.08.202
4	K. Indhu, III BA Economics	Participation, (Smart freak)	Manonmaniam sundaranar University, Dept. of Economics	12.08.202
5	Alnafilah, III BA Economics	Participation,(Smart freak)	Manonmaniam sundaranar University, Dept. of Economics	12.08.202
6	Nabila, III BA Economics	Participation,(Creative destruction)	Manonmaniam sundaranar University, Dept. of Economics	12.08.202
7	Sionard Steffen,III BA Eco.	Participation, (Head Scratcher)	Manonmaniam sundaranar University,Dept. of Economics	12.08.202
8	N. Mari Selvi, III BA Eco.	Participation (Rangoli)	Aditanar College of Arts and Science, Dept. of Economics	19.08.202
9	K.Indhu, III BA Eco.	Participation (Quiz)	Aditanar College of Arts and Science, Dept. of Economics	19.08.202 2
10	L. Saroja, III BA Eco.	Participation (Solo Dance)	Aditanar College of Arts and Science, Dept. of Economics	19.08.202
11	L. Saroja, III BA Eco.	Participation (Just a Minuite)	Aditanar College of Arts and Science, Dept. of Economics	19.08.202 2
12	R. Arokiya Ando Monika, III BA Eco.	Participation (Art from waste)	Aditanar College of Arts and Science,Dept. of Economics	19.08.202
13	N. Bala Aarthi, III BA Economics	Participation (Debate)	Aditanar College of Arts and Science, Dept. of Economics	19.08.202

14	E. Mohamed Harees, II BA Economics	Participation (Quiz)	Aditanar College of Arts and Science, Dept. of Economics	19.08.202
15	M. Ramkumar, III BA Economics	Participation (Elocution)	Aditanar College of Arts and Science, Dept. of Economics	19.08.202
16	L. Alagu Sundaram, III BA Economics	Participation (Essay writing)	Aditanar College of Arts and Science, Dept. of Economics	19.08.202
17	M. Muthu Pandi, II BA Economics	Participation (Pencil Drawing)	Aditanar College of Arts and Science Dept. of Economics	19.08.202
18	M. Ajmal Khan, III BA Economics	Participation (Debate)	Aditanar College of Arts and Science, Dept. of Economics	19.08.202

7.Sports Achivements

S. No.	Name	Class	Event	Date	Venue	Prize
1	Vishwa	III BA	Shot put	17.08.2022 to	Krishnagiri	II
1		Economics	•	20.08.2022	District, SDAT	11
2	Vishwa	III BA	Hammer throw	2022	Anna Stadium,	I
		Economics			Tiunelveli	
3	Vishwa	III BA	Shot put	14.10.2022 toto	MUTA Athletic,	I
		Economics		15.10.2022	Madurai	
4	Vishwa	III BA	Shot put	16.10.2022 to	SDAT Stadium,	I
		Economics		19.10.2022	Thiruvannamalai.	
5	Prabu	III BA	Hammer throw	19.12.2022 to	Anna Stadium,	III
		Economics		20.12.2022	Palayamkottai	
6	Prabu	III BA	Shot put	19.12.2022 to	Anna Stadium,	II
		Economics		20.12.2022	Palayamkottai	
7	Vishwa	III BA	Shot put	07.01.2023 &	Madurai	I
		Economics		08.01.2023		
8	Vishwa	III BA	Shot put	18.02.2023 &	Tamilnadu Sports	I
		Economics		19.02.2023	Universirty,	

The UG Department of Mathematics (Aided)

1. Association Inauguration

Date	Resource Person	Title
07.09.2022.	Dr. R.Kala, Professor, Department of Mathematics, Manonmaniam Sundaranar University, Tirunelveli	Conjectures and Unsolved Problems in Number Theory

2.Valediction

Date	Resource Person	Title
18.04.2023	DR. A. Sagirdha Begam, Former Associate Professor, Department of History, Sadakathullah Appa College, Tirunelveli.	Need of Human Values

3.Guest Lecture I

Date	Resource Person	Title
22.09.2022	Dr. R. Uthayakumar, Professor and Head, Department of Mathematics, The Gandhigram Rural Institute, Gandigram, Dindugal	Fractal Analysis

4.Guest Lecture II

Date	Resource Person	Title
07.10.2022	Dr. K. Bhuvaneswari, Associate Professor, Department of Mathematics, Mother Teresa Women's University, Research and Extension Centre, Coimbatore	Applications of Mathematics in the Current Scenario

5.Students' Achievements

S.No.	Nameof the Student / Class	Competition/ Event	Prize/ Position	Institution/ Organization	Date
		Model Presentation	Second Price	ST. Xaviers College	8.2.2023
1	R. Gayathri Devi, III Bsc Mathematics	Poster Presentation	Second Price	Noorul Islam Cetre for Higher Education	17.2.2023

		Sketching	First Price	Rose Mary College of Arts and Science	21.3.2023
	WW. d	Model Presentation	Second Price	ST. Xaviers College	8.2.2023
2	M.Keerthanaa III Bsc Mathematics	Poster Presentation	First Price	Noorul Islam Cetre for Higher Education	17.2.2023
3	Mufeed Ahmed T R III Bsc Mathematics	0.22 Rifle Firing Competition	First	5 TnBn NCC	30 .12. 2022
		Drawing	First	Sadakathullah Appa College	18.06.2022
4.	S. Indra II B.Sc. Mathematics	Drawing	First	Sadakathullah Appa College	15.082022
		Drawing	Third	Sadakathullah Appa College	26.01.2023
	A. Venkatesh	Independence Day Competition 2022	Special Prize	Sadakathullah Appa College	15.08.2022
5.	II B.Sc. Mathematics	Tamil kadal Arakattalai Speech competition	Third	St. Xavier's Autonomous college	06.04.2023
		Drawing	Second	Sadakathullah Appa College	15.08.2022
6	A.Pecthiammal II B.Sc. Mathematics	Drawing	Second	Holy cross home science college	12.10.2022
		Drawing	Special prize	Sadakathullah Appa College	16.01.2023
7	Vairalakshmi, Ph.D Scholar	Singing	Second Prize	Sadakathullah Appa College	16.01.2023

60

6.Papers published by the students

S. No.	Name	Name of the Journal	Title of the article	Vol. No., Issue No. Page Nos. Month & Year	Citation Index & Impact Factor / ISSN /ISBN/ DOI
1.	K.Janofer	Ratio Mathematica	Connectedendanti- fuzzyequitabledomina tingsetinanti- fuzzygraphs	VolNo:47, Month&Year: March,2023	ISSN:1592- 7415.
2.	A.Ruby Priscilla	Mathematical Statistician and Engineering Applications	Constructionofminim izationofmultiplicativ egraphs	Vol.71No.3s2 Pg.No.1137-1144 June2022	ISSN.No2094- 0343
3.	A.Ruby Priscilla	AdvancesandApplications inMathematical Sciences	Extendedrelaxedskole mMeanlabelingofwhe elrelatedgraphs	667-683 Volume22,Issue2 December2022	ISSN: 0974- 6803
4.	P. Aysha Parveen	International Journal of Mathematics And Computer Research	Neutrosophic Fuzzy Bi-Ideals of Bs- Algebras	11 Issue 02 February 2023, Page No-3250- 3254	ISSN:2320- 7167
5	S. Jachin Samuel	Proceedings of the National Conference on Emerging Trends in Discrete And Abstract Mathematics	Upper Signal Distance in Graphs	Page No. 188- 196, October 2022	ISBN- 97893847347 56
6	J.AhamedThamim ulAnsari	Proceedings of the National Conference on Innovations in Science, Engineering and Technology	The damage number of some named graphs	Page No.259-262, October 2022	ISBN- 97893942930 14
7.	P. Thangam	Proceedings of the National Conference on Innovations in Science, Engineering and Technology	Chromatic Strong domination number of certan graphs	Page No.262-270, October 2022	ISBN- 97893942930 14
8	A.Nilofer	Ratio mathematica	Totally magic d-lucky number of graphs	44, 316-324 November 2022,	1592-7415
9	A.Nilofer	Research and Reflection on Education	D-Lucky number of graphs from commutative ring	20, 11-14, October 2022	0974-648X

7. Papers presented by the students at various seminars

Name	Date	Theme	Title of the paper	Sponsor / Organized by	Internation1/ Nationa1/ State/ Institutional
S. Jachin Samuel	13 -14 October 2022	National Conference on Emerging Trends in Discrete And Abstract Mathematics	Upper Signal Distance in Graphs	St. John's College of Arts and Science, Ammandivilai- 629204, Kanyakumari	National

Name	Date	Theme	Title of the paper	Sponsor / Organized by	Internation1/ Nationa1/ State/ Institutional
J. AhamedTham imulAnsari	22.10.2022	National Conference on Innovations in Science, Engineering and Technology	The damage number of some named graphs	JayarajAnnapack iam CSI College of Engineering, Nazreth-628617	National
P. Thangam	22.10.2022	National Conference on Innovations in Science, Engineering and Technology	Chromatic Strong Domination number of certain graphs	JayarajAnnapack iam CSI College of Engineering, Nazreth-628617	National
S. Jeyamangala Abirami	16 -18 November 2022	International Conference on Evolution in Pure and Applied Mathematics	M-Polynomial of Zero-divisor graph	Akal University, Talwandi Sabo,Punjab	International
J. AhamedTham imul Ansari	23 -24 February 2023	National Conference on Algebraic Graph Theory, Graph Theory and Analysis	The Closed Binding number for Coprime graph of Groups	ManonmaniamS undaranar University, Tirunelveli	National
S. N. Suber bathusha	20. 04. 2021	Advances and Applications in Mathematics Science	Operation On Bipolar Anti- Fuzzy Graph Structures	Dept of Mathematics, ,Government Arts and Science college, Nagercoil	Internationl
S. N. Suber bathusha	21. 12. 2022	International Conference on Mathematical Methods and Computation	Edge Regular Interval-Valued Intuitionistic Fuzzy Graph Structure with application in medical science	Jamal Mohamed College (Autonomous) , Tiruchirappalli	Internationl
S. N. Suber bathusha	21. 12. 2022	International Conference on Mathematical Methods and Computation	Sel -centered interval-valued Pythagorean fuzzy graph structure	Jamal Mohamed College (Autonomous) , Tiruchirappalli	Internationl
S. N. Suber bathusha	22. 12. 2022	Second International Conference on Mathematical Analysis and Computing	Complex Pythagorean Fuzzy Graph Structure with an Application	SSN College of Engineering, Chennai	Internationl
S. N. Suber bathusha	23. 12. 2022	Second International Conference on Research Trends in Mathematics	On Bipolar Anti Fuzzy Graph Structures	Vellore Institute of Technology, Chennai	Internationl
A.Ruby Priscilla	19.01.2023 to 21.01.2023	International conference on Research Innovations and challenges	Minimal Reinhard Zumkeller Divisor Cordial Book and Generalized Petersen Graph	Centre for Research and training , National foundation for Entrepreneurshi	Internationl

Name	Date	Theme	Title of the paper	Sponsor / Organized by p Development , Coimbator	Internation1/ National/ State/ Institutional
A.Nilofer	19-21 July 2022	Recent developments in pure and applied mathematics	D-lucky number of graphs from commutative rincommutative ring	PG& Research Department of Mathematics St.Xavier's college(Autonom ous)Palayamkott ai	International
A.Nilofer	1-2 September 2022,	Applied Mathematics and Intellectual Property Rights	Totally magic d- lucky number of graphs	PG& Research Department of Mathematics APC Mahalakshmi college Thoothukudi	International
A. Nilofer	18 .01.2023,	Recent trends in Algebra and Analysis	Totally magic d- lucky number of H graphs	PG& Research department of mathematics Aditanar college of arts and science, Tiruchendur	National
G.Rama	19-21 July 2022	Recent developments in pure and applied mathematics	Strong($\frac{-\tau^2+1}{2}$, σ^2)- level cut of intuitionistic fuzzy bi – ideals of Near Rings	PG& Research Department of Mathematics St.Xavier's college(Autonom ous) Palayamkottai	International

The Department of Mathematics (Unaided)

1. Association Inauguration

Date	Resource Person	Title
20/12/2021	Dr.K.Kala, Professor, Department of Mathematics, Manonmanium University	Some Mathematical Contribution of Srinivasa Ramanujan

2.Valediction

Date	Date Resource Person Title	
20.6.2022	Dr.M.P. Syed Ali Nisaya	Some Invariants in Graph Theory

3.Guest Lecture I

Date	Resource Person	Title
30/5/2022	Dr.S.Anukumar Kathirvel	The Concept of Countability

63

4.Student Achievements

S.No.	Nameof the Student / Class	Competition/ Event	Prize/ Position	Institution/ Organization	Date
1	G . Mahalakshmi	Tamil Elocution	First	Department of Tamil, STC College	7/10/2021

5. Papers presented by the students at various seminars

Name	Date Venue	Theme	Title of the paper	Sponsor / Organized by	Internation1/ Nationa1/ State/ Institutional
T.H. Hanouf Sumaiya	10&11 June 2022 VIGNAN's	Two Day International Conference on Mathematics ,Satistics and Applications -2022	Strong ,Weak and Private Domination Polynominals using graph operations	Department of Mathematics, VFSTR, Andra pradesh	International
S.V. Sangeeth a	10&11 June 2022 VIGNAN's	Two Day International Conference on Mathematics ,Satistics and Applications -2022	Strong ,Weak and Private Department of Mathematics, Polynominals using graph operations Strong ,Weak and Department of Mathematics, VFSTR, Andra pradesh		International
M. Sabeena Fathima	10&11 June 2022 VIGNAN's	Two Day International Conference on Mathematics ,Satistics and Applications -2022	Strong ,Weak and Private Domination Polynominals using graph operations	Department of Mathematics, VFSTR, Andra pradesh	International
S.Nithya	5-7 May 2022	International Conference On Mathematical Science and its Recent Advancement	The Achromatic Number of a graph	Number of a Rathinam College of Arts and	
M.Mariya m Safa	5-7 May 2022	International Conference On Mathematical Science and its Recent Advancement	Harmonious chromatic Number of a graph	Department of Mathematics, Rathinam College of Arts and Science, Coimbatore	International
K .Mari Gomathi Arumuga m	5-7 May 2022	International Conference On Mathematical Science and its Recent Advancement	Exact chromatic Number of a graph	Department of Mathematics, Rathinam College of Arts and Science, Coimbatore	International

6.Sports Achievements

S. No.	Name	Class	Event	Date	Venue	Prize
1.	A.Prabakaran	III B.Sc	Running 100mts	20.3.2022	KannarPatti Panchayat	First
2.	A.Prabakaran	III B.Sc	Volley Ball	20.3.2022	KannarPatti Panchayat	First
3.	A.Prabakaran	III B.Sc	Running 100 mts	15.1.2022	KannarPatti Panchayat	First

The Department of Physics (Aided)

1. Association Inauguration

Date	Resource Person	Title
26-08-22	Dr.S.Raja Sekar Professor	Physics is an Everything
	School of Physics	Diety timing
	BharathidasanUniversity	
	Tiruchirappalli	

2. Guest Lecture I

Date	Resource Person	Title
28-09-2022	Prof.R.Velusamy	Motion in
	Head & Associate Professor in	Physics
	Physics (Rtd)	
	Ayya Nadar Janaki Ammal	
	College , Sivakasi	

3. Guest Lecture II

Date	Resource Person	Title
28-02- 2023	Dr.J.Daniel Chellappa Eminent Nuclear Scientist BARC, Mumbai	World of Fun & Excitement

4. Collaborations

Number of Collaborative activities for research, faculty exchange, student exchange during the year

Nature of Activity	Participants	Source of financial support	Duration
Judge for Paper presentation	Dr.M.Mohamed Roshan/Physics	Sarah Tucker College , Tirunelveli	3-02-2023
Additional Examiner	Dr.M.Mohamed Roshan/Physics	Sarah Tucker College , Tirunelveli	9-02-2023 to 11-02-2023

5. Linkages with institutions/industries for internship, on-the-job training, project work, sharing of research facilities etc. during the year

Nature of linkage	Title of the linkage	Name of the partnering institution/ industry /research lab with contact details	Duration (From-To)	participant
Fieldwork	Demonstration of Experimental and Theoretical studies at EGRL , Tirunelveli	Dr. C. P. Anilkumar (Head) Mr. P. Elango (Administrative - In - Charge), Dr. S. Sathish kumar (Stand by:Administrative - In - Charge) Equatorial Geophysical Research Laboratory Vittalapuram Vilakku,Krishnapuram, Maharajanagar, Tirunelveli 627 011 Tel Nos. 0462-2521465/66/68/2520306 Email Id: iig.egrl@]iigm.res.in	3-04-2023	41 Students +2 Staff Members

6. Seminar / Workshop Conducted

Level	Date	Resource Person(s)	Title / Theme	No. of participants from outside	Total no. of Participants (including our student & Faculty)
State	29-08- 2022	1.Dr.B.Sundrakannan Professor and Head MS university Tirunelveli 2. Mr.P.Sundar Rajan Scientific Officer 'E' KKNPP, Kudankulam	One day seminar on Nuclear energy for sustainable development of India a solution to climatic changes and Science Expo	120	310
State	1-02-2023	.Mr.V.Thiruppathy Chief Educational officer Tirunelveli 2. Dr.A.Subbiah Pandi Former Joint Director of Collegiate Education Dharmapuri Region National Awardee for science Communication	Workshop on Physics through experiments for school students - 2023	250	410
State	28-02- 2023	Dr.R.S.Kannu Senior Scientist (Retd) ISRO, Mahendragiri. Dr.J.Daniel Chellappa	National Science Day-Inter-Collegiate Competitions	250	410

Eminent Nuclear		
Scientist		
BARC, Mumbai		

7. Industrial Visit

Date	Spot	No. of students
3-04-2023	EGRL, Tirunelveli	41

8. Students' Achievements

S.No.	Nameof the Student / Class	Competition/ Event	Prize/ Position	Institution/ Organization	Date
1	K.Esakkiammal/ III B.Sc.Physics	Quiz series on Physics	Participated	Department of Physics KPR Institute of Engineering and Technology	12.04.2022
2	K.Esakkiammal/ III B.Sc.Physics	Quiz series on Physics	Participated	Department of Physics KPR Institute of Engineering and Technology	25.05.2022
3	M. Sulthan Akram Badhusha/ II B.Sc Physics	Debate	First	51st College Day Celebrations, SadakathullahAppaCollege, Tirunelveli,	18.06.2022
4	Mohideen Sameer Khan/ III B.Sc Physics	75 th Independence day-GK & Current Affairs Quiz Progra m online quiz	Participated	Dr.Radhakrishnan History Teachers Group, Tiruttani, Thiruvalluvar district, Tamilnadu.	15.08.2022
5	M. Sulthan Akram Badhusha/ II B.Sc Physics	Debate	First	Independence Day Celebrations, SadakathullahAppaCollege, Tirunelveli,	15.08.2022
6	Mohideen Sameer Khan/ III B.Sc Physics	Quiz series on Physics	Participated	Department of Physics KPR Institute of Engineering and Technology	17.08.2022
7	M. Sulthan Akram	Youth Parliament Sitting	Participated	National Youth Parliament Scheme (NYPS),Ministry of	27.08.2022

	Badhusha/ II B.Sc Physics			Parliament Affairs,Govt. of India	
8	K.Nivedhitha/ I B.Sc Physics	Youth Parliament Sitting	Participated	National Youth Parliament Scheme (NYPS),Ministry of Parliament Affairs,Govt. of India	27.08.2022
9	M. Ramalakshmi/ I B.Sc Physics	Youth Parliament Sitting	Participated	National Youth Parliament Scheme (NYPS),Ministry of Parliament Affairs,Govt. of India	27.08.2022
10	Mohideen Sameer Khan/ III B.Sc Physics	National level Online Quiz on "National Teacher's Day".	Secured A grade	Department of History, Mihir Bhoj P.G. College, Dadri, Uttar Pradesh	05.09.2022
11	Mohideen Sameer Khan/ III B.Sc Physics	Collage, PHYSCOM 2022- 23	Participated	Department of Physics St.Xavier's College	29.09.2022
12	Anada Rabik/ III B.Sc Physics	Collage, PHYSCOM 2022- 23	Participated	Department of Physics St.Xavier's College	29.09.2022
13	Muthukumar. M / III B.Sc Physics	Collage, PHYSCOM 2022- 23	Participated	Department of Physics St.Xavier's College	29.09.2022
14	S.Sukitha/ III B.Sc Physics	QuizCompetition, PHYSCOM 2022- 23	Participated	Department of Physics, St.Xaviers College, Tirunelveli.	29.09.2022
15	K.Sabitha Sameena/ III B.Sc Physics	Quiz Competition PHYSCOM 2022- 23	Participated	Department of Physics, St.Xaviers College, Tirunelveli.	29.09.2022
16	A.Sushmitha/ III B.Sc Physics	Quiz Competition PHYSCOM 2022- 23	Participated	Department of Physics, St.Xaviers College, Tirunelveli.	29.09.2022
17		Dumb Charade	Participated		29.09.2022

	Jaidhoon Mariam. M/ III B.Sc Physics	PHYSCOM 2022- 23		Department of Physics, St.Xaviers College, Tirunelveli.	
18	F.Hidhaya Fathima M/ III B.Sc Physics	Dumb Charade PHYSCOM 2022- 23	Participated	Department of Physics, St.Xaviers College, Tirunelveli.	29.09.2022
19	A.S. Fathima Sameera/ III B.Sc Physics	Dumb Charade PHYSCOM 2022- 23	Participated	Department of Physics, St.Xaviers College, Tirunelveli.	29.09.2022
20	M.J.Muthu Jeevitha / III B.Sc Physics	Paper Presentation, PHYSCOM 2022- 23	Participated	Department of Physics St.Xavier's College	29.09.2022
21	Mohideen Sameer Khan/ III B.Sc Physics	National level e- Quiz on Space Science.	Participated	IQAC and PG and Research Department of Physics, The Madurai Diraviyam Thayumanavar College.	04&05.10.2022
22	M. Sulthan Akram Badhusha/ II B.Sc Physics	Meeladhunnabi Oratorical Competition	Second	Tirunelveli District Meeladhu Committee, Melapalayam, Tirunelveli.	09.10.2022
23	D.Rajashree/ III B.Sc Physics	Quiz series on Physics	Participated	Department of Physics KPR Institute of Engineering and Technology	19.10.2022
24	K.Esakkiammal/ III B.Sc Physics	Quiz series on Physics	Participated	Department of Physics KPR Institute of Engineering and Technology	19.10.2022
25		Quiz Competition	II Prize	Department of Physics, Sadakathullah Appa College, Tirunelveli.	28.02.2023

	K.Sabitha Sameena/ III B.Sc Physics	Inter-Collegiate competitions			
26	L.M. Sufyan/II B.Sc Physics	Quiz Competition Inter-Collegiate competitions	II Prize	Department of Physics, Sadakathullah Appa College, Tirunelveli.	28.02.2023
27	M. Sulthan Akram Badhusha/ II B.Sc Physics	Debate Inter-Collegiate competitions	II Prize	Department of Physics, Sadakathullah Appa College, Tirunelveli.	28.02.2023
28	J.Fazil/ II B.Sc Physics	Debate Inter-Collegiate competitions	II Prize	Department of Physics, Sadakathullah Appa College, Tirunelveli.	28.02.2023
29	M.Naveen/ III B.Sc Physics	Poster Presentation Inter-Collegiate competitions	II Prize	Department of Physics, Sadakathullah Appa College, Tirunelveli.	28.02.2023
30	M.Muthuraj/ III B.Sc Physics	Poster Presentation Inter-Collegiate competitions	II Prize	Department of Physics, Sadakathullah Appa College, Tirunelveli.	28.02.2023

9. Papers presented by the students at various seminars

Name	Date Venue	Theme	Title of the paper	Sponsor / Organized by	Internation1/ Nationa1/ State/ Institutional
M.J.Muthu Jeevitha / III B.Sc Physics	Department of Physics St.Xavier's College Tirunelveli	PHYSCOM 2022-23	Future Source of Energy	29.09.2022	State
M.Naveen/ III B.Sc Physics	Department of Physics, Sadakathulla h Appa	National Science day -Inter- Collegiate competitions	Global Science for Global Well being	28.02.2023	State

Name	Date Venue College, Tirunelveli	Theme	Title of the paper	Sponsor / Organized by	Internation1/ National/ State/ Institutional
M.Muthuraj / III B.Sc Physics	Department of Physics, Sadakathulla h Appa College, Tirunelveli	National Science day -Inter- Collegiate competitions	Global Science for Global Well being	28.02.2023	State

10. Sports Achievements

S. No.	Name	Class	Event	Date	Venue	Prize
1	Subash.M	III B.Sc.Physics	Hand Ball	3-08-2022	St.Alphonse College of Arts And Science , Nagercoil	Second
2	Angappan.M	II B.Sc.Physics	II B.Sc.Physic s	4-11-2022	Noorul Islam College of Arts And Science , Nagercoil	Fourth
3	Angappan.M	II B.Sc.Physics	II B.Sc.Physic s	28-01-2023	John's College of Physical Education	First

The PG Department of Physics (Unaided)

1.Association Inauguration

Date	Resource Person	Title
26.08.2022	Dr. S. Rajasekar, Prof. in Physics, Bharathidasan University, Trichy.	Physics is in Everything

2.Guest Lecture I

Date	Resource Person	Title
28.09.2022	Prof. R. Velusamy, Professor and Head of the Department of Physics (Rtd), Ayya Nadar Janaki Ammal college.	Motion in Physics

3. Collaborations

Number of Collaborative activities for research, faculty exchange, student exchange during the year

Nature of Activity	Participant	Source of financial support	Duration
Publications of Research articles	A.Zeenath Bazeera & D.Muthuraj Department of Physics, The M.D.T . Hindu college- Tirunelveli	Management	2022-23
Publications of Research articles	A.Zeenath Bazeera & S.C.V.Durai	Management	2022-23
Publications of Research articles	V. ChinnaThambi & S. Rajasekar Department of Physics, Bharathidasan University, Tirchy	Management	2022-23
Publications of Research articles	V. ChinnaThambi & M.V.Sethumeenakshi, Department of Maths, Fatima College, Madurai	Management	2022
Publications of Research articles	Sainta Jostar. T & G.J. Arputhavalli, Department of Physics, Karpagam Institute of Technology, Coimbatore	Management	2022
Publications of Research articles	Sainta Jostar. T & S.Jebasingh, Department of Mathematics, Karunya University, Coimbatore,	Management	2022
Publications of Research articles	Sainta Jostar. T & Suganthi Devadason, Department of Physics , Hindustan Institute of Technology and Science, Chennai	Management	2022
Publications of Research articles	Sainta Jostar. T & J. Suthagar, Department of Engineering, Ibri College ofTechnology, Oman	Management	2022

4.Linkages with institutions/industries for internship, on-the-job training, project work, sharing of research facilities etc. during the year

Nature of linkage	Title of the linkage	Name of the partnering institution/ industry /research lab with contact details	Duration (From-To)	Participant
Internship	Research Training School in Physics	Cochin University of Science and Technology, Kerala.	08.2.2023 to 10.2.2023	S. Jeba Jenison/ II M.Sc Physics

5.Seminar / Workshop Conducted

Level	Date	Resource Person(s)	Title / Theme	No. of participants from outside	Total no. of Participants (including our student & Faculty)
State Level Seminar	29.08.2022	Dr. B. Sundarakannan, Professor and Head Department of Physics, Manonmaniam Sundaranar University. Dr. B. Sundar Rajan, Scientific Officer 'E' Kudankulam power plant.	Nuclear Energy for Sustainable Development of India and a Solution to Climatic Changes	150	300
State Level Workshop	01.02.2023	Dr. A.Subbiah Pandi, Former Joint Director of Collegiate Educaton, Dharmapuri Region.	Physics through Experiments for School Students	250	400

6.Students' Achievements

S. No.	Nameof the Student / Class	Competition/ Event	Prize/ Position	Institution/ Organization	Date
1	S. Siva Sakthi Pitchamal	Paper presentation	I Prize	St. Xaviers College, Tirunelveli.	29.09.2022
2	S. Jeba Jenison	Paper presentation	III Prize	Sadakathullah Appa College, Tirunelveli.	29.8.2022
3	G.S. Divya/ II M.Sc Physics	Paper Presentation	II Prize	Noorul Islam Centre for Higher Education, Kanyakumari	9.03.2023 to 10.03.2023
4	S. Poornima/ II M.Sc Physics	Oral Presentation	I Prize	Sadakathullah Appa College, Tirunelveli.	28.02.2023
5	S. Poornima/ II M.Sc Physics	Paper Presentation	I Prize	Noorul Islam Centre for Higher Education, Kanyakumari	9.03.2023 to 10.03.2023
6	S. Siva Sakthi Pitchamal/ II M.Sc Physics	Paper Presentation	I Prize	Sarah Tucker College, Tirunelveli.	03.2.2023
7	S. Siva Sakthi Pitchamal/ II M.Sc Physics	Certificate of Merit	I Prize	Sadakathullah Appa College, Tirunelveli.	28.02.2023

73

8	K.M. Ulfath bariya/ II M.Sc Physics	Certificate of Merit	I Prize	Sadakathullah Appa College, Tirunelveli.	28.02.2023
9	S. Jeba Jenison/ II M.Sc Physics	Certificate of Participation	Research Training School in Physics (3 days Programme)	Cochin University of Science and Technology, Kerala.	08.2.2023 to 10.2.2023
10	S. Mohamed subiyan kasim/ II M.Sc Physics	Certificate of Achievement	III Prize	Holy Cross College, Nagercoil.	19.01.2023 to 24.02.2023
11	S. Sheik salman/ II M.Sc Physics	Certificate of Achievement	III Prize	Holy Cross College, Nagercoil.	19.01.2023 to 24.02.2023
12	M. Sivakumar/ II M.Sc Physics	Certificate of Achievement	III Prize	Holy Cross College, Nagercoil.	19.01.2023 to 24.02.2023
13	S. Abdullah/ I M.Sc Physics	Intra-college Competition	I Prize	Sadakathullah Appa College, Tirunelveli.	16.02.2023

7. Papers published by the students

S. No.	Name	Name of the Journal	Title of the article	Vol. No., Issue No. Page Nos. Month & Year	Citation Index & Impact Factor / ISSN /ISBN/ DOI
1	M. Anisha Nashrin/II M.Sc Student	Journal of Ovenic Research	Growth and characterization of DL- Norleucine maleate crystals	Vol.18 (2), 195- 204 April 2022	SCI (1.165)/ 1584-9953

8. Papers presented by the students at various seminars

Name	Date / Venue	Theme	Title of the paper	Sponsor / Organized by	Internation1/ National/ State/ Institutional
M. Anisha Nashrin	12.05.2022/ Noorul Islam Centre for Higher Education, Kanyakumari	Recent Trends in Physics	Structural, Optical, Electrical and Invitro antibacterial Studies of Biogenic Nickel Oxide Nanoparticles in Moringa Oliferia leaves Extract	Autonomy	National
S. Anusha Kumari Pushkala	12.05.2022/ Noorul Islam Centre for Higher Education, Kanyakumari	Recent Trends in Physics	Green Synthesis of Copper Oxide Nanoparticles Using Almond Leaf	Autonomy	National

Name	Date / Venue	Theme	Title of the paper	Sponsor / Organized by	Internation1/ National/ State/ Institutional
R. Niruba	12.05.2022/ Noorul Islam Centre for Higher Education, Kanyakumari	Recent Trends in Physics	Green Synthesis of Nickel Oxide Nanoparticles Synthesized via. Leaves Extract Physiochemical and Antibaceria properties	Autonomy	National
S. Siva Sakthi Pitchamal	12.05.2022/ Noorul Islam Centre for Higher Education, Kanyakumari	Recent Trends in Physics	Spectroscopy and its Advancement	Autonomy	National
S. Siva Sakthi Pitchamal	29.09.2022 & 30.09.2022/V. O. Chidambaram College, Thoothukudi.	Advanced Materials and its Application	Characterization and Evaluation of Antibacterial Potential of biogenic AgNP Prepared from Allium sativum Extract	Autonomy	International
Siva Kumar. M	12.05.2022/ Noorul Islam Centre for Higher Education, Kanyakumari	Recent Trends in Physics	Planetary Orbiting Using Unknown Space	Autonomy	National
Karnisa. R/ II M.Sc Physics	9.03.2023 to 10.03.2023/ Noorul Islam Centre for Higher Education, Kanyakumari	Material Science and Green Technology	Green Synthesis of Zinc Oxide Nanoparticles using Hibiscus Extract and its Characterization	Autonomy	National
S. Siva Sakthi Pitchamal/ II M.Sc Physics	Noorul Islam Centre for Higher Education, Kanyakumari	Material Science and Green Technology	Biosynthesis of Silver Nanoparticles by Aqeous Extract of Allium sativum and its Antibacterial Potential	Autonomy	National
S. Jeba Jenison/ II M.Sc Physics	24.02.2023/Adi tanar College of Arts and Science, Tiruchendur.	Material Science	Calcium Oxide Originating from Egg Shell via Calcination	Autonomy	National
S. Jeba Jenison/ II M.Sc Physics	9.03.2023 to 10.03.2023/ Noorul Islam Centre for Higher Education, Kanyakumari	Material Science and Green Technology	Calcium Oxide Originating from Egg Shell via Calcination	Autonomy	National
S. Sheik salma/ II	9.03.2023 to 10.03.2023/	Material Science and	Synthesis and Characterization of	Autonomy	National

Name	Date / Venue	Theme	Title of the paper	Sponsor / Organized by	Internation1/ National/ State/ Institutional
M.Sc Physics n	Noorul Islam Centre for Higher Education, Kanyakumari	Green Technology	Cu/In Bimetallic nanoparticles		
M. Sivakumar/ II M.Sc Physics	9.03.2023 to 10.03.2023/ Noorul Islam Centre for Higher Education, Kanyakumari	Material Science and Green Technology	Coexisting Attenuator in a New Smooth Inductorless Chaos Circuit	Autonomy	National

The UG & PG Departments of Chemistry

1.Association Inauguration

Date	Resource Person	Title
06.09.2022	Dr.S.Gopalakrishnan, Former Senior Professor & Head, Department of Pharmaceutical Chemistry, MS University	Drugs and Medicinal Plants – Recent Development and Future Prospects

2.Guest Lecture I

Date	Resource Person	Title
19.10.2022	Dr.G.Subash Chandran, Siddha Doctor & Professor, Government Siddha Medical	Iatrochemistry of Siddha –A drone
	College, Tirunelveli.	view

3.Guest Lecture II

Date	Resource Person	Title
	Ms. D. Sowmya, Microbiologist Mr.G.Rajarajan, Junior Analyst	
06.04.2023	Mr. s. Ganeshram, Junior Analyst	Food safety awareness
	Food Analysis Laboratory, Palayamkottai.	

4.Collaborations

Number of Collaborative activities for research, faculty exchange, student exchange during the year

Nature of Activity	Participants	Source of financial support	Duration
Hands on Training in association with MSME (Govt. of India), DFO, Madurai.	170	Management	1 year
Demonstration on Food safety in association with Food Analysis Laboratory, Palayamkottai	60	Management	1 year

5.Seminar / Workshop Conducted

Level	Date	Resource Person(s)	Title / Theme	No. of participants from the outside	Total no. of Participants (including our student & Faculty)
Institutional	29.12.2022	Dr.C. Kannan, Professor & Head, Department of Pharmaceutical Chemistry and Dean, College Development Council, MS University. Mr.R.Joseph Vedamanickam, Trainer Chemiscal, MSME (Govt. of India), DFO, Madurai.	Hands - on Training in the Manufacture of House hold articles		170
State	19.01.2023	Dr.S.M. Kumar, District Science Officer, District Science Centre, Tirunelveli Dr.C.V.Mythili Principal, Rani Anna Govt. College for Women	State-Level Interschool Competition – Chemflash 2023	76	225

6.Industrial Visit

Date	Spot	No. of students
14.09.2022	Travancore Titanium Pvt.Ltd., Thiruvananthapuram	69

7.Student Achievements

S. No.	Nameof the Student / Class	Competition/ Event	Prize/ Position	Institution/ Organization	Date
1	T.Vidya	Preparation of Daily Use Chemicals	II	ANJA College, Sivakasi	09.03.2023
2	F. Fahad	Preparation of Daily Use Chemicals	II	ANJA College, Sivakasi	09.03.2023
3	R.Gautham Kumar	ChemStar	III	ANJA College, Sivakasi	09.03.2023

8. Papers presented by the students at various seminars

Property Proper		o stadonto at t	arious sciiinars		ı
Name	Date Venue	Theme	Title of the paper	Sponsor / Organized by	Internation1/ National/ State/ Institutional
Idrish. K	10 th feb 2023	Innovation Research in medicinal chemistry	Synthesis of characterization DFT studies of 4-thoxyphenylamino-4-methylphenmylami nothiozol-5-yl thiophenene-2-ylmethanone and photodegradation of water pollutant over sulfhur doped titanium dioxide.	Muslim arts college	National
Abubacker siddiq. A	10 th feb 2023	Innovation Research in medicinal chemistry	Synthesis of electronic structure, DFT calculation and anticorrosion activity of 4-methyl phenyl amine (4- methyl phenyl amino) thiazol-5-yl thiopene – 2ylmethanone	Muslim Arts college	National
Esakki mariyappan. M	10 th jan 2023	Recent innovation in materials science and spectroscopy 2023	Remediation of chromium from water using the biomaterial of tectona gradis (teak) leaves	Jamal Mohammed college	International
Sabari raja. K	10 th jan 2023	Recent innovation in materials science and	Oil spill clean-up using activated carbon from biomaterial of	Jamal mohammed college	International

78

Name	Date Venue	Theme	Title of the paper	Sponsor / Organized by	Internation1/ National/ State/ Institutional
		spectroscopy 2023	eichhornia crassites leaves and mosa paradisica peels		

9. Linkages with institutions/industries for internship, on-the-job training, project work, sharing of research facilities etc. during the year

Nature of linkage	Title of the linkage	Name of the partnering institution/ industry /research lab with contact details	Duration (From-To)	Participants
Students Exchange	Internship	Kalimark Bovonto Beverage Limited Manakkarai Thoothukudi628619	24.3.2023	Sabira Nisha Seinambu Shajitha Shirin K Syed Rahmath Nisha S Thaslema Barveen Annapoorani Dharshini S Karishmaa Siva Sangeetha Siva Sankari Nachiyas
Students Exchange	Internship	Family Plastics (p)Limited Sipcot, Gangaikondan, Tirunelveli Dt627352	11.4.2023- 13.4.2023	Arsath , Sameem A, Mohamed Aslam Pasith A M
Students Exchange	Internship	DCW Limited Sahupuram Thoothukudi Dt. 628229	13.3.2023- 18.3.2023	Ahamed Hafeez P Mohamed Subair K N Barvesh Musraf G Mohamed Idrish M. Sankaran R Mohamed Sathik B Mohammed Aashik M MohmedShameem,N.M Mohmaed Irfan A K, Riyaz Khan P S
Students Exchange	Internship	Ponraj Laboratories Limited Chockanachiyarpuram Tirunelveli –District, 627951	19.4.2023	Alfahad K Mohamed Abdul Rasik O M Mohamed Jahir Hussain S K Mohamed Mahathir J Mohamed Vaseem S R

79

			Mohamed Subair I
Students Exchange	Internship	Right Soap Industries Limited Melapalayam, Tirunelveli	Ahamed Jameel M S Alsaad M Mohamed Umar R
Students Exchange	Internship	Rasee Beverage Limited Pattarpuram, Tirunelveli	Guru Hari Haran A, Kishoor N Lakshmanan M, Maadishkar P Mahesh A, Nambi Narayanan P

The UG Department of Zoology (Aided)

1.Association Inauguration

Date	Resource Person	Title
29-08-2022	Miss. Hemalatha Assistant conservator of Forests, Forest Protection Squad, Tirunelveli.	Conservation and Management of forest resources in India

2.Guest Lecture I

Date	Resource Person	Title
16-09-2022	Dr.G.S.Vijayalakshmi, Professor of Environmental Sciecne(Retd), MS University, Tirunelveli, Senator and District President Exnoralnt, District co-ordinator National Green crops, Tenkasi	Ozone layer depletion and its impact on environment
14-11-2022	Dr. BinaVadhavakar (M.D.Hom) Asst. Medical Officer Homeopathy GH,Kovilpatti.	Awareness on prevention and management of Diabetes Mellitus

3.Guest Lecture II

Date	Date Resource Person	
09.01.2023	Dr. G. SubashChandran Associate Professor Government Siddha Medical College, Palayamkottai	Awareness on Siddha medicine
04-02-2023	Dr.M.Abirami,Medical Officer Nellai Cancer Care Center,Palayamkottai,	Awareness on General Cancer,Oral,Breast and Cervical Cancer

4.Linkages with institutions/industries for internship, on-the-job training, project work, sharing of research facilities etc. during the year

Nature of linkage	Title of the linkage	Name of the partnering institution/ industry /research lab with contact details	Duration (From-To)	Participants
Tranining	Compost Preparation using Field Solid wastes	Tamil Nadu Dr.Jayalalithaa Fisheries University, Fisheries College and Research Institute Thoothukudi-628 008	15.02.2023	2
Field work	Bee Keeping Practices for Sustainable Apiculture	Kamala Natural Honey Bee Farm, Malayadiputhur	16-04-2023	4
Field work	Practices Accepted in Sericulture	Government Silk worm rearing centre, VM Chatram.	03.04.2023 to 10.04.2023	5
Field work	Horticulture Farm Practices	Government Horticulture Farm Vannikondal	10.04.2023	5
Field work	Survey on Medicinal Plants in Sadakathullah Appa College, Boys & Girls Hostel	Sadakathullah Appa College, Tirunelveli	10.04.2023	5

5.MoUs signed with institutions of national, international importance, other institutions, industries, corporate houses etc. during the year

Organisation	Date of MoU signed	Purpose and Activities	Number of students/teachers participated under MoUs
SardarRaj Pharmacy College, Vadakankulam	20-4-2022	Phytochemical studies, Plant authentification, Histopathological studies, Animal studies	1

6.Industrial Visit

Date	Spot	No. of students
30-08-2022	Tharuvaikulam Ecotourism, Tharuvaikulam, Thoothukkudi	45
15.10.2022	Algal collection , Kanyakumari	28
18-11-2022	Dana Mushroom, Farmvikramasingapuram	15
07-02-2023	Central Tuber Crops Research Institute, Trivandrum	59

7.Students' Achievements

S.No.	Nameof the Student / Class	Competition/ Event	Prize/ Position	Institution/ Organization	Date
1	Sharmila Devi N	Dance	II	Republic Day celebration	26-01-2022
2	Nandhini Devi K	Dance	II	Republic Day celebration	26-01-2022
3	Maragathavalli B	Dance	II	Republic Day celebration	26-01-2022
4.	Nitish Kumar S	Essay	III	MS University	28.02.2023
5	Anushiya	Speech	Special	Republic Day celebration	15.08.2022
6	Baseema M	Art from Speech	II	MS University	28.02.2023
7	RiswanaFthima	Posster competition	II	Department of Zoology, Sadakathulla Appa College	04.02.2023
8	M Parveen Rose	Essay	II	BIS Standard Club	15.08.2022

8.Papers presented by the students at various seminars

Name	Date Venue	Theme	Title of the paper	Sponsor / Organized by	Internation 1/ National/ State/ Institutiona
M. Karthika	3.03.20 23	Recent trends and Advances in Biology	Current status of coral reef, problem and conservation of management	Department of Zoology, Sri Paramakalyani College, Alwarkurichi.	National

The PG Department of Zoology (Unaided)

1.Association Inauguration

Date	Resource Person	Title
	Dr.M.Kannan,	Digital Positive foot prints for online
05.10.2021	Assistant Professor, Department of Zoology, VHNSN College Viruthunagar	teaching and learning

2. Valediction

Date	Resource Person	Title
	Dr.R.Soranam	
	Assistant Professor	Western-Ghats – An
20.06.2022	S.P.K. Centre for Environmental Sciences M.S.University	Overview
	Alwarkurichi	

3.Seminar / Workshop Conducted

Level	Date	Resource Person(s)	Title / Theme	No. of participants from outside	Total no. of Participants (including our student & Faculty)
State / National / International / Institutional / University	23.05.2022	M.Rajesh Assistant Professor, Department of Zoology, American College, Madurai	House Sparrow – nest box techniques		158

4.Industrial Visit

Date	Spot	No. of students
16.12.2021	Mandapam Regional Centre of CMFRI Mandapam Campus, Ramanathapuram(Dt)	18+3
31.03.2022	Biotechnology Laboratory Mother Theresa University, Kodaikanal	18+3

5.Students' Achievements

S. No.	Nameof the Student / Class	Competition/ Event	Prize/ Position	Institution/ Organization	Date
1	C.VidhyaNandhini	Silambam	Three Gold Medals	Tamil Nadu Silambam Committee, Tirunelveli	18.09.2022

6.Sports Achievements

S. No.	Name	Class	Event	Date	Venue	Prize
1.	R.Sneha	I MSC	Throw-ball Sports Competition	24.04.2022	SadakathullahApp a College	
2.	S.YasarArafathS.P rabuDeivaPackia m M. Tamil ArasuM.TamilSelv an	I MSC	Cricket InterDepartme nt Competition	11.05.2022	SadakathullahApp a College	

The Department of Botany (Aided)

1.Linkages with institutions/industries for internship, on-the-job training, project work, sharing of research facilities etc. during the year

Nature of linkage	Title of the linkage	Name of the partnering institution/ industry /research lab with contact details	Duration (From-To)	Participant
Fieldwor k		Government Horticulture Farm, Vannikonandal	10-4-2023	5

2.MoUs signed with institutions of national, international importance, other institutions, industries, corporate houses etc. during the year

Organisation	Date of MoU signed	Purpose and Activities	Number of students/teachers participated under MoUs
Sardar Raja Pharmacy College, Vadakangulam	20/4/2022	Phytochemical studies, Plant Authentification, Histopathological studies,Animal studies.	1

3.Industrial Visit

Date	Spot	No. of students
1-04-2022	Madurai Kamaraj University, Lab visit ,Madurai.	45
15.10.2022	Kanyakumari, Algal Collection	28
18.11.22	Dana, Vickramasingapuram, Mushroom Farm.	15
7-02-2023	CTCRI, Tiruvandrum.	59

The UG Department of Computer Science (Aided)

1. Seminar / Workshop Conducted

Level	Date	Resource Person(s)	Title / Theme	No. of participants from outside	Total no. of Participants (including our student & Faculty)
State	23.02.2023	Mr. K. Anupriyan Tech. Lead – Livewire Corporate, Chennai,	Advanced Trends in Computer Science (ATCS' 23) (Full Stack Web Development)	79	197

The PG and Research Department of Computer Science (Unaided)

1.Association Inauguration

Date	Resource Person	Title
25.08.2022	Dr. G. Heren Chellam	Neural Networks And Deep Learning
	Assistant Professor,	Doop Bourining
	Department of Computer Science,	
	Rani Anna Government College for Women,	
	Tirunelveli 627 008.	

85

2. Valediction

Date	Resource Person	Title
06.04.2023	Dr. A. Shameem Fathima, Assistant Professor, Department of Computer Science, Sarah Tucker College, Tirunelveli	Introduction to NoSQL

3.Guest Lecture I

Date	Resource Person	Title
12-10- 2022	Mr. S.M Ansari,	Road to Success
	Associate Architect,	
	Nagarro Enterprise Services Pvt Ltd,	
	Gurgaon, Haryana	

4.Collaborations

Number of Collaborative activities for research, faculty exchange, student exchange during the year

Nature of Activity	Participant	Source of financial support	Duration
Faculty Exchange	1	Management	21.03.2023
Student Exchange	4	Management	21.03.2023
Faculty Exchange	1	Management	30.03.2023
Student Exchange	9	Management	30.03.2023

5.Linkages with institutions/industries for internship, on-the-job training, project work, sharing of research facilities etc. during the year

Nature of linkage	Title of the linkage	Name of the partnering institution/ industry /research lab with contact details	Duration (From-To)	participant
Internship	Recent Trends in IT Industry	Gateway Software Solutions, No.138,First Floor, 9th Street,Opp to Lakshmi Complex, Gandhipuram-641012, Coimbatore	15-10-2022	21
on-the-job training	IT Industry	Alfaj Code Breeze,	23-01-2023	46

86

		Company and Training Venue, Tirunelveli		
Internship	Non-Contact Diagnosis of Covid-19 Through Cough should classfication using Deep Learning	Iconix Software Solution, Tirunelveli.	Jan 2023 to April 2023	1
Internship	Voice based online Exmination for Vsually Challenged Candidates	Iconix Software Solution, Tirunelveli.	Jan 2023 to April 2023	1
Internship	On line PhD Scholar registration and Guide selection	Iconix Software Solution, Tirunelveli.	Jan 2023 to April 2023	1

6.Seminar / Workshop Conducted

Level	Date	Resource Person(s)	Title / Theme	No. of participa nts from outside	Total no. of Participants (including our student & Faculty)
Institutional	30.01.202	Mr. R. Saravana Kumar,	IoT -	-	
	3 &		Introduction to		
	31.01.202	Senior Project Manager,	Hardware &		
	3		Software		
		Iconix Software Solution,			
		Tirunelveli.			50
		Mr. M. Rajiv, IoT Developer, Iconix Software Solution, Tirunelveli.			
State	23.02.202	Mr. K. Anupriyan,	Advanced		
	3	Tech. Lead - Livewire	Trends	66	110
		Corporate, Chennai.	Computer Science -	66	118
			ATCS' 23		
			AICS 23		

7.Industrial Visit

Date	Spot	No. of students
	Gateway Software Solutions,	
15-10-	No.138,First Floor,	21
2022	9th Street,Opp to Lakshmi Complex,	21
	Gandhipuram-641012, Coimbatore TamilNadu, India	

87

23-01- 2023	Alfaj Code Breeze, Software Company and Training Venue, Tirunelveli	46

8. Papers presented by the students at various seminars

Name	Date Venue	Theme		Sponsor / Organized by	International/ National/ State/ Institutional
Ashifa Rahima. M M	13.03.2023	Internationnal Conference on Wireless and Mobile Network Security	Automated detection of Leukemia by Deep Learning	Sri Sarada College for Women, Tirunelveli	International
Aysvarya M	13.03.2023	Internationnal Conference on Wireless and Mobile Network Security	Automated Irrigation System Using Machine Learning	Sri Sarada College for Women, Tirunelveli	International
Fathima Afsana S	13.03.2023	Internationnal Conference on Wireless and Mobile Network Security	Electricity Theft Detection in Smart grides based on Deep Neural Network	Sri Sarada College for Women, Tirunelveli	International
Mercy P	13.03.2023	Internationnal Conference on Wireless and Mobile Network Security	Gender classification and age detection based on Human Facial Features using Open CV via DNN	Sri Sarada College for Women, Tirunelveli	International
Mohamed Afrin Banu P.S	13.03.2023	Internationnal Conference on Wireless and Mobile Network Security	Deep Learning approach to identify Stroke	Sri Sarada College for Women, Tirunelveli	International
Umamag eshwari M	13.03.2023	Internationnal Conference on Wireless and Mobile Network Security	Non-Contact Diagnosis of Covid- 19 through Cough sound classification using Machine Learning	Sri Sarada College for Women, Tirunelveli	International

The UG Department of Computer Science (Unaided)

1. Association Inauguration

Date Resource Person		Title
30.08.2022	Dr. B. Beneson Thilagar Christadoss., M.Com., M.Ed., Ph.D., Head, Department of English, St. John's College, Tirunelveli	Be the Numero Uno

2.Guest Lecture I

Date	Resource Person	Title
23.01.2023	Oyselin, TCS Placement in- charge, Chennai	TCS Youth Employment Program for CS

3.Seminar / Workshop Conducted

Level	Date	Resource Person(s)	Title / Theme	No. of participants from the outside	Total no. of Participants (including our student & Faculty)
State	08.02.2023	Mr. L.	Mobile App	26	123
	&	Petchimuthu	Development		
			using Flutter		
	09.02.2023				

4.Industrial Visit

Date	Spot	No. of students
16.02.2023	ISRO Propulsion Unit, Mahendragiri, Tirunelveli	44

5.Studens't Achievements

S.No.	Nameof the Student / Class	Competition/ Event	Prize/ Position	Institution/ Organization	Date
1	M. Saravanan	Quiz	I	Sri Paramakalyani College, Alwarkurichi	28.03.2023
2	M. Selva Ganesh	Quiz	I	Sri Paramakalyani College, Alwarkurichi	28.03.2023
3	Jesintha Jeya Moorthy	Stess Interview	I	RoseMary College of Arts & Science, Tirunelveli	07.03.2023
4	K. Gowsica	Debugging	III	RoseMary College of Arts & Science, Tirunelveli	07.03.2023

89

5	M. Sanjana Devi	Debugging	III	RoseMary College of Arts & Science, Tirunelveli	07.03.2023
6.	L. Sathya	Software Marketing	II	RoseMary College of Arts & Science, Tirunelveli	07.03.2023
7.	K. Gowsica	Software Marketing	II	RoseMary College of Arts & Science, Tirunelveli	07.03.2023
8.	M. Sanjana Devi	Software Marketing	II	RoseMary College of Arts & Science, Tirunelveli	07.03.2023
9.	S. Vishaga	Software Marketing	II	RoseMary College of Arts & Science, Tirunelveli	07.03.2023
10.	S. Rohini	Software Marketing	II	RoseMary College of Arts & Science, Tirunelveli	07.03.2023
11.	C. Jesintha Jeya Moorthy	Stress Interview	II	St. Xavier's College, Tirunelveli	14.10.2022

6.Sports Achievements

S. No.	Name	Class	Event	Date	Venue	Prize
1.	V. Manthira Moorthy	I CS	Silambam	09.02.2023	V.O.C , Tirunelveli	III

The Department of Information Technology (Unaided)

1.Seminar / Workshop Conducted

Level	Date	Resource Person(s)	Title / Theme	Total no. of Participants (including our student & Faculty)
National	25.06.2022	Dr.Beulah Chirstudas,	Artificial	200
			Intelligence-An	
		Assistant professor,	intelligent	
		DataScience of	transformation	
		department	towards a	
			smarter world	
		Karunya		
		University,Coimbatore		

2.Students' Achievements

S.No.	Nameof the Student / Class	Competition/ Event	Prize/ Position	Institution/ Organization	Date
1	Rama Krishnan	Quiz	third	Sadakathullah Appa College	08.04.2022
2	Rama Krishnan	Software Debugging	third	Sadakathullah Appa College	19.10.2022

The Department of Computer Applications (Unaided)

1.Association Inauguration

Date	Resource Person	Title
6-09-2022	Dr.Noorul Hasan MBBS, MD (Psychiatry),	Strategies to improve psychological health of
Tirunelveli		students

2.Guest Lecture I

Date	Resource Person	Title
08-02-2023	S.Mohamed Ismail, HR Manager, Code	Latest technologies in it
	Genie Solutions, Tirunelveli	industries

3.Guest Lecture II

Date	Resource Person	Title
13-02-2023	Mr.Anton Francis Jeejo & Mr.Ranjith Kumar, Founder of Techieey, Tirunelveli	Job opportunities in full stack development and ui/ux design

4. MoUs signed with institutions of national, international importance, other institutions, industries, corporate houses etc. during the year

Organisation	Date of MoU signed	Purpose and Activities	Number of students/teachers participated under MoUs
Code Genie Solutions, Tirunelveli	08-02-2023	Internship and Training	27 tudents(internship)

91

5.Students' Achievements

S. No.	Nameof the Student / Class	Competition/ Event	Prize/ Position	Institution/ Organization	Date
1	II BCA Boys	Group Dance	II ND PRIZE	JP College of Arts and science	07-10- 2022
2	B.Sukesh	Pixelence	II ND PRIZE	Sri Parama Kalyani college,Alwarkurichi	28-03- 2023
3	N.Subbiah	Pixelence	III RD PRIZE	Sri Parama Kalyani college,Alwarkurichi	28-03- 2023
4	S.Ummu Iymen Hajar & P.Muthu Meera	Techno Freaks	III rd PRIZE	Sri Parama Kalyani college,Alwarkurichi	28-03- 2023
5	V.Thalavai Sankar	Memory Maze	I st PRIZE	Sri Parama Kalyani college,Alwarkurichi	28-03- 2023

6.Sports Achievements

S. No.	Name	Class	Event	Date	Venue	Prize
1	J.A.Ragland and S.K.Siva Kumar	II nd BCA	Hand Ball	20,21,22-01- 2023	Ambai Arts College	4 Th Position

The PG and Research Department of Commerce

1.Association Inauguration

Date	Resource Person	Title
19.09.2022	C.S. Mahadevan ICSI, Counsellor The Institute of Company Secretary of India, New Delhi	Opportunities as a Company Secretary

92

2.Guest Lecture I

Date	Resource Person	Title
25.08.2022	Dr. A. Madhu,Trustee of Wisdom Educational Trust Tirunelveli	Carrer Awareness Programme

3.Guest Lecture II

Date	Resource Person	Title
	J.S. Sukumar,	
25.01.2023	Consultant , Industry,Institute Initiative Veetra Technosoft Pvt Ltd., Chennai	Business Analytics

4.Guest Lecture III

Date	Resource Person	Title
21.03.2023	CA.Cs. E. Kasi SankaraNamashivayam Chief Accounts Officer (Rtd) State Transport Corporation, Tamil Nadu	World is wide open for Commerce students

5.MoUs signed with institutions of national, international importance, other institutions, industries, corporate houses etc. during the year

Organisation	Date of MoU signed	Purpose and Activities	Number of students/teachers participated under MoUs
Strategic Educational Professionals Private Limited (SEPPL),	Professionals Private 109-01- their mutual benefit, to set out the respective roles and responsibilities of the Parties in		-

6.Seminar / Workshop Conducted (Attach the Invitation, Brochure)

Level	Date	Resource Person(s)	Title / Theme	No. of Participants from the outside	Total no. of Participants (including our student & Faculty)
State / National / International / Institutional / University	23.03.2023	Dr.M.B.M. Ismail Professor in Management, Department of Marketing Management, Faculty of Management and Commerce, South Eastern University of Sri Lanka, Dr. C. Vethirajan, Professor & Head, Department of Corporate Secretaryship, Alagappa University, Karikudi Dr. B. Revathiy, Dean, Professor and Head, Department of Commerce, Manonmaniam Sundaranar University, Tirunelveli Dr. N. Maria Navis Soris, Associate Professor & Head, PG & Research Department of Commerce, V.O. Chidambaram College, Tuticorin. offered the Valedictory Address	"Emerging Technologies in E- Commerce and Digital Marketing Opportunities and Challenges	140	250

8. Students' Achievements

S.No	Nameof the Student / Class	Competition/ Event	Prize /Position	Institution/ Organization	Date
1	Fouzal HidhayaI.B.Com	Short story	1 st	A.V.Higher secondary school	07.08.2022
2	P.Mohamed kasimIII.B.Com	Youth parliament	Participation	SAC,TIRUNELVELI	27.08.2022
3	M.Rihana barvinII.M.Com	Youth parliament	Participation	SAC,TIRUNELVELI	27.08.2022

S.No	Nameof the Student / Class	Competition/ Event	Prize /Position	Institution/ Organization	Date
4	R. Abdul BasithII.M.Com	National Seminar on Emerging Issues of Russia- Ukraine War and the Contemporary Challenges on Indian Markets	Participation	St. John's College, Palayamkottai	22, 23 & Sep 2022
5	S. Selva KumarII.M.Com	National Seminar on Emerging Issues of Russia- Ukraine War and the Contemporary Challenges on Indian Markets	Participation	St. John's College, Palayamkottai	22, 23 & Sep 2022
6	N. Jaya Hari KaranII.M.Com	National Seminar on Emerging Issues of Russia- Ukraine War and the Contemporary Challenges on Indian Markets	Participation	St. John's College, Palayamkottai	22, 23 & Sep 2022
7	J. Sam JebazII.M.Com	National Seminar on Emerging Issues of Russia- Ukraine War and the Contemporary Challenges on Indian Markets	Participation	St. John's College, Palayamkottai	22, 23 & Sep 2022
8	Raja BharathiII.M.Com	National Seminar on Emerging Issues of Russia- Ukraine War and the Contemporary Challenges on Indian Markets	Participation	St. John's College, Palayamkottai	22, 23 & Sep 2022
9	S. Mohamed IhasanullahII.M.C om	National Seminar on Emerging Issues of Russia- Ukraine War and the Contemporary Challenges on Indian Markets	Participation	St. John's College, Palayamkottai	22, 23 & Sep 2022
10	M. SubbulakshmiII.M .Com	National Seminar on Emerging Issues of Russia- Ukraine War and the Contemporary Challenges on Indian Markets	Participation	St. John's College, Palayamkottai	22, 23 & Sep 2022
11	B. AarthyII.M.Com	National Seminar on Emerging Issues of Russia- Ukraine War and the Contemporary Challenges on Indian Markets	Participation	St. John's College, Palayamkottai	22, 23 & Sep 2022
12	A. Arumaga KaniII.M.Com	National Seminar on Emerging Issues of Russia- Ukraine War and the Contemporary Challenges on Indian Markets	Participation	St. John's College, Palayamkottai	22, 23 & Sep 2022
13	S. PoomariII.M.Com	National Seminar on Emerging Issues of Russia- Ukraine War and the Contemporary Challenges on Indian Markets	Participation	St. John's College, Palayamkottai	22, 23 & Sep 2022
14	P. Alysha SidddhikaII.M.Co m	National Seminar on Emerging Issues of Russia- Ukraine War and the Contemporary Challenges on Indian Markets	Participation	St. John's College, Palayamkottai	22, 23 & Sep 2022

S.No	Nameof the Student / Class	Competition/ Event	Prize /Position	Institution/ Organization	Date
15	M. Najlath FathimaII.M.Com	National Seminar on Emerging Issues of Russia- Ukraine War and the Contemporary Challenges on Indian Markets	"Russia Ukrine War Conflict of Indian Market" – Paper Presentation	St. John's College, Palayamkottai	22, 23 & Sep 2022
16	Nowfara FathimaII.M.Com	National Seminar on Emerging Issues of Russia- Ukraine War and the Contemporary Challenges on Indian Markets	Russia Ukrine War – Impact on food Supply	St. John's College, Palayamkottai	22, 23 & Sep 2022
17	M. Ahamed ShafanaII.M.Com	National Seminar on Emerging Issues of Russia- Ukraine War and the Contemporary Challenges on Indian Markets	Russia Ukrine Conflict Impact on Indian Economy – An Overview	St. John's College, Palayamkottai	22, 23 & Sep 2022
18	S.S. Siva SankariII.M.Com	National Seminar on Emerging Issues of Russia- Ukraine War and the Contemporary Challenges on Indian Markets	Participation	St. John's College, Palayamkottai	22, 23 & Sep 2022
19	T. Duraichi VanithaII.M.Com	National Seminar on Emerging Issues of Russia- Ukraine War and the Contemporary Challenges on Indian Markets	Participation	St. John's College, Palayamkottai	22, 23 & Sep 2022
20	M. Rama LakshmiII.M.Com	National Seminar on Emerging Issues of Russia- Ukraine War and the Contemporary Challenges on Indian Markets	Participation	St. John's College, Palayamkottai	22, 23 & Sep 2022
21	B. KiruthikaI.M.Com	National Seminar on Emerging Issues of Russia- Ukraine War and the Contemporary Challenges on Indian Markets	Participation	St. John's College, Palayamkottai	22, 23 & Sep 2022
22	R. SoundaravalliI.M. Com	National Seminar on Emerging Issues of Russia- Ukraine War and the Contemporary Challenges on Indian Markets	Participation	St. John's College, Palayamkottai	22, 23 & Sep 2022
23	N. Pooja Devil.M.Com	National Seminar on Emerging Issues of Russia- Ukraine War and the Contemporary Challenges on Indian Markets	Participation	St. John's College, Palayamkottai	22, 23 & Sep 2022
24	B. KiruthikaI.M.Com	"One day workshop on Intellectual Property Rights"	Participation	Annai Hajira women's College,Melapalayam.Tir unelveli 627 005	30.09.2022

96

S.No	Nameof the Student / Class	Competition/ Event	Prize /Position	Institution/ Organization	Date
25	R. SoundaravalliI.M. Com	"One day workshop on Intellectual Property Rights"	Participation	Annai Hajira women's College,Melapalayam. Tirunelveli 627 005	30.09.2022
26	S.S.Siva sankariI.M.Com	"One day workshop on Intellectual Property Rights"	Participation	Annai Hajira women's College,Melapalayam. Tirunelveli 627 005	30.09.2022
27	T. Duraichi Vanithal.M.Com	"One day workshop on Intellectual Property Rights"	Participation	Annai Hajira women's College,Melapalayam. Tirunelveli 627 005	30.09.2022
28	M. Rama lakshmiI.M.Com	"One day workshop on Intellectual Property Rights"	Participation	Annai Hajira women's College,Melapalayam. Tirunelveli 627 005	30.09.2022
29	N. Pooja Devil.M.Com	"One day workshop on Intellectual Property Rights"	Participation	Annai Hajira women's College,Melapalayam. Tirunelveli 627 005	30.09.2022
30	M.I. Abu BackerIII.B.Com	National NSSMeet 2022	Participation	St. Xavier's College Palayamkottai	19.10.2022
31	S.I. MohamedMuifrijIII .B.Com	National NSSMeet 2022	Participation	St. Xavier's College Palayamkottai	19.10.2022
32	P. Mohamed KasimIII.B.Com	National NSSMeet 2022	Participation	St. Xavier's College Palayamkottai	19.10.2022
33	M.I. HishaamII.B.Com	National NSSMeet 2022	Participation	St. Xavier's College Palayamkottai	19.10.2022
34	J. MeeranMohideenII I.B.Com	National NSSMeet 2022	Participation	St. Xavier's College Palayamkottai	19.10.2022
35	S. WaheethulGaniII.B .Com	National NSSMeet 2022	Participation	St. Xavier's College Palayamkottai	19.10.2022
36	B. SathvihanII.B.Com	National NSSMeet 2022	Participation	St. Xavier's College Palayamkottai	19.10.2022
37	Sakthivel.vII.B.Co m	Elektrakah	II PrizeConnecti on	Francis Xaviers Engineering College. Tirunelveli	08.11.2022
38	Vijaya MaruthanII.B.Com	Elektrakah	II PrizeConnecti on	Francis Xaviers Engineering College. Tirunelveli	08.11.2022
39	Ram Pranav. T.PII.B.Com	Elektrakah	II PrizeConnecti on	Francis Xaviers Engineering College. Tirunelveli	08.11.2022

S.No	Nameof the Student / Class	Competition/ Event	Prize /Position	Institution/ Organization	Date
40	Siva SuryaNathanII.B.C om	Elektrakah	II PrizeConnecti on	Francis Xaviers Engineering College. Tirunelveli	08.11.2022
41	S.Pincy JeyaraniIII.B.Com	Nan Muthalvan	Soft Skill Program	Sadakathullah Appa College, Tirunelveli	09.01.2023 - 20-02.2023
42.	A.Ayisha BarvinII.B.Com	Nan Muthalvan	Soft Skill Program	Sadakathullah Appa College, Tirunelveli	09.01.2023 – 20-02.2023
43.	P.Mohamed KasimII.B.Com	16 th Natioanl Youth Festivel	Participation	Govt of India,Minstry of youyj Festivel and sports, Hubbali, Dharwad, Karnataka	12.01.2023 To 16.01.2023
44.	S.S. Siva SankariI.M.Com	Msucomm Championship 2023	Second PrizeArts from weste	Department of Commerce, Manonmaniam Sundarnar University, Tirunelveli	15.02.2023
45	B. KiruthikaI.M.Com	Msucomm Championship 2023	ParticipationC onnection	Department of Commerce, Manonmaniam Sundarnar University, Tirunelveli	15.02.2023
46	R.SoundaravalliI. M.Com	Msucomm Championship 2023	Second PrizeArt from Weste	Department of Commerce, Manonmaniam Sundarnar University, Tirunelveli	15.02.2023
47	M.NishanthI.B.Co m	Msucomm Championship 2023	ParticipationB usiness Quiz	Department of Commerce, Manonmaniam Sundarnar University, Tirunelveli	15.02.2023
48	S.KannanI.B.Com	Msucomm Championship 2023	ParticipationB usiness Quiz	Department of Commerce, Manonmaniam Sundarnar University, Tirunelveli	15.02.2023
49	S.I. Mohammed MufrijIII.B.Com	Commerce Carnival 2023	Third prize Art from waste	St. Xavier's college, Tirunelveli	02.03.2023
50	S.S. Siva SankariI.M.Com	Commerce Carnival 2023	Third prize Art from waste	St. Xavier's college, Tirunelveli	02.03.2023

S.No	Nameof the Student / Class	Competition/ Event	Prize /Position	Institution/ Organization	Date
51	M.NishanthI.B.Co m	Commerce Carnival 2023	First prize Corporate walk	St. Xavier's college, Tirunelveli	02.03.2023
52	S.KannanI.B.Com	Commerce Carnival 2023	First prize Corporate walk	St. Xavier's college, Tirunelveli	02.03.2023
53	S. Waheethul ganiII.B.Com	Commerce Carnival 2023	First prize Corporate walk	St. Xavier's college, Tirunelveli	02.03.2023
54	B. SathvihanII.B.Com	Commerce Carnival 2023	First prize Corporate walk	St. Xavier's college, Tirunelveli	02.03.2023
55	A. Sheik shahul hameedI.B.Com	Commerce Carnival 2023	First prize Corporate walk	St. Xavier's college, Tirunelveli	02.03.2023
56	I. SathrakI.B.Com	Commerce Carnival 2023	First prize Corporate walk	St. Xavier's college, Tirunelveli	02.03.2023
57	S. MariappanI.B.Com	Commerce Carnival 2023	First prize Corporate walk	St. Xavier's college, Tirunelveli	02.03.2023
58	M. Siva surya NathanI.B.Com	Commerce Carnival 2023	First prizeCorporat e walk	St. Xavier's college, Tirunelveli	02.03.2023
59	S. Mohamed rizwanI.B.Com	Commerce Carnival 2023	ParticipationL ogo creation	St. Xavier's college, Tirunelveli	02.03.2023
60	R. MohanI.B.Com	Commerce Carnival 2023	ParticipationB est manager	St. Xavier's college, Tirunelveli	02.03.2023
61	R. MohanI.B.Com	Commerce Carnival 2023	ParticipationS teal in 60 sec	St. Xavier's college, Tirunelveli	02.03.2023
62	T.K. VigneshI.B.Com	Commerce Carnival 2023	ParticipationB est manager	St. Xavier's college, Tirunelveli	02.03.2023
63	A. Aadhila	Commerce Carnival 2023	Fireless cooking	St. Xavier's college, Tirunelveli	02.03.2023
64	N.Anish fathima	Commerce Carnival 2023	Fireless cooking	St. Xavier's college, Tirunelveli	02.03.2023
65	B.KiruthikaI.M.Co m	Commerce Carnival 2023	Fireless cooking	St. Xavier's college, Tirunelveli	02.03.2023

S.No	Nameof the Student / Class	Competition/ Event	Prize /Position	Institution/ Organization	Date
66	T.P.Ram pranavII.B.Com	Commerce Carnival 2023	Presentation on startup ideas	St. Xavier's college, Tirunelveli	02.03.2023
67	V. ShakthivelII.b.Co m	COMMERCE CARNIVAL 2023, Business Quiz	Participation	St. Xavier's college, Tirunelveli	02.03.2023
68	E.Vijaya maruthanII.B.Com	COMMERCE CARNIVAL 2023, Business Quiz	Participation	St. Xavier's college, Tirunelveli	02.03.2023
69	C. Masana petchiII.B.Com	Commerce Carnival 2023, Ad- Mad	Participation	St. Xavier's college, Tirunelveli	02.03.2023
70	K.AfshinII.B.Com	Commerce Carnival 2023, Ad- Mad	Participation	St. Xavier's college, Tirunelveli	02.03.2023
71	S.Aakkilathul adaabiyaII.B.Com	Commerce Carnival 2023, Ad- Mad	Participation	St. Xavier's college, Tirunelveli	02.03.2023
72	P.M. Thahira mafazaII.B.Com	Commerce Carnival 2023, Ad- Mad	Participation	St. Xavier's college, Tirunelveli	02.03.2023
73	R. SoundaravalliI.M. Com	Commerce Carnival 2023, Ad- Mad	Participation	St. Xavier's college, Tirunelveli	02.03.2023

9.Papers published by the students:

S. No.	Name	Name of the Journal	Title of the article	Vol. No., Issue No. Page Nos. Month & Year	Citation Index & Impact Factor / ISSN /ISBN/ DOI
1	Dr. M.N.	National Education Policy	Students' Perception	Vol. I, Page no:	ISBN: 978-93-
	Mohamed	NEP – Structural Changes	Towards Online Learning –	439-446, 5th& 6th	5680-107-3
	Absuali Sheik	on 21st Century Education	An Overview	August, 2022	
	and Ahamed	(ICSSR Sponsored Two Day			
	Shafana. M	National Seminar)			
2	Ahamed	Great Initiatives of State	Start-Up Schemes and	Page no: 287-	ISBN: 978-93-
	Shafana. M	and Central Government	Programs for Promoting	290, 21st& 22nd	5692-892-3
		Through Stratup(s)	WomenEntrepreneurs in	September, 2022	
		Programmes in Nurturing	India – An Overview		
		Entrepreneurial Activities			
3	Ahamed	Emerging Issues of Russia-	Russia Ukraine Conflict:	Page no: 32-34,	ISBN: 978-93-
	Shafana. M	Ukraine War and	Impact on Indian Economy	22 nd & 23 rd	94725-04-1
		Contemporary Challenges	– An Overview	September, 2022	
		of Indian Markets			

100

S. No.	Name	Name of the Journal	Title of the article	Vol. No., Issue No. Page Nos.	Citation Index & Impact Factor / ISSN /ISBN/ DOI
4	Ahamed	International Conference	Effectiveness of Parasocial	Page no: 101-	ISBN: 978-93-
	Shafana. M,	Proceedings on Innovative	Interaction in Creating	105, 21st	94428-50-8
	NajlahFathima.	Practices in Management	Brand Awareness Among	February, 2023	
	M, and	Concepts	Customers – An Overview		
	NowfaraFathima.				
	S				
5	Ahamed	One-Day International	Revolution of Electric	24 th March, 2023	
	Shafana. M and	Conference on	Vehicles Towards		
	Dr. M. N.	Opportunities and	Development of a		
	Mohamed	Challenges in Green Energy	Sustainable Ecosystem – An		
	Abusali Sheik	& Sustainable Development	Overview		

10.Papers presented by the students at various seminars

Name	Date Venue	Theme	Title of the paper	Sponsor / Organized by	Internation1/ National/ State/ Institutional
S.S. Siva Sankari I.M.Com	27.03.23 St.Johns College Palayamkottai	National Conference on Recent Development and Challenges in Entrepreneurship	Present paper titled " Users Perception on Paperless Payment – A view	St. Johns college, Palayamkottai	National
B. Kiruthika I.M.Com	27.3.23 St. Johns College Palayamkottai	National Conference on Recent Development and Challenges in Entrepreneurship	Paper presented titled " A study on customer satisfaction towards Commercial Bank in India	St. John' College Palayamkottai	National
Ahamed Shafana. M	22 September, 2022 – Jamal Mohamed College (Autonomous), Tiruchirappalli, (Online)	Start-Up Schemes and Programs for Promoting Women Entrepreneurs in India – An Overview	Start-Up Schemes and Programs for Promoting Women Entrepreneurs in India – An Overview	Sponsored by ICSSR, New Delhi and organized by PG & Research Department of Commerce, Jamal Mohamed College (Autonomous), Tiruchirappalli	National seminar
Ahamed Shafana. M	22 September, 2022 – St. John's College, Tirunelveli	Emerging Issues of Russia-Ukraine War and Contemporary Challenges of Indian Markets	Russia Ukraine Conflict: Impact on Indian Economy – An Overview	Organized by PG & Research Department of Commerce, St. John's College, Tirunelveli	National seminar
S. Mohamed rizwan	Sadakathullah appa college	Emerging technologies in E- commerce and digital marketing opportunities and challenges	Domine of e commerce and struggles of new entrance	Organized by PG & Research Department of Commerce,Sadakathullah appa College, Tirunelveli	International seminar
M.A. Kuperamuthu	Sadakathullah appa college	Emerging technologies in E- commerce and digital	A study on impact on	Organized by PG & Research Department of	International seminar

Name	Date Venue	Theme	Title of the paper	Sponsor / Organized by	Internation1/ National/ State/ Institutional
		marketing opportunities and challenges	online payment app	Commerce,Sadakathullah appa College, Tirunelveli	
B. Sathish	Sadakathullah appa college	Emerging technologies in E- commerce and digital marketing opportunities and challenges	A study on impact on online payment app	Organized by PG & Research Department of Commerce,Sadakathullah appa College, Tirunelveli	International seminar
Mohammed Rauf. B	Sadakathullah appa college	Emerging technologies in E- commerce and digital marketing opportunities and challenges	E commerce or M commerce	Organized by PG & Research Department of Commerce,Sadakathullah appa College, Tirunelveli	International seminar
Mohan R	Sadakathullah appa college	Emerging technologies in E- commerce and digital marketing opportunities and challenges	Indian capital market a review study	Organized by PG & Research Department of Commerce,Sadakathullah appa College, Tirunelveli	International seminar
T.K. vignesh	Sadakathullah appa college	Emerging technologies in E- commerce and digital marketing opportunities and challenges	Online and offline stock brokers in Indian capital market a review study	Organized by PG & Research Department of Commerce,Sadakathullah appa College, Tirunelveli	International seminar
Jainul asifa	Sadakathullah appa college	Emerging technologies in E- commerce and digital marketing opportunities and challenges	A study on consumer perception towards mamaearth products	Organized by PG & Research Department of Commerce,Sadakathullah appa College, Tirunelveli	International seminar
Yasmin kathija	Sadakathullah appa college	Emerging technologies in E- commerce and digital marketing opportunities and challenges	A study on consumer perception towards mamaearth products	Organized by PG & Research Department of Commerce,Sadakathullah appa College, Tirunelveli	International seminar
N pooja devi	Sadakathullah appa college	Emerging technologies in E- commerce and digital marketing opportunities and challenges	A study on social media	Organized by PG & Research Department of Commerce,Sadakathullah appa College, Tirunelveli	International seminar
Soundara valli	Sadakathullah appa college	Emerging technologies in E- commerce and digital marketing opportunities and challenges	A study on social media strategies on online shopping in tvl	Organized by PG & Research Department of Commerce,Sadakathullah appa College, Tirunelveli	International seminar
S S siva sankari	Sadakathullah appa college	Emerging technologies in E- commerce and digital marketing opportunities and challenges	paints- a view	Organized by PG & Research Department of Commerce,Sadakathullah appa College, Tirunelveli	International seminar
T duraichi vanitha	Sadakathullah appa college	Emerging technologies in E- commerce and digital marketing opportunities and challenges	Customer satisfaction on berger paints- a view	Organized by PG & Research Department of Commerce,Sadakathullah appa College, Tirunelveli	International seminar

Name	Date Venue	Theme	Title of the paper	Sponsor / Organized by	Internation1/ National/ State/ Institutional
B kiruthika	Sadakathullah appa college	Emerging technologies in E- commerce and digital marketing opportunities and challenges	A study on financial performance of tata consultancy services tcs it sector for the year 2019- 2022	Organized by PG & Research Department of Commerce,Sadakathullah appa College, Tirunelveli	International seminar
S S Siva sankari	Johns college	E- Banking	User perception on paperless payment	Organized by PG & Research Department of Commerce	National seminar
B kiruthika	Johns college	E- Banking	A study on consumer perception towards commercial banks in India	Organized by PG & Research Department of Commerce	National seminar

11.Sports Achievements

S. No.	Name	Class	Event	Date	Venue	Prize
1	M.Rihana Barvin	2 nd M.com	44 th Chess olympiad	27/03/2022	Voc stadium, palayamkottai.	Participation
2	G.Rabitha	2 nd M.com	44 th Chess olympiad	27/03/2022	Voc stadium, palayamkottai.	Participation
3	Mohamed kasim	3rd B.com	44 th Chess olympiad	27/03/2022	Voc stadium, palayamkottai.	Participation
4	Thajudeen	3 rd B.Com	44 th Chess olympiad	27/03/2022	Voc stadium, palayamkottai.	Participation
5	Mohamed jamal	3 rd B.Com	44 th Chess olympiad	27/03/2022	Voc stadium, palayamkottai.	Participation
6	Vijaya maruthan	2 nd B.Com	44 th Chess olympiad	27/03/2022	Voc stadium, palayamkottai.	Participation
7	Siva suriya Nathan	2 nd B.Com	44 th Chess olympiad	27/03/2022	Voc stadium, palayamkottai.	7 th (under 19 age category)
8	M.Rihana Barvin	2 nd M.Com	44 th Chess tourch olympiad (Night tounament)	Mar, 2022	Voc stadium, palayamkottai.	Participation
9	Mohamed kasim	3 rd B.com	44 th Chess tourch olympiad (Night tounament)	Mar, 2022	Voc stadium, palayamkottai.	Participation
10	Thajudeen	3 rd B.Com	44 th Chess tourch olympiad (Night tounament)	Mar, 2022	Voc stadium, palayamkottai.	Participation

11	Vijaya maruthan	2 nd B.Com	44 th Chess tourch olympiad (Night tounament)	Mar, 2022	Voc stadium, palayamkottai.	Participation
12	Siva suriya Nathan	2 nd B.Com	44 th Chess tourch olympiad (Night tounament)	Mar, 2022	Voc stadium, palayamkottai.	Participation
13	M.Rihana Barvin	2 nd M.Com	Inter collgiate team chess tournament for women 2022-23	21/11/2022	Sree ayyappa college fopr womens, Nagercoil.	4 th
14	Thajudeen	3 rd B.Com	Inter collgiate team chess tournament for men 2022-23	24/01/2023	Scott Christian college, Nagercoil.	3rd
15	Vijaya maruthan	2 nd B.Com	Inter collgiate team chess tournament for men 2022-23	24/01/2023	Scott Christian college, Nagercoil.	3rd
16	Siva suriya Nathan	2 nd B.Com	Inter collgiate team chess tournament for men 2022-23	24/01/2023	Scott Christian college, Nagercoil.	3rd
17	M.Rihana Barvin	2 nd M.Com	South sone inter university team chess (women) tournament	Dec, 2022	REVA university, Banghalore.	16 th
18	M.Rihana Barvin	2 nd M.Com	Tamilnadu state Arbiter Examination	08/01/ 2023	Exam held in kamaraj college, Thoothukudi.	pass
19	Thajudeen	3 rd B.Com	Tamilnadu state Arbiter Examination	08/01/ 2023	Exam held in kamaraj college, Thoothukudi.	pass
20	M.Rihana Barvin	2 nd M.Com	1st xavier's Internation FIDE Rating open chess tournament	04/03/ 2023	St.Xavier's college, palayamkottai.	Participation

The Department of Commerce - A (Unaided)

1.Association Inauguration

Date	Resource Person	Title
10.10.2022	Mr. I. Ganesh Manikandan, Senior	Bank Interest Rates and
	Manager, Indian Overseas Bank,	Various Banking
	Tirunelveli	Schemes

2.Valediction

Date Resource Person		Title
06.04.2023	Dr. A. Arockia Dass, Associate Professor & Head, PG & Research Department of Commerce, St. Xavier's College, Palayamkottai	Crypto Currency – The Future Money

4.Industrial Visit

Date	Spot	No. of students
20-10- 2022	Nila Sea Foods, Tuticorin	62

5.Student Achievements

S.No.	Nameof the Student / Class	Competition/ Event	Prize/ Position	Institution/ Organization	Date
1	R. Banu Priya, II B. Com 'A'	Traditional Fancy Dress Competition/Republic Day Events	I	Youth Welfare, Sadakathullah Appa College (Autonomous), Tirunelveli	15 th Aug.2022
2	S. Indhumathi, II B. Com 'A'	Folk Dance/Republic Day Events	I	Youth Welfare, Sadakathullah Appa College (Autonomous), Tirunelveli	15 th Aug.2022
3	S. Selvi, II B. Com 'A'	Folk Dance/Republic Day Events	I	Youth Welfare, Sadakathullah Appa College (Autonomous), Tirunelveli	15 th Aug.2022
4	R. Indhra, III B.Com 'A'	Dance	I	Sarah Tucker College	15 th Aug.2022
5	V. Pavithra, III B.Com 'A'	Dance	I	Sarah Tucker College	15 th Aug.2022

6.Papers presented by the students at various seminars

Name	Date / Venue	Theme	Title of the paper	Sponsor / Organized by	Internation1/ National/ State/ Institutional
B. Harini	10.02.2 023	Technopreneurship – An Emerging Field of Entrepreneurship	Female Techno Entrepreneurship	St. Xavier's College (Autonomous), Palayamkottai	National Seminar

7.Sports Achievements

S. No.	Name	Class	Event	Date	Venue	Prize
1	T. Cijowin Raj	I B.Com-	Discuss Throw	19.12.2022 to 20.12.2022	Anna Stadium, Palayamkottai	First
2	T. Cijowin Raj	I B.Com-	Weight Lifting	28.11.2022	T.O.M.N.S College, T. Kallikulam	First
3	T. Cijowin Raj	I B.Com-	Discuss Throw, Muta Athelatic	14.10.2022 to 15.10.2022	Madurai Kamaraj, Manonmaniam Sundaranar, Mother Teresa and Alagappa University Teacher's Association	First
4	T. Cijowin Raj	I B.Com- A	Discuss Throw	2022	Anna Stadium, Palayamkottai	Second
5	T. Cijowin Raj	I B.Com- A	Hammer Throw	2022	Anna Stadium, Palayamkottai	Third
6	A. Mohamed Musharaf Mydeen	III B. Com A	Tennis	20.10.2022	Sadakathullah Appa College organized by MS University	First
7	A. Mohamed Musharaf Mydeen	III B. Com A	Faywalk Tennis	11,12.12.20 22	Sadakathullah Appa College	Second

The Department of Commerce - B (Unaided)

1.Association Inauguration

Date	Resource Person	Title
5.09.2022	Mr. M.V. Mahadevan	The ways and means to prepare CA/CMA/CS Examinations

2.Valediction

Date	Resource Person	Title
08.04.2023	Dr. B Felix Francy	Life Skill Development

3.Guest Lecture I

Date	Resource Person	Title
18.10.2022	Mr. J.S. Sukumar	Career Opportunities for Commerce Students

4.Sports Achievements

S. No.	Name	Class	Event	Date	Venue	Prize
1	S.K Surjith	II B.Com.	100 mts run Athletics	14 & 15 oct 2022	MUTA 25 th conference at Madurai	II
2	S.K Surjith	II B.Com.	4*100mts,Rela y	14 & 15 oct 2022	MUTA 25 th conference at madurai	I

The Department of Commerce - Finance (Unaided)

1.Association Inauguration

Date	Resource Person	Title
	S.Ganesan, Assistnt	Government
09.09.2022	Director, Distric Industrial centre,	Schemes for new
	Tirunelveli	Entrepreneurs

2.Valediction

Date	Resource Person	Title
08.04.2023	Dr.G.Balachandar,Assitant	Professional
	Professor,Department of Business	Skills for
	Administration,Govt.Arts and	Dazzling Career
	Science	
	College,Alangulam,Tenkasi	

3.Guest Lecture I

Date	Resource Person	Title
11.11.2022	Dr.Jafar Sathick, Assistant Professor, Department of Business Administration, Manonmaniam Sundaranar university, Govindaperi, Cheranmaha devi, Tirunelveli-627414	Soft skills for Career Sucess

4.Board of Studies I

	Date
For UG	19.10.2022

5.Student Achievements

S.No.	Nameof the Student / Class	Competition/ Event	Prize/ Position	Institution/ Organization	Date
1	Abupakkar Sithik.S	Connection	I	Sarah Tucker College	13.05.2022
2	Nalllathi.D	Singing	II	Sarah Tucker College	13.05.2022
3	Sakthi Sowmiya.R	Cooking	II	Sarah Tucker College	13.05.2022
4	Aathi Subramanian.V	IPL Auction	I	Sarah Tucker College	13.05.2022
5.	Elavarasan.E	IPL Auction	I	Sarah Tucker College	13.05.2022
6	Sumarsharigan.p	Cooking	II	Sarah Tucker College	13.05.2022
7	Chanbevi.N	Cooking	II	Sarah Tucker College	13.05.2022
8	Kaliya Sundar	IPL Auction	I	Sarah Tucker College	13.05.2022

The Department of Business Administration

1.Association Inauguration

Date	Resource Person	Title
	Dr. A. Aruna Devi, Associate	"Lean
	Professor & Head, PG Research	Start-up
12.9.2022	Department of Commerce, Sri	&
12.9.2022	Sarada College for Women	Minimum
	(Autonomous), Tirunelveli – 627	Viable
	011.	Product."

2.Guest Lecture I

Date	Resource Person	Title
O3.11. 2022	Dr.ThangarajaArumugam Assistant Professor, Vellore Institute of Technology, Chennai, India.	"Neuromarketing tools and techniques"

3.Guest Lecture II

Date	Resource Person	Title
	Dr.R.Thanga Selvi	Achieving
12.04.2023	Assistant Professor of Commerce,	Problem- Solution Fit and
	Ambai Arts College- Ambasamudram.	Product- Market Fit

4.Board of Studies I

	Date
For UG	19/10/2022

5.Linkages with institutions/industries for internship, on-the-job training, project work, sharing of research facilities etc. during the year

Nature of linkage	Title of the linkage	Name of the partnering institution/ industry /research lab with contact details	Duration (From-To)	Participant
Internship	An organisational study on Used computer	Used computer Lot195,jalan sungaipinang 5/6 1 ½ semi story.Phase 2 Taman Perindustrainpulauindahfasa II 42920 Pulau, Selangor Tel: 603-31222383	25/02/2023 to 03/03/2023 (6 Days)	K.Lokeshwaran (21SBB48)
Internship	An organisational study on Anja Match Works	Anja Match Works, 90,Kalugumalai Road, Sankarankovil – 627756 Tel : 04636 222583	27/03/2023 to 03/04/2023 (6 Days)	A.AhamedFahad (21SBB09) S.MohamedBadhushaRiyas (21SBB21) G.Ajai Kumar (21SBB40) P.MohamedFaizal(21SBB50)

1. Papers presented by the students at various seminars

Name	Date Venue	Theme	Title of the paper	Sponsor / Organized by	Internation1/ National/ State/ Institutional
B.MohamedIfran	30/03/2023 Tiruchendur	National conference on impact of social media on youngsters	Expoling the positive impact of social media on society	Department of management studies, Dr.SivanthiAditanaar College of Engineering Tirunchendur	Nationnal
Tharun	30/03/2023 Tiruchendur	National conference on impact of social	Social Media & Digital Marketing Strategies	Department of management studies, Dr.SivanthiAditanaar College of Engineering	Nationnal

109

Name	Date Venue	Theme	Title of the paper	Sponsor / Organized by	Internation1/ National/ State/ Institutional
		media on youngsters	For The Health Care Industry	Tirunchendur	
Kabilesh Raja	30/03/2023 Tiruchendur	National conference on impact of social media on youngsters	-	Department of management studies, Dr.SivanthiAditanaar College of Engineering Tirunchendur	Nationnal
K Mohamed Asraf	30/03/2023 Tiruchendur	National conference on impact of social media on youngsters	-	Department of management studies, Dr.SivanthiAditanaar College of Engineering Tirunchendur	Nationnal
K AriharaSelvan	30/03/2023 Tiruchendur	National conference on impact of social media on youngsters	A Conceptual Study On The Greening Of Company Management	Department of management studies, Dr.SivanthiAditanaar College of Engineering Tirunchendur	Nationnal
M Mohamed Nowful	30/03/2023 Tiruchendur	National conference on impact of social media on youngsters	Exploring The Positive Impact Social Media On Social	Department of management studies, Dr.SivanthiAditanaar College of Engineering Tirunchendur	Nationnal

The PG and Research Department of Microbiology (Unaided)

1.Association Inauguration

Date Resource Person		Title
26.8.2022	Dr. A. Peer Mohideen,Asst.Prof of Immunology, College of Medicine, Prince Sattam bin Abdulaziz University, Kingdom of Saudi Arabia	Therapeutic Antibiodies for infectious diseases

2.Guest Lecture I

Date	Resource Person	Title
28.9.2022	Dr. D. Prabhu, Asst. Prof , S. Thangapazham Agriculture College, Vasudevanallur- 627760, Tenkasi	Plant – Microbe Interaction with respect to Agriculture

110

3.Guest Lecture II

Date	Resource Person	Title
1.4.2023	Mr. T. Navin Kumar, Area Business Manager, Abbott India Limited,147, Greams Road, Thousand lights, Chennai	Carrer Planning for Future Microbiologist

4.Linkages with institutions/industries for internship, on-the-job training, project work, sharing of research facilities etc. during the year

Nature of linkage	Name of the partnering institution/ industry /research lab with contact details	Duration (From-To)	participant
Project	Centre for Drug Discovery and Development, Sathyabama Institute of Science and Technology, Chennai	27.3.2023 to 1.4.2023	III B.Sc & II M. Sc Microbiology(2 students)
Project	Centre for Drug Discovery and Development, Sathyabama Institute of Science and Technology, Chennai	6.3.2023 to 15.3.2023	III B.Sc Microbiology(4 students)
Internship	Q Lab, Vannarpettai, Tirunelveli-627003	13.12.2022 to 21.12.2022	III B.Sc Microbiology(4 students)
Internship	Shifa Hospitals, Tirunelveli	8.12.2022 to 21.12. 2022	III B.Sc Microbiology(2 students)
Internship	Internship Diamond Seafoods Exports		III B.Sc Microbiology(5 students)
Training	Q Lab, Vannarpettai, Tirunelveli-627003	16.08.2022 to 16.11.2022	III B.Sc Microbiology(2 students)
Internship	Centre for Drug Discovery and Development, Sathyabama Institute of Science and Technology, Chennai	9.12.2022 to 22.12.2022	II M. Sc & III B.Sc Microbiology(18 students)
Internship	Tirunelveli District Co-operative Milk Producers union ltd, Reddiarpatti road, Tirunelveli	2022 to 11.11.2022	III B.Sc Microbiology(6 students)
Internship	ICAR Bioconversion Research Centre, Sri Internship Parasakthi College for Women, Courtallam, Tenkasi		III B.Sc Microbiology(4 students)
Training	Microbiology Lab, Krishna Hospital, Palayamkottai-627002	15.09.2022 to 17.10.2022	I M. Sc Microbiology (2 students)

5.Seminar / Workshop Conducted

Level	Date	Resource Person(s)	Title / Theme	No. of participants from outside	Total no. of Participants (including our student & Faculty)
State /	20.3.2023	Dr. Salom Gnana	One-day National	70	265
National /		Thanga Vincent,	conference on		
International		Prof&Head, Dept of	Sustainable		
/ Institutional		Environmental Science,	Microbial		
/ University		University of Kereal,	bioenergy –		
		Kariavattom Campus,	Present & Future		
		Tiruvananthapuram,	Perspectives		
		Kerala			

6.Industrial Visit

Date	Spot	No. of students
3.4.2023	Tirunelveli District Co-operative Milk Producers union ltd, Reddiarpatti road, Tirunelveli	45
12.8.2022	Tirunelveli District Co-operative Milk Producers union ltd, Reddiarpatti road, Tirunelveli	44 UG students
18.10.2022 to 19.10.22	Defence food research laboratory, Mysore	43 PG students

7. Students' Achievements

S.No.	Name of the Student / Class	Competition/ Event	Prize/ Position	Institution/ Organization	Date
1.	M. Mathavan, M. Ayerathan, M. Sc. Microbiology	Poster - Microplastics / International Conference on Emerging Paradigms in Disease Management and Energy Technology ICDMET - 2023	First place	Management / Departments of Biotechnology, Physiscs & EC and Microbiology & CLT, Dr. Umayal Ramanatahn College for Women, Karaikudi	29 th & 30 th March 2023
2.	R. Atchaya, MSc. Microbiology	Oral Presentation (Enhancing Exopolysaccharide Activity of Fermented Milk) – National Conference on Sustainable Bio-energy – Present and Future Perspectives	First place	PG and Research Departmemnt of Microbiology, Sadakathullah Appa College, Tirunelveli	20 th March, 2023
3.	M. Hamitha, MSc. Microbiology	Oral Presentation (Anti- Quorum Sensing Activity) – National Conference on Sustainable Bio-energy – Present and Future Perspectives	First place	PG and Research Departmemnt of Microbiology, Sadakathullah Appa College, Tirunelveli	20 th March, 2023

4.	M. Nandhini, S. Ranjana – M.Sc. Microbiology	Oral Presentation (Isolation of Lactobacillus and evaluate their antagonist activity) – National Conference on Sustainable Bio-energy – Present and Future Perspectives	Second place	PG and Research Departmemnt of Microbiology, Sadakathullah Appa College, Tirunelveli	20 th March, 2023
5.	M. Fathima Sherin, T. Lydia Patrisha, B.Sc. Microbiology	Poster Presentation (Bioluminiscent – The Biosensors) – National Conference on Sustainable Bio-energy – Present and Future Perspectives	First place	PG and Research Departmemnt of Microbiology, Sadakathullah Appa College, Tirunelveli	20 th March, 2023
6.	Sabira Begum, B.Sc. Microbiology	Poster Presentation– National Conference on Sustainable Bio-energy – Present and Future Perspectives	Third place	PG and Research Departmemnt of Microbiology, Sadakathullah Appa College, Tirunelveli	20 th March, 2023
7.	Nasreen Fathima, B.Sc. Microbiology	Poster Presentation– National Conference on Sustainable Bio-energy – Present and Future Perspectives	Third place	PG and Research Departmemnt of Microbiology, Sadakathullah Appa College, Tirunelveli	20 th March, 2023
8.	A. Mohamed Abdullah, S. Madheswaran, V. Siva Sankar, B.Sc. Microbiology	Intra-College Competition on Start-Up Ideas	Second place	Management / Sadakathullah Appa College, Tirunelveli	16 th Feb. 2023
9.	A.Shenaz Begum, B.Sc. Microbiology	Intra-College Competition on Start-Up Ideas	Second place	Management / Sadakathullah Appa College, Tirunelveli	16 th Feb. 2023
10.	S.A.Vishnu Priya, B.Sc. Microbiology	Singing competition - Republic day celebrations	First place	Sadakathullah Appa College, Tirunelveli	27 th Jan. 2023
11.	M. Banu Savithri, B.Sc. Microbiology	Singing competition - Republic day celebrations	First place	Sadakathullah Appa College, Tirunelveli	27 th Jan. 2023
12.	A. Mohamed Shajila, M.R. Shamya Hasin, M.Sc. Microbiology	Poster (Nanoparticles in Drug Development and Drug Delivery) - Recent Progress in Bio prospecting – Derived Therapeutic Products	Best Poster	Department of Zoology, St. Xavier's College, Tirunelveli	12 th & 13 th Jan. 2023
13.	S. Dinagar, K.K.Mohamed Aspak, B.Sc. Microbiology	Petriart – State level Intercollegiate Meet Biobeatz 2022	First place	Department of Biotechnology, Ayya Nadar Janaki Ammal College, Svakasi	17 th Oct. 2022
14.	A.Afrin Shifana S. Sithy Sameema, B.Sc. Microbiology	Brain Quest – State level Intercollegiate Meet Biobeatz 2022	Second place	Department of Biotechnology, Ayya Nadar Janaki Ammal College, Svakasi	17 th Oct. 2022
15.	Shenaz Begum, B.Sc. Microbiology	Oral - State level Intercollegiate Meet Biobeatz 2022	Third place	Department of Biotechnology, Ayya Nadar Janaki Ammal College, Svakasi	17 th Oct. 2022

16.	J. Nasreen Fathima, B. Sc. Microbiology	Brain Quest – State level Intercollegiate Meet Biobriheatz 2022	Third place	Department of Biotechnology, Ayya Nadar Janaki Ammal College, Svakasi	17 th Oct. 2022
17.	S. Afreen Banu, Roshan Shabek, B.Sc. Microbiology	Trash to Paradise – State level Intercollegiate Meet Biobeatz 2022	Third place	Department of Biotechnology, Ayya Nadar Janaki Ammal College, Svakasi	17 th Oct. 2022
18.	S.A.Vishnupriya, B. Sc. Microbiology	One word for success – State level Intercollegiate Meet Biobeatz 2022	Third place	Department of Biotechnology, Ayya Nadar Janaki Ammal College, Svakasi	17 th Oct. 2022
19.	S.A.Vishnu Priya	Singing Competition	Second place	Holy Cross Home Science College, Tuticorin	12 th Oct. 2022
20.	S.A.Vishnu Priya	Solo Song - Independence day celebrations	First place	Sadakathullah Appa College, Tirunelveli	17 th Aug. 2022
21.	S.A. Vishnu Priya, B.Sc. Microbiology	Singing - Independence day celebrations	First prize	Students Welfare Association, Sadakathullah Appa College, Tirunelveli and IOB	15 th Aug. 2022
22.	S.A. Vishnu Priya, B.Sc. Microbiology	51st College day celebrations	First prize - Singing	Sadakathullah Appa College, Tirunelveli	18 th June 2022
23.	S. Srivarshini, Sabreen Shafeeqa, B.Sc. Microbiology	Poster - Bio-hydrogen Production from <i>Chlorella sp.</i>	Second place	Department of Microbiology, Ayya Nadar Janaki Ammal College, Svakasi	18 th May 2022
24.	S. Krishna Kumar, MSc. Microbiology	Dumb Charade – State level Intercollegiate Meet Microbes 2022	Second place	Department of Microbiology, Ayya Nadar Janaki Ammal College, Svakasi	18 th May 2022
25.	R. Atchaya, M.Sc. Microbiology	Brain Teasers – State level Intercollegiate Meet Microbes 2022	Second place	Department of Microbiology, Ayya Nadar Janaki Ammal College, Svakasi	18 th May 2022
26.	S.A. Vishnu Priya, B.Sc. Microbiology	Brain Teasers – State level Intercollegiate Meet Microbes 2022	Third place	Department of Microbiology, Ayya Nadar Janaki Ammal College, Svakasi	18 th May 2022

8. Papers presented by the students at various seminars

Name	Date / Venue	Theme	Title of the Poster / oral	Sponsor / Organized by	Internation1/ National/ State/ Institutional
S. Vishal, Subbaiah @ Vignesh Vishal, M.Sc. Microbiology	29 th & 30 th March 2023 / Dr. Umayal Ramanatahn College for Women, Karaikudi	Emerging Paradigms in Disease Management and Energy Technology ICDMET - 2023	Poster - Bio - remediation	Management / Departments of Biotechnology, Physiscs & EC and Microbiology & CLT, Dr. Umayal Ramanatahn College for Women, Karaikudi	International Conference
R. Atchaya, M.Sc. Microbiology	23 rd March 2023 / BIHER Chennai	Hazardous Food Chemicals on Human Health – NCHFCH- 2023	Oral - Green synthesis of Copper Nanoparticle s	Management / Department of Microbiology and Biotechnology, School of Basic Sciences, Faculty of Arts and Science, BIHER Chennai	National Conference
M. Fathima Sherin, B.Sc. Microbiology	20 th March, 2023 / Sadakathullah Appa College, Tirunelveli	Sustainable Bio-energy – Present and Future Perspectives	Poster - Ethnomedici nal Knowledge and Importance of Indigenous Medicinal Plants - Poster	Management / PG and Research Departmemnt of Microbiology, Sadakathullah Appa College, Tirunelveli	National Conference
M Safrin, B.Sc. Microbiology	20 th March, 2023 / Sadakathullah Appa College, Tirunelveli	Sustainable Bio-energy – Present and Future Perspectives	Poster – Water Purification	Management / PG and Research Departmemnt of Microbiology, Sadakathullah Appa College, Tirunelveli	National Conference
K.M.Suhana Banu, S. U. Thahleela Asma, B.Sc. Microbiology	20 th March, 2023 / Sadakathullah Appa College, Tirunelveli	Sustainable Bio-energy – Present and Future Perspectives	Poster – Microenergy from outer space	Management / PG and Research Departmemnt of Microbiology, Sadakathullah Appa College, Tirunelveli	National Conference
A. Amrudha, J. Noorul Hajira Parveen, B.Sc. Microbiology	20 th March, 2023 / Sadakathullah Appa College, Tirunelveli	Sustainable Bio-energy – Present and Future Perspectives	Poster – Microbial Bioremediati on	Management / PG and Research Departmemnt of Microbiology, Sadakathullah Appa College, Tirunelveli	National Conference
S.R. Krithika, B.Sc. Microbiology	20 th March, 2023 / Sadakathullah Appa College, Tirunelveli	Sustainable Bio-energy – Present and Future Perspectives	Poster - Wastewater treatment using	Management / PG and Research Departmemnt of Microbiology, Sadakathullah	National Conference

Name	Date / Venue	Theme	Title of the Poster / oral	Sponsor / Organized by	Internation1/ National/ State/ Institutional
			Nanotechnol ogy	Appa College, Tirunelveli	
M. Arockiya Sterlin, B.Sc. Microbiology	20 th March, 2023 / Sadakathullah Appa College, Tirunelveli	Sustainable Bio-energy – Present and Future Perspectives	Poster – Oyster Mushoom	Management / PG and Research Departmemnt of Microbiology, Sadakathullah Appa College, Tirunelveli	National Conference
S. Maheera , B.Sc. Microbiology	20 th March, 2023 / Sadakathullah Appa College, Tirunelveli	Sustainable Bio-energy – Present and Future Perspectives	Sustainable Bio-ethanol Production	Management / PG and Research Departmemnt of Microbiology, Sadakathullah Appa College, Tirunelveli	National Conference
M. Sirajudheen, B.Sc. Microbiology	20 th March, 2023 / Sadakathullah Appa College, Tirunelveli	Sustainable Bio-energy – Present and Future Perspectives	First Generation of Biofuel	Management / PG and Research Departmemnt of Microbiology, Sadakathullah Appa College, Tirunelveli	National Conference
B. Sabeera Begum, B.Sc. Microbiology	20 th March, 2023 / Sadakathullah Appa College, Tirunelveli	Sustainable Bio-energy – Present and Future Perspectives	Biofuel from fish waste	Management / PG and Research Departmemnt of Microbiology, Sadakathullah Appa College, Tirunelveli	National Conference
T. Lydia Patrisha, B.Sc. Microbiology	20 th March, 2023 / Sadakathullah Appa College, Tirunelveli	Sustainable Bio-energy – Present and Future Perspectives	Bioluminisce nce Bacteria - Poster	Management / PG and Research Departmemnt of Microbiology, Sadakathullah Appa College, Tirunelveli	National Conference
A. Hafizah, M. Suhaina Nizwan, M. Mahalaxmi, D. Anusha, B.Sc. Microbiology	20 th March, 2023 / Sadakathullah Appa College, Tirunelveli	Sustainable Bio-energy – Present and Future Perspectives	Bioremediati on (Oil Spill) - Poster	Management / PG and Research Departmemnt of Microbiology, Sadakathullah Appa College, Tirunelveli	National Conference
V.S. Varshini, K. Rizwana Jasmine, A. Afrin Shifana, S. Sithy Sameema, S. Rasool Irfana, J. Rajima, A. Mohamed Afra, A.W. Naleefa Begam, B.Sc. Microbiology	20 th March, 2023 / Sadakathullah Appa College, Tirunelveli	Sustainable Bio-energy – Present and Future Perspectives	Biofuel from Algae (Nanotechnol ogy) - Poster	Management / PG and Research Departmemnt of Microbiology, Sadakathullah Appa College, Tirunelveli	National Conference
M. Shajitha Parvin, D. Nikitha, V. Gayathri, M.Sc. Microbiology	20 th March, 2023 / Sadakathullah Appa College, Tirunelveli	Sustainable Bio-energy – Present and Future Perspectives	Oral - Antimicrobia l effect of banana peel extract	Management / PG and Research Departmemnt of Microbiology, Sadakathullah	National Conference

Name	Date / Venue	Theme	Title of the Poster / oral	Sponsor / Organized by	Internation1/ Nationa1/ State/ Institutional
			against pathogenic micro organisms	Appa College, Tirunelveli	
M.R. Shamya Hasin, A. Mohamed Shajila, M. Sifana, M.Sc. Microbiology	20 th March, 2023 / Sadakathullah Appa College, Tirunelveli	Sustainable Bio-energy – Present and Future Perspectives	Oral – Isolation of endophytic fungi from Nymphaea odorata and its antibacterial activity	Management / PG and Research Departmemnt of Microbiology, Sadakathullah Appa College, Tirunelveli	National Conference
R. Hamza Varthani, M. Priya, M.Sc. Microbiology	20 th March, 2023 / Sadakathullah Appa College, Tirunelveli	Sustainable Bio-energy – Present and Future Perspectives	Oral – Preparation of bioplastic using banana peels and determinatio n of antimicrobial activity	Management / PG and Research Departmemnt of Microbiology, Sadakathullah Appa College, Tirunelveli	National Conference
M. Mathavan, A. Mohamed Nizath, B. Subbaiah @ Vignesh Vishal, M.Sc. Microbiology	20 th March, 2023 / Sadakathullah Appa College, Tirunelveli	Sustainable Bio-energy – Present and Future Perspectives	Oral – Isolation and identification of biosurfactant producing marine bacteria	Management / PG and Research Departmemnt of Microbiology, Sadakathullah Appa College, Tirunelveli	National Conference
S. Vishal, M. Ayerathan, M.Sc. Microbiology	20 th March, 2023 / Sadakathullah Appa College, Tirunelveli	Sustainable Bio-energy – Present and Future Perspectives	Oral – Isolation and Identification of dye degrading organism from textile effluents	Management / PG and Research Departmemnt of Microbiology, Sadakathullah Appa College, Tirunelveli	National Conference
P. Sheik Syed Ali, A. Kaja @ Kader Mydeen, M.Sc. Microbiology	20 th March, 2023 / Sadakathullah Appa College, Tirunelveli	Sustainable Bio-energy – Present and Future Perspectives	Oral – An assessment of meristametic morphometri c characters and screening identification of pathogen of Mystus monataus	Management / PG and Research Departmemnt of Microbiology, Sadakathullah Appa College, Tirunelveli	National Conference
S. Krishna Kumar, M.Sc. Microbiology	20 th March, 2023 / Sadakathullah Appa College, Tirunelveli	Sustainable Bio-energy – Present and Future Perspectives	Oral – Production of single cell protein from vegetable and fruit wastes using Lactobacillus sp. and	Management / PG and Research Departmemnt of Microbiology, Sadakathullah Appa College, Tirunelveli	National Conference

Name	Date / Venue	Theme	Title of the Poster / oral	Sponsor / Organized by	Internation1/ Nationa1/ State/ Institutional
			Saccharomyc es sp.		
T. Yogeshwari, M.Sc. Microbiology	20 th March, 2023 / Sadakathullah Appa College, Tirunelveli	Sustainable Bio-energy – Present and Future Perspectives	Oral – Utilization of duckweed for the production of biofuel using nanocatalyst technology	Management / PG and Research Departmemnt of Microbiology, Sadakathullah Appa College, Tirunelveli	National Conference
M. Syma Siddika, P. Muthumari, M.Sc. Microbiology	20 th March, 2023 / Sadakathullah Appa College, Tirunelveli	Sustainable Bio-energy – Present and Future Perspectives	Oral – Biofuel production – study and characterizat ion from macroalgae Azolla pinnata	Management / PG and Research Departmemnt of Microbiology, Sadakathullah Appa College, Tirunelveli	National Conference
B. Monica, D. Aishwariya, M.Sc. Microbiology	20 th March, 2023 / Sadakathullah Appa College, Tirunelveli	Sustainable Bio-energy – Present and Future Perspectives	Oral – Effect of Azolla filiculoides in waste water treatment and as biofertilizer	Management / PG and Research Departmemnt of Microbiology, Sadakathullah Appa College, Tirunelveli	National Conference
B. Monisha, E. Bhuvaneshwari,M .Sc. Microbiology	20 th March, 2023 / Sadakathullah Appa College, Tirunelveli	Sustainable Bio-energy – Present and Future Perspectives	Oral – Biosynthesis of silver nanoparticle s using Fusarium sp. and employing as nanofaertiliz er	Management / PG and Research Departmemnt of Microbiology, Sadakathullah Appa College, Tirunelveli	National Conference
G. Ragapriya, M.Sc. Microbiology	20 th March, 2023 / Sadakathullah Appa College, Tirunelveli	Sustainable Bio-energy – Present and Future Perspectives	Oral – Isolation and identification of fungi associated with the spoilage of sweet orange and banana in Sokoto Metropolis	Management / PG and Research Departmemnt of Microbiology, Sadakathullah Appa College, Tirunelveli	National Conference
A. Israth Raihana and A. Mariyam Hyrun Nisha, B.Sc. Microbiology	20 th March, 2023 / Sadakathullah Appa College, Tirunelveli	Sustainable Bio-energy – Present and Future Perspectives	Oral – Formulation and standardizati on of sore throat candies with vetrilai extract	Management / PG and Research Departmemnt of Microbiology, Sadakathullah Appa College, Tirunelveli	National Conference
A. Henitha Gandhi, S. Afreen Banu, J. Nasreen Fathima, M.	20 th March, 2023 / Sadakathullah Appa College, Tirunelveli	Sustainable Bio-energy – Present and	Participation	Management / PG and Research Departmemnt of Microbiology,	National Conference

Name	Date / Venue	Theme	Title of the Poster / oral	Sponsor / Organized by	Internation1/ National/ State/ Institutional
Fathima Safika, S.K. Kadheeja Yasmine, K. Hajara Musfika, A. Shenaz Begum, M. Shafana, B.Sc. Microbiology		Future Perspectives		Sadakathullah Appa College, Tirunelveli	
S. Vishal, M. Ayerathan, M.Sc. Microbiology	7 th March 2023 / Ayya Nadar Janaki Ammal College, Sivakasi	Intercollegiate Meet Microbes - 2023	Brain Teasers	Management / Department of Microbiology, Ayya Nadar Janaki Ammal College, Sivakasi	State level
M. Suhaina Nizwan, K. Rizwana Jasmine, J. Rajima, S. Sri Varshini, M. Safrin, M. Fathima Sherin, A. Amrudha, J. Noorul Hajira Parveen, M. Arockia Sterlin, K.M. Suhara Banu, S.U. Thahleela Asma, B.Sc. Microbiology	16 th Feb. 2023 / Sadakathullah Appa College, Tirunelveli	Intra-College Competition on Start-Up Ideas	Participation	Management / Sadakathullah Appa College, Tirunelveli	-
M. Mathavan, M.Sc. Microbiology	12 th and 13 th Jan. 2023 / St. Xavier's College, Tirunelveli	Recent Progress in Bio prospecting – Derived Therapeutic Products	Poster – Anti- Cancerous Properties Of Medicinal Plants	Management / Department of Zoology, St. Xavier's College, Tirunelveli	National Conference
K. Hajara Musfika, B.Sc. Microbiology	12 th and 13 th Jan. 2023 / St. Xavier's College, Tirunelveli	Recent Progress in Bio prospecting – Derived Therapeutic Products	Oral – Salutary Potential and Pharmacolog ical Propensities of Channa striatus (Haruan)	Management / Department of Zoology, St. Xavier's College, Tirunelveli	National Conference
A. Rowhana Fathima, B.Sc. Microbiology	12 th and 13 th Jan. 2023 / St. Xavier's College, Tirunelveli	Recent Progress in Bio prospecting – Derived Therapeutic Products	Participation	Management / Department of Zoology, St. Xavier's College, Tirunelveli	National Conference
S.U.Thahleela Asma, B.Sc. Microbiology	12 th and 13 th Jan. 2023 / St. Xavier's College, Tirunelveli	Recent Progress in Bio prospecting – Derived Therapeutic Products	Bioprospecti ng of marine Bivalves in cancer treatment	Management / Department of Zoology, St. Xavier's College, Tirunelveli	National Conference
V.S. Varshini, B.Sc. Microbiology	12 th and 13 th Jan. 2023 / St. Xavier's College, Tirunelveli	Recent Progress in Bio prospecting – Derived	Poster – Oyster – The potential Marine Resourcenfor	Management / Department of Zoology, St. Xavier's College, Tirunelveli	National Conference

Name	Date / Venue	Theme	Title of the Poster / oral	Sponsor / Organized by	Internation1/ National/ State/ Institutional
		Therapeutic Products	Natural Products		
R. Atchaya, M.Sc. Microbiology	12 th and 13 th Jan. 2023 / St. Xavier's College, Tirunelveli	Recent Progress in Bio prospecting – Derived Therapeutic Products	Oral - Synthesis of Chitosan metal nanocomposi te as biocontrol agent	Management / Department of Zoology, St. Xavier's College, Tirunelveli	National Conference
S. Vishal, M.Sc. Microbiology	12 th and 13 th Jan. 2023 / St. Xavier's College, Tirunelveli	Recent Progress in Bio prospecting – Derived Therapeutic Products	Poster - Biopesticides	Management / Department of Zoology, St. Xavier's College, Tirunelveli	National Conference
M. Hamitha, M.Sc. Microbiology	12 th and 13 th Jan. 2023 / St. Xavier's College, Tirunelveli	Recent Progress in Bio prospecting – Derived Therapeutic Products	Oral – Honey as therapeutic and Growth Promoting Agent	Management / Department of Zoology, St. Xavier's College, Tirunelveli	National Conference
T. Lydia Patrisha, I B.Sc. Microbiology	12 th and 13 th Jan. 2023 / St. Xavier's College, Tirunelveli	Recent Progress in Bio prospecting – Derived Therapeutic Products	Participation	Management / Department of Zoology, St. Xavier's College, Tirunelveli	National Conference
A. Henitha Gandhi, M. Fathima Safika, B.Sc. Microbiology	12 th and 13 th Jan. 2023 / St. Xavier's College, Tirunelveli	Recent Progress in Bio prospecting – Derived Therapeutic Products	Oral – Marine Natural Products – The Antagonist of Future	Management / Department of Zoology, St. Xavier's College, Tirunelveli	National Conference
A. Henitha, S. K. Kadheeja Yasmine, B.Sc. Microbiology	12 th and 13 th Jan. 2023 / St. Xavier's College, Tirunelveli	Recent Progress in Bio prospecting – Derived Therapeutic Products	Oral – Nutritional and Medicinal Benefits of the Marine algae	Management / Department of Zoology, St. Xavier's College, Tirunelveli	National Conference
M.M. Mohideen Nisha, B.Sc. Microbiology	12 th and 13 th Jan. 2023 / St. Xavier's College, Tirunelveli	Recent Progress in Bio prospecting – Derived Therapeutic Products	Poster – Microbial and plant abetted bioremediati on of heavy metal infested Milieus	Management / Department of Zoology, St. Xavier's College, Tirunelveli	National Conference
D. Anusha, B.Sc. Microbiology	12 th and 13 th Jan. 2023 / St. Xavier's College, Tirunelveli	Recent Progress in Bio prospecting – Derived Therapeutic Products	Poster – Sponges – The imperative spring of marine natural products	Management / Department of Zoology, St. Xavier's College, Tirunelveli	National Conference

Name	Date / Venue	Theme	Title of the Poster / oral	Sponsor / Organized by	Internation1/ Nationa1/ State/ Institutional
J. Nasreen Fathima, B.Sc. Microbiology	12 th and 13 th Jan. 2023 / St. Xavier's College, Tirunelveli	Recent Progress in Bio prospecting – Derived Therapeutic Products	Participation	Management / Department of Zoology, St. Xavier's College, Tirunelveli	National Conference
V.S. Varshini, S. Sri Varshini, S. Maheera, A. Amrudha, M. Fathima Sheerin, M. Arockiya Sterlin, M. Safrin, S.U.Thahleela Asma, K.M. Suhara Banu, B.Sc. Microbiology	18 th Nov. 2022 / Sadakathullah Appa College, Tirunelveli	Intra-College Competition on Start-Up Ideas	Participation	Management / Sadakathullah Appa College, Tirunelveli	-
M.M. Mohideen Nisha, A. W. Naleefa Begam, K. Hajara Musfika, M. Fathima Safika, A. Amrudha, B.Sc. Microbiology	17 th Oct. 2022 / Ayya Nadar Janaki Ammal College, Sivakasi	Intercollegiate Meet Biobeatz - 2022	Brain Quest	Management / Department of Biotechnology, Ayya Nadar Janaki Ammal College, Sivakasi	State level
M. Suhaina Nizwan, J. Rajima, B.Sc. Microbiology	17 th Oct. 2022 / Ayya Nadar Janaki Ammal College, Sivakasi	Intercollegiate Meet Biobeatz - 2022	Oral	Management / Department of Biotechnology, Ayya Nadar Janaki Ammal College, Sivakasi	State level
S.U.Thahleela Asma, B.Sc. Microbiology	17 th Oct. 2022 / Ayya Nadar Janaki Ammal College, Sivakasi	Intercollegiate Meet Biobeatz - 2022	One word for success	Management / Department of Biotechnology, Ayya Nadar Janaki Ammal College, Sivakasi	State level
M. Mahalaxmi, B.Sc. Microbiology	17 th Oct. 2022 / Ayya Nadar Janaki Ammal College, Sivakasi	Intercollegiate Meet Biobeatz - 2022	Trash to Paradise	Management / Department of Biotechnology, Ayya Nadar Janaki Ammal College, Sivakasi	State level
D. Anusha, R. Keerthana, B.Sc. Microbiology	17 th Oct. 2022 / Ayya Nadar Janaki Ammal College, Sivakasi	Intercollegiate Meet Biobeatz - 2022	Petriart	Management / Department of Biotechnology, Ayya Nadar Janaki Ammal College, Sivakasi	State level
J. Noorul Hajira Parveen, M. Arockia Sterlin, B.Sc. Microbiology	17 th Oct. 2022 / Ayya Nadar Janaki Ammal College, Sivakasi	Intercollegiate Meet Biobeatz - 2022	Arty Cartoon	Management / Department of Biotechnology, Ayya Nadar Janaki Ammal College, Sivakasi	State level
S. Sri Varshini, B. Sabira Begum, B.Sc. Microbiology	17th Oct. 2022 / Ayya Nadar Janaki Ammal College, Sivakasi	Intercollegiate Meet Biobeatz - 2022	Poster presentation	Management / Department of Biotechnology, Ayya Nadar	State level

Name	Date / Venue	Theme	Title of the Poster / oral	Sponsor / Organized by	Internation1/ National/ State/ Institutional
				Janaki Ammal College, Sivakasi	
M. Fathima Sherin, J. Rajima, B.Sc. Microbiology	27 th Aug. 2022 / Sadakathullah Appa College, Tirunelveli	Youth Parliament sitting (Tarun Sabha)	Participation	Management / Sadakathullah Appa College, Tirunelveli	-
E. Bhuvaneswari M. Hamitha T. Yogeshwari, M.Sc. Microbiology	18 th May 2022 / Ayya Nadar Janaki Ammal College, Sivakasi	Intercollegiate Meet Microbes - 2022	Participation	Management / Department of Microbiology, Ayya Nadar Janaki Ammal College, Sivakasi	State level
S. Krishna Kumar, I M.Sc. Microbiology	18 th May 2022 / Ayya Nadar Janaki Ammal College, Sivakasi	Intercollegiate Meet Microbes - 2022	Petriart	Management / Department of Microbiology, Ayya Nadar Janaki Ammal College, Sivakasi	State level
R. Atchaya, I M.Sc. Microbiology	18 th May 2022 / Ayya Nadar Janaki Ammal College, Sivakasi	Intercollegiate Meet Microbes - 2022	Petriart, Brain Teasers, Dumb Charade	Management / Department of Microbiology, Ayya Nadar Janaki Ammal College, Sivakasi	State level

The Department of Nutrition & Dietetics (Unaided)

1.Association Inauguration

Date	Resource Person	Title
20.00.000	Mr.S.Anandh Kumar	Linkage of Agriculture
30.08.2022	Agricultural Officer – Killikulam	and Nutrition in Carrer Development

2.Guest Lecture I

Date	Resource Person	Title
30.09.2022	Dr Sasi Deepa-District Co-ordinator Mr.Sangaralingam and Mr.Krishnan-Food Safety Officer	Traditional Foods

3.Guest Lecture II

Date	Resource Person	Title
09.02.2023	Dr Aabitha Parveen, Gynaecologist, New Creschent Hospital, Tirunelveli	Adolescent Nutrition

122

4.Linkages with institutions/industries for internship, on-the-job training, project work, sharing of research facilities etc. during the year

Place	Nature of	Name of the partnering	Duration	participant	
	the linkage	institution/ industry	(From-To)		
		/research lab with contact details			
Tirunelveli		Kauvery Hospital	Dec/05-Dec/20	M.Ashifa	
Madurai		Shenbagam Hospital, Madurai	Dec/03-Dec/18	M.Bowsulaliya	
Tirunelveli		Shifa Hospital	Dec/03-Dec/18	V.M.Fathima Narkees	
Tirunelveli		Shifa Hospital	Dec/03-Dec/18	M.Fathima Rizana	
Tirunelveli		Shifa Hospital	Dec/03-Dec/18	M.M.Haleema Nowfa	
Madurai		Shenbagam Hospital, Madurai	Dec/03-Dec/18	S.Jamal Fathima Afrin	
Tirunelveli		Shifa Hospital	Dec/03-Dec/18	U.U.Jaseema Mareyam	
Tirunelveli		Shifa Hospital	Dec/03-Dec/18	G.Mymoon Fargana	
Tirunelveli		Shifa Hospital	Dec/03-Dec/18	S.Naseera	
Tirunelveli Madurai		Shifa Hospital	Dec/03-Dec/18	S.Nashrin Nihara K.M.Noorul Rahmani	
Tirunelveli		Shenbagam Hospital, Madurai Shifa Hospital	Dec/03-Dec/18 Dec/03-Dec/18	K.M.Noorui Ranmam K.Raseedha	
Madurai		Shenbagam Hospital, Madurai	Dec/03-Dec/18 Dec/03-Dec/18	S.N.Raya Shanaz	
Tirunelveli		Shifa Hospital	Dec/03-Dec/18	S.Roshan Safica	
Madurai		Shenbagam Hospital Madurai,	Dec/03-Dec/18	M.Sithi Azra	
Chennai	Internship	Madras Medical	Dec/08-Dec/24	N.Subaithal	
		Mission Hospital			
Tirunelveli		Shifa Hospital	Dec/03-Dec/18	A.Barakathul Isura	
Tirunelveli		Shifa Hospital	Dec/03-Dec/18	M.Divine Mebiel	
		Dr.Jayaharan Memorial			
Nagercoil		Hospital Dr.Jayaharan Memorial	Dec/05-Dec/23	N.Essakkiammal	
Nagercoil		Hospital	Dec/05-Dec/23	A.Essakkiammal	
Tirunelveli		Shifa Hospital	Dec/03-Dec/18	R.Fareetha	
Nagercoil		Dr.Jayaharan Memorial	Dec/05-Dec/23	S.Lakshmi	
	Internship	Hospital			
Chennai		Kauvery Hospital	Dec/05-Dec/20	V.Mahalakshmi	
Nagercoil		Dr.Jayaharan Memorial	Dec/05-Dec/23	A.Muthuselvi	
		Hospital			
Chennai		Kauvery Hospital	Dec/03-Dec/18	R.Nayagi	
Tirunelveli		Kauvery Hospital	Dec/05 -Dec/20	V.Nilemathi	
Chennai		Kauvery Hospital	Dec/05- Dec/20	G.Parvathy	
Madurai		Shenbagam Hospital	Dec/03-Dec/18	S.Rahumath Shini	
Chennai		Kauvery Hospital	Dec/05-Dec/18	M.I.Saibu Marcika	
Nagercoil		Dr.Jayaharan Memorial	Dec/05-Dec/23	V.Santhana Maari	
		Hospital	, , , , , ,		
Tirunelveli	Internship	Shifa Hospital	Dec/03-Dec/18	G.Suganya	
Nagercoil		Dr.Jayaharan Memorial	Dec/05-Dec/23	M.Sujitha	
		Hospital		•	
Chennai		Madras Medical	Dec/08-Dec/24	S.Thouficka	
		Mission Hospital			
Tirunelveli		Shifa Hospital	Dec/03-Dec/18	G.Vigneshwari	
Tirunelveli		Shifa Hospital	Dec/03-Dec/18	P.Elango	
Tirunelveli		Shifa Hospital	Dec/03-Dec/18	M.Mohammed Aswin	
Tirunelveli		Shifa Hospital	Dec/03-Dec/18	P.Mukesh Raman	
Tirunelveli		Shifa Hospital	Dec/03-Dec/18	G.Ragevendra Subash	
Nagercoil		Dr.Jayaharan Memorial	Dec/05-Dec/23	K.Sabari Nathan	

Place	Nature of the linkage	Name of the partnering institution/ industry /research lab with contact details	Duration (From-To)	participant
		Hospital		
Chennai		Kauvery Hospital	Dec/05-Dec/20	B.Jimana Haseena

5.Seminar / Workshop Conducted

Level	Date	Resource Person(s)	Title / Theme	No. Of Participants From The Outside	Total no. of Participants (including our student & Faculty)
State / National / International / Institutional /	International Conference 02.09.2022	Dr Vimal Karani —Profesor Department of Food and Nutritional Sciences-UK Dr. Cisssie Theeblyn David- Assistant Profesor-TNAU	Personaized Nutriiton	70	210
University	Millet Competitions- Intra Departnmenatal Compeitions 10.03.2023	Mrs.Jenifa CDPO Officer Dr.H.I.Al Zainab Fathima-MDS Mrs.Subathra- Pincipal Aryas Hotel Management and Catering	Mighty Millets -MM2 2023	40	175

6.Industrial Visit

Date	Spot	No of students
Oct 5,2022	ICRISAT, Hyderabad	32
22.02.2023	Central Tuber Research Centre,Tiruvananathapuram	37

7.Students' Achievements

S. No.	Nameof the Student / Class	Competition/ Event	Prize/ Position	Institution/ Organization	Date
1.	M.L.Noor Jameela	Traduitional Cooking Compeitions	I	Thirunelveli District Association And Eat Right Club	30.09.2022
2.	M.L.Noor Jameela	Start Up IDEAS	II CASH AWARD 750 Rupees	Intra College Competitions	18.11.2022
3.	M.L.Noor Jameela	INNOVATION 2023 NATIONAL LEVEL	II CASH AWARD 5,000 Rupees	St Joseph College , Thircy	03.03.2023
4.	S.Jamal Fathima Afrin	Millet Cooking Competition	III	Sadakathullah Appa College ,Tirunelveli	10.03.2023
5.	R.Nayagi	Millet Cooking Competition	III	Sadakathullah Appa College ,Tirunelveli	10.03.2023
6.	S.Nashrin Nihara	Millet Cooking Competition	I	Sadakathullah Appa College ,Tirunelveli	10.03.2023
7.	G.MymoonFargana	Millet Cooking Competition	I	Sadakathullah Appa College ,Tirunelveli	10.03.2023
8.	S.Naseera	Fireless Cooking Competition	II	American College ,Madurai	10.03.2023
9.	Mymoon Fargana	Fireless Cooking Competition	II	American College, Madurai	10.03.2023
10.	Thouficka .S	Poster Competition	III	Sadakathullah Appa College	10.03.2023
11.	Rahumath Shini.S	Poster Competition	III	Sadakathullah Appa College	10.03.2023
12.	Nathirah Subaitha.M	Millet Carpet	I	Sadakathullah Appa College	10.03.2023

125

13.	Afrose Kathija.J	Millet Carpet	I	Sadakathuallah Appa College	10.03.2023
14.	M.L.Noor Jameela	Brains Start Up Compeitions	I and CASH AWARD Rs.10,000	M.S.University	20.01.2023

8. Papers published by the students

S. No.	Name	Name of the Journal	Title of the article	Vol. No., Issue No. Page Nos. Month & Year	Citation Index & Impact Factor / ISSN /ISBN/ DOI
1	S.Kirudhuoli- II B.Sc., N and D	Health	Cumin Seeds	Vol:100, No: 07, June 2023	0017-8861
2	M.Mohamed Riyaz- II B.Sc N and D	Health	Wild Berries	Vol: 100 , No: 07, July 2023	0017-8861

9. Papers presented by the students at various seminars

Name	Date Venue	Theme	Title of the paper	Sponsor / Organized by	Internationl/ National/ State/ Institutional
Nassera .S	04 April 2022	Perzonalised Nutririon	Be Active Control	Sadakathullah Appa College	International
Fargana	04 April 2022	Perzonalised Nutririon	Be Active Control	Sadakathullah Appa College	International
Hasina Balkise.M	28 April 2022	Emerging growth, Trends, Growth, Opportunities and future in Food Processing Sectors	Formulation and Standardization of Hibiscus Gum Dots	Bishop Heber College	International
J. Afrose Kathija	28 April 2022	Emerging growth, Trends, Growth, Opportunities and future in Food Processing Sectors	Formulation of Vegetable Incorporated Noodles	Bishop Heber College	International
S. Thowfiqa	28 April 2022	Emerging growth, Trends, Growth, Opportunities and future in Food	Formulation of Vegetable Incorporated Noodles	Bishop Heber College	International

126

Name	Date Venue	Theme	Title of the paper	Sponsor / Organized by	Internationl/ National/ State/ Institutional
		Processing Sectors			
Kutty Esther	28 April 2022	Emerging growth, Trends, Growth, Opportunities and future in Food Processing Sectors	Poshan Baby Food- The Need For the Hour	Bishop Heber College	International
S. Israth Raihana	28 April 2022	Emerging growth, Trends, Growth, Opportunities and future in Food Processing Sectors	Formulation of Mentha Cough Cndies by Using Mint and Ginger Extract	Bishop Heber College	International
Mariyam Hyrun Nisha .A	28 April 2022	Emerging growth, Trends, Growth, Opportunities and future in Food Processing Sectors	Formulation of Mentha Cough Cndies by Using Betel Leaves and Ginger Extract	Bishop Heber College	International
Nathirah Subaitha. M	28, 29 April 2022	Emerging growth, Trends, Growth, Opportunities and future in Food Processing Sectors	Formulation of ABC Nutri health mix incorporated with walnuts and chia seeds for kids	Bishop Heber College	International
Hasina Balkise.M	2 Sep 2022	Personalised Nutrition	Formulation and Sensory Acceptibility of Instant Beet Millet Pasta	Sadakathullah Appa College	International
Nathirah Subaitha M	2 Sep 2022	Personalised Nutrition	Study on the sensory attributes of abc nutri health mix incorporated with walnuts and chia seeds for kids	Sadakathullah Appa College	International
M.L.Noor Jameela	2 Sep 2022	Personalised Nutrition	A Survey To Assess the Awareness of Vitamin D Deficiency in Children	Sadakathullah Appa College	International
J.Afrose Kathija	2 Sep 2022	Personalised Nutrition	Formulation And Evaluation Of Palymra Sprout Flour Incorporated Snacks	Sadakathullah Appa College	International

127

Name	Date Venue	Theme	Title of the paper	Sponsor / Organized by	Internation1/ National/ State/ Institutional
M.L.Noor Jameela	22.02.2023	Recent Trends In Nutritional Sector	A Review Of The Curative Spices And Herbs	Muslim Arts College	National
Nathirah Subaitha .M	20.03.2023	Subtainable Microbial Bio-Energy Present and Future	Study on the proximate analysis of abc nutri health mix incorporated with walnuts and chia seeds for kids	Sadakathullah Appa College	National
S. Israth Raihana	20.03.2023	Subtainable Microbial Bio-Energy Present and Future	Formulation And Standasrisation Of Green Banana Cake For Healthier Choice For Food Craving	Sadakathullah Appa College- Department of Microbilology	National
Mariyam Hyrun Nisha .A	20.03.2023	Subtainable Microbial Bio-Energy Present and Future	Formulation of Mentha Cough Cndies by Using Tulsi Leaves and Ginger Extract	Sadakathullah Appa College- Department of Microbilology	National

The Department of Library and Information Science (Unaided)

1.Guest Lecture I

Date	Resource Person	Title
23.04.2022	Dr. P. Balasubramanian	Readings Habits Among Young Generation

3.Linkages with institutions/industries for internship, on-the-job training, project work, sharing of research facilities etc. during the year

Name of the partnering institution/ industry /research lab with contact details	Duration (From-To)	Participant
		Amutha B
District Central Library, Palayamkottai	10 days	Nithya C
		Selva Rajeswari A S
		Shilpha M

128

		Simron Doori S
		Simyan Beevi S
		Sivaranjani U
		Sulaikal Thameena S
		Thaksin Haleema A
		Asha A
		Ibrahim Afsana S
Om Sadhana Central School Library, TPM Nager, Virattipathu, Madurai - 16		Catherine R
St.Michael College of Engimeering and	10 days	Helen R
Technology, Kalayarkoil		Pavithra A
		Kamali Silvia M
		Kauba M
	10 days	Uthayalakshmi P
District Central Library, Palayamkottai		Ahamed Al Faizal K.S
		Duraipandi S
		Karthik M
		Likitha C
	10 days	Safeena Zeinambu I
Govt. VOC Circle Library, Tenkasi		Syed Ali Fathima P.M
Anna Centenary Library, Kotturpuram	10 days	Sheeba Sulaihal Banu M
Govt. Central Library, Tuticorin	10 days	Savitha S
	•	

4.Industrial Visit

Date	Spot	No. of students
22.12.2021	Government Museum	27
30.03.2022	Gandhi Memorial Museum	20

Library

The library contains 50132 books, 6340 UGC Book banks, 1753 Reference Books, 2008 Back Volumes, 502 AV Resources, 33 journals,2 sets of 10 Newspapers, 4 Digital Database and 505 CDs and Videos. The library has access to e-Books and e-Journals through NLIST, DELNET and World Library and ProQuest Databases.

Programmes Organized by the Library during 2022-2023

Date	Resource Persons	Title	Participants
07.06.2022 & 08.06.2022	New Century Book House Pvt. Ltd. , Tirunelveli & New Delhi National Book Trust	National Book Exhibition	All Students & Staff
17.08.2022	Dr.R.R.Saravanakumar	Library Orientation Programme	All UG & PG I year students
11 th 12 th October 2022	Mr. S. Selva Kumar Mr.M.Naveen Ms.S. Saroja Nagalakshmi Ms.S.Anushya	Two Days State Level Workshop on Koha Library Automation Software	42
14.10.2022	Dr.M.Kannan	Harnessing E-Resources Available in N-List Database	85
	Dr.R.R.Saravanakumar	Library Facilities & Servicews for Research	
21.02.2023	Mr.N.Gomathi Sankar, Vikatan Student Reporter, Tirunelveli	Vikatan Student Reporter Training Programme – 2023-2024	16

PART V NCC ANNUAL REPORT - 2022-2023

1. National Cadet Corps (NCC):

The College NCC unit, 5Bn 5/5, Senior Division Company attached with 5 Tamilnadu Battalion National Cadet Corps, Tirunelveli has been functioning vibrantly with 104 Senior Division and Senior Wing cadets. Capt Dr. K. Syed Ali Bhadhusha, Assistant Professor of English, is the Company Commander. The following are the Activities, Camps and other Events participated by the college NCC Cadets and Company Commander during the training year 2022-2023.

Significant National and International Days Observed

Name of the Cadet & Class	Organized By	Significant Day	Venue	Period
Cdt S. SATHISH, II B.A. History	5 Tamilnadu Battalion NCC, Tirunelveli-627 002.	International Day of Yoga	Playground, St. Xavier's College, Palayamkottai.	21.06.2023
Cdt S. SIVA, II B.A. History	5 Tamilnadu Battalion NCC, Tirunelveli-627 002.	International Day of Yoga	Playground, St. Xavier's College, Palayamkottai.	21.06.2023
Cdt M. SURESH, II B.A. History	5 Tamilnadu Battalion NCC, Tirunelveli-627 002.	International Day of Yoga	Playground, St. Xavier's College, Palayamkottai.	21.06.2023
Cdt M. RAMASAMY, II B.A. History	5 Tamilnadu Battalion NCC, Tirunelveli-627 002.	International Day of Yoga	Playground, St. Xavier's College, Palayamkottai.	21.06.2023
Cdt A. JEYA RONIN ASIR, II B.A. History	5 Tamilnadu Battalion NCC, Tirunelveli-627 002.	International Day of Yoga	Playground, St. Xavier's College, Palayamkottai.	21.06.2023
Cdt A. MOHAMED FASALUDEEN, II B.A. History	5 Tamilnadu Battalion NCC, Tirunelveli-627 002.	International Day of Yoga	Playground, St. Xavier's College, Palayamkottai.	21.06.2023
Cdt RAM PRANAV T.P, I B.Com.	5 Tamilnadu Battalion NCC, Tirunelveli-627 002.	International Day of Yoga	Playground, St. Xavier's College, Palayamkottai.	21.06.2023

Institutional level Republic Day Celebrations January 2023

Organized By	Special Guests	Participants	Venue	Date
Sadakathullah Appa College, Tirunelveli-11	Advocate and Writer M.M. Dheen, Tirunelveli Thiru P. Murugesan, Manager, Canara Bank, Rahmath Nagar Branch, Tirunelveli	Sadakathullah Appa College Students, NCC Cadets, NSS Volunteers	College Premises	26.01.2023
	Janab P. Kader Mohideen, Jamath President, Burkitmanagaram	and the General Public		

131

Details of Central and State Government Appointments Achieved By the NCC Cadets

Name & Class	Passed-Out Year	Month & Year of Appointment	Rank/Department & Service
V. Kannan, B.A. History	2018	July 2022	FIREMAN/TAMILNADU FIRE & RESCUE SERVICES
Selvaganesh, B.Sc. Physics	2022	August 2022	SEPOY/INDIAN ARMY SERVICE
ARUMUGAKANI, B.A. History	2022	August 2022	SEPOY/INDIAN ARMY SERVICE
Kalavathi, B.Sc. Zoology	2021	October 2022	GRADE II CONSTABLE/TAMILNADU POLICE SERVICE
R. Ambika Selvi B.A.English	2020	October 2022	GRADE II CONSTABLE/TAMILNADU POLICE SERVICE

Details of Outstanding NCC Cadets and the National Level Camps Attended By them

Name & Class	Event & Organizer	Date
Cpl MAADISHKAR.P	2023 NEW DELHI REPUBLIC DAY CAMP, NCC HEAD QUARTERS, New Delhi.	01.01.2023
Cpl K.GOWSALYA	ALL INDIA THAL SAINIK CAMP, NCC HEAD QUARTERS, New Delhi.	14.09.2022
Csm VEILI SUBASH	Ek Bharath Shreshtha Bharath (EBSB) – National Integration Camp - NCC Group Headquarters, New	24.08.2022 -
III B.A. History	Delhi.	04.09.2022
Cpl MOHAMED YASIR	ARMY ATTACHMENT CAMP-CHENNAI, Tamilnadu, Pondicherry and Andaman Nicobar Islands' NCC	06.03.2023
II B.A. History	Directorate, Chennai.	-
Lcpl	ALL INDIA ANDHRA PRADESH TREKKING CAMP 2023, Andhra Pradesh NCC Directorate, Andhra	15.05.2023
NITISH KUMAR.S	Pradesh.	-
Lcpl	INTERGROUP SHOOTING COMPETTION CAMP,15 Tamilnadu Battalion NCC, ERODE	06.04.2023
KATHIRESAN.A		-

National level Tent-Pitching Competition participated By the College All India Thal Sainik Camper

Name & Class	Organizer	Place & Medal Won	Venue	Date
Cp1 K. GOWSALYA	Government of India, Ministry of	III	New Delhi	19.09.2022
II B.A. English	Defence, NCC Headquarters	Bronze		
J				

Tamilnadu, Pondicherry and Andaman Nicobar NCC Deputy Director General's Felicitation to 2022 New Delhi-All India Thal Sainik Camper & Medal Winner

Name & Class	Organizer	Felicitated By	Venue	Date
Cpl K. GOWSALYA	Tamilnadu,	TN, P and AN NCC Deputy	St. George Fort,	27.09.2022
II B.A. English	Pondicherry and Andaman Nicobar NCC Directorate	Director General, Commodore Atul Kumar Rastogi	Chennai	

Felicitation Programme Organized By Sadakathullah Appa College to 2022 New Delhi-All India Thal Sainik Camper & Medal Winner

Name & Class	Organizer	Felicitated By	Venue	Date
Cpl K. GOWSALYA II B.A. English	College NCC Unit	College Principal, Dr. S.M. Abdul Kader and the NCC Unit Company Commander, Capt Dr. K. Syed Ali Bhadhusha	College Premises	30.10.2022

2023 New Delhi Republic Day Camp's Prime Minister's Rally Participation

Name & Class	Organizer	In the Presence of	Venue	Date
SGT	Ministry of Defence,	Honourable Prime Minister Shri	Kariappa	28.01.2023
MAADISHKAR.P, II B.Sc. Chemistry	Government of India, NCC Head Quarters, New Delhi	Minister Shri Narendra Modi	Ground, New Delhi	

TN Governor's Felicitation to 2023 New Delhi Republic Day Campers

Name & Class	Organizer	Felicitated By	Venue	Date
SGT MAADISHKAR.P, II B.Sc. Chemistry	TN Governor's Office, Government of Tamilnadu.	TN State Governor His Excellency R.N. Ravi	Raj Bavan Premises, Chennai.	02.02.2023

TN Government's Felicitation to 2023 New Delhi Republic Day Campers

Name & Class	Organizer	Felicitated By	Venue	Date
SGT	Government of Tamilnadu, Ministry			04.02.2023

133

MAADISHKAR.P, II	of Youth Welfare and	TN Minister for Youth	Kalaivanar	
B.Sc. Chemistry	Sports.	Welfare and Sports Thiru	Arrangam,	
		Udhaya Nithi Stalin	Chennai.	
				1
				İ

Madurai GP Commander's Felicitation to 2023 New Delhi Republic Day Campers

Name & Class	Organizer	Felicitated By	Venue	Date
SGT MAADISHKAR.P, II B.Sc. Chemistry	Regional Madurai Group NCC, Madurai	Madurai Group NCC Commander, Colonel	NCC Training Area, Madurai.	06.02.2023

Grand Welcome Programme Organized By 5 (TN) BN NCC Tirunelveli to 2023 New Delhi Republic Day Campers

Name & Class	Organizer	Welcomed By	Venue	Date
SGT MAADISHKAR.P, II B.Sc. Chemistry	5 (TN) BN NCC Tirunelveli	5 (TN) NCC TVL, Commanding Officer Colonel Bobby Joseph	From St. Xavier's College Entrance To 5 (TN) Bn NCC TVL Premises	07.02.2023

Felicitation Programme Organized By Sadakathullah Appa College to the 2023 New Delhi Republic Day Camper

Name & Class	Organizer	Felicitated By	Venue	Date
SGT MAADISHKAR.P, II B.Sc. Chemistry	College NCC Unit	College Principal, Dr. S.M. Abdul Kader and the NCC Unit Company Commander, Capt Dr. K. Syed Ali Bhadhusha	College Premises	08.02.2023

Felicitation Cum Prize-Distribution Programme to the 2022 All India Thal Sainik Camper Cum Medal Winner and 2023 New Delhi Republic Day Camper Cum RDC Prime Minister's Rally Participant, Overall RDC Competitions' Runner-up and PM Banner Winner

Name & Class	Organizer	Felicitated By	Venue	Date
SGT MAADISHKAR.P, II B.Sc.	5 Tamilnadu	5 (TN) NCC TVL,	5 (TN) Bn	08.03.2023
Chemistry	Battalion	Commanding Officer Colonel	NCC TVL	
	NCC	Bobby Joseph	Premises	
SGT K. GOWSALYA, II B.A.	Tirunelveli			
English				

Details of Cash Awards Won By the College NCC Cadets

Name & Class	Amount	Event & Sponsor	Date
SGT MAADISHKAR.P, II B.Sc. Chemistry	Rs. 5000/-	New Delhi Republic Day Camp, Ministry of Defence, Government of India, NCC Head Quarters, New Delhi	30.04.2023
SGT MAADISHKAR.P, II B.Sc. Chemistry	Rs. 2000/-	2023 New Delhi Republic Day Camp, Ministry of Youth Welfare and Sports, Government of Tamilnadu, Chennai.	20.05.2023
SGT K. GOWSALYA, II B.A. English	Rs. 1000/-	2022 New Delhi All India Thal Sainik Camp, Sadakathullah Appa College, Tirunelveli.	25.06.2022
SGT K. GOWSALYA,II B.A. English	Rs. 2000/-	2022 All India Thal Sainik Camp, NCC Head Quarters, New Delhi	20.04.2023

Details of Regional Level B Certificate Cadre Camp APRIL 2022 Attended By the II Year NCC Cadets:

Name of the Cadet & Class	Organized By	Camp	Venue	Period
ESAKKI MUTHU.S II B.A. History	5 Tamilnadu Battalion National Cadet Corps, Tirunelveli-627 002.	Annual Training Camp	St. Xavier's College, Palayamkottai- 627002	20.04.2022- 29.04.2022

JEYA RONIN ASIR.S II B.A. History	5 Tamilnadu Battalion National Cadet Corps, Tirunelveli-627 002.	Annual Training Camp	St. Xavier's College, Palayamkottai- 627002	20.04.2022- 29.04.2022
KANDASAMY.G, II B.A. English	5 Tamilnadu Battalion National Cadet Corps, Tirunelveli-627 002.	Annual Training Camp	St. Xavier's College, Palayamkottai- 627002	20.04.2022- 29.04.2022
KATHIRESAN, II BA. History	5 Tamilnadu Battalion National Cadet Corps, Tirunelveli-627 002.	Annual Training Camp	St. Xavier's College, Palayamkottai- 627002	20.04.2022-29.04.2022
MAADISHKAR.P II B.Sc. Chemistry	5 Tamilnadu Battalion National Cadet Corps, Tirunelveli-627 002.	Annual Training Camp	St. Xavier's College, Palayamkottai- 627002	20.04.2022- 29.04.2022
MATHAVAN.M II B.A. History	5 Tamilnadu Battalion National Cadet Corps, Tirunelveli-627 002.	Annual Training Camp	St. Xavier's College, Palayamkottai- 627002	20.04.2022- 29.04.2022
MOHAMED AJEES.N II BA. History	5 Tamilnadu Battalion National Cadet Corps, Tirunelveli-627 002.	Annual Training Camp	NCC Training Area, Idayapatti, Madurai	20.04.2022- 29.04.2022
MOHAMMED FASALUDEEN.A II B.A. History	5 Tamilnadu Battalion National Cadet Corps, Tirunelveli-627 002.	Annual Training Camp	NCC Training Area, Idayapatti, Madurai	20.04.2022- 29.04.2022
MOHAMED YASIR.M II B.A. History	5 Tamilnadu Battalion National Cadet Corps, Tirunelveli-627 002.	Annual Training Camp	NCC Training Area, Idayapatti, Madurai	20.04.2022-29.04.2022
MUTHUKRISHNAN.S II B.Sc. Zoology	5 Tamilnadu Battalion National Cadet Corps, Tirunelveli-627 002.	Annual Training Camp	St. Xavier's College, Palayamkottai- 627002	20.04.2022- 29.04.2022
NITISH KUMAR.S II B.Sc. Zoology	5 Tamilnadu Battalion National Cadet Corps, Tirunelveli-627 002.	Annual Training Camp	St. Xavier's College, Palayamkottai- 627002	20.04.2022- 29.04.2022
RAM PRANAV.T.P II B.Com.	5 Tamilnadu Battalion National Cadet Corps, Tirunelveli-627 002.	Annual Training Camp	St. Xavier's College, Palayamkottai- 627002	20.04.2022- 29.04.2022
RAMASAMY.M II BA.HISTORY.	5 Tamilnadu Battalion National Cadet Corps, Tirunelveli-627 002.	Annual Training Camp	St. Xavier's College, Palayamkottai- 627002	20.04.2022- 29.04.2022
RAM KUMAR.S II B.A. History	5 Tamilnadu Battalion National Cadet Corps, Tirunelveli-627 002.	Annual Training Camp	NCC Training Area, Idayapatti, Madurai	20.04.2022- 29.04.2022
SATHISH.S II B.A. History	5 Tamilnadu Battalion National Cadet Corps, Tirunelveli-627 002.	Annual Training Camp	St. Xavier's College, Palayamkottai- 627002	20.04.2022- 29.04.2022

SHEIK AHAMED YASHIN.J II B.A. History	5 Tamilnadu Battalion National Cadet Corps, Tirunelveli-627 002.	Annual Training Camp	NCC Training Area, Idayapatti, Madurai	20.04.2022- 29.04.2022
SIVA SUBRAMANIYAN.S II B.A. History	5 Tamilnadu Battalion National Cadet Corps, Tirunelveli-627 002.	Annual Training Camp	St. Xavier's College, Palayamkottai- 627002	20.04.2022- 29.04.2022
SURESH.M II B.A. History	5 Tamilnadu Battalion National Cadet Corps, Tirunelveli-627 002.	Annual Training Camp	St. Xavier's College, Palayamkottai- 627002	20.04.2022- 29.04.2022
ANGAYARKANNI.S II B.Sc. Maths	5 Tamilnadu Battalion National Cadet Corps, Tirunelveli-627 002.	Annual Training Camp	St. Xavier's College, Palayamkottai- 627002	20.04.2022- 29.04.2022
ESAI SELVI.E II B.Sc. Maths	5 Tamilnadu Battalion National Cadet Corps, Tirunelveli-627 002.	Annual Training Camp	St. Xavier's College, Palayamkottai- 627002	20.04.2022- 29.04.2022
GOWSALYA.K II B.A. English	5 Tamilnadu Battalion National Cadet Corps, Tirunelveli-627 002.	Annual Training Camp	St. Xavier's College, Palayamkottai- 627002	20.04.2022- 29.04.2022
INDRA.S II B.Sc. Maths	5 Tamilnadu Battalion National Cadet Corps, Tirunelveli-627 002.	Annual Training Camp	St. Xavier's College, Palayamkottai- 627002	20.04.2022- 29.04.2022
JOSEPHIN SWETHA.R II B.Sc.	5 Tamilnadu Battalion National Cadet Corps, Tirunelveli-627 002.	Annual Training Camp	St. Xavier's College, Palayamkottai- 627002	20.04.2022- 29.04.2022
LATHIFA THASHNEEM.M II B.A.	5 Tamilnadu Battalion National Cadet Corps, Tirunelveli-627 002.	Annual Training Camp	St. Xavier's College, Palayamkottai- 627002	20.04.2022- 29.04.2022
MONISHA.S II B.A.	5 Tamilnadu Battalion National Cadet Corps, Tirunelveli-627 002.	Annual Training Camp	St.Xaviers College,Palayamk ottai-627002	20.04.2022- 29.04.2022
NALLAMMAL.P II BA.HISTORY	5 Tamilnadu Battalion National Cadet Corps, Tirunelveli-627 002.	Annual Training Camp	St. Xavier's College, Palayamkottai- 627002	20.04.2022- 29.04.2022
PETCHIAMMAL.A II B.Sc.MATHS	5 Tamilnadu Battalion National Cadet Corps, Tirunelveli-627 002.	Annual Training Camp	St. Xavier's College, Palayamkottai- 627002	20.04.2022- 29.04.2022
SELVA VENKATHESHWARI II BA.ENGLISH	5 Tamilnadu Battalion National Cadet Corps, Tirunelveli-627 002.	Annual Training Camp	St. Xavier's College, Palayamkottai- 627002	20.04.2022- 29.04.2022
UMA MAHESHWARI.S II BA.HISTORY	5 Tamilnadu Battalion National Cadet Corps, Tirunelveli-627 002.	Annual Training Camp	St. Xavier's College, Palayamkottai- 627002	20.04.2022- 29.04.2022

Details of Regional Level C Certificate Cadre Camp December 2022 Attended By the III Year NCC Cadets:

Name of the Cadet & Class	Cadet Organized By		Venue	Period
CUO MUFEED AHAMED	5 Tamilnadu Battalion National Cadet Corps,	Annual Training Camp	St. John's College, Palayamkottai- 627002	24.12.2022
III B.Sc. Mathematics Cdt ANAND III B.A. English	Tirunelveli-627 002. 5 Tamilnadu Battalion National Cadet Corps, Tirunelveli-627 002.	Annual Training Camp	St. John's College, Palayamkottai- 627002	24.12.2022
ABDUL RAHUMAN III BA.ENGLISH	5 Tamilnadu Battalion National Cadet Corps, Tirunelveli-627 002.	Annual Training Camp	St. John's College, Palayamkottai- 627002	24.12.2022
VEILI SUBASH III BA.HISTOR	5 Tamilnadu Battalion National Cadet Corps, Tirunelveli-627 002.	Annual Training Camp	St. John's College, Palayamkottai- 627002	24.12.2022
ISMAIL III B.Sc.PHYSICS	5 Tamilnadu Battalion National Cadet Corps, Tirunelveli-627 002.	Annual Training Camp	St. John's College, Palayamkottai- 627002	24.12.2022
BALA SUBRAMANIYAN III B.Sc.COMPUTER SCIENCE	5 Tamilnadu Battalion National Cadet Corps, Tirunelveli-627 002.	Annual Training Camp	St. John's College, Palayamkottai- 627002	24.12.2022
MUTHURAJ III B.Sc. MATHS	5 Tamilnadu Battalion National Cadet Corps, Tirunelveli-627 002.	Annual Training Camp	St. John's College, Palayamkottai- 627002	24.12.2022
RAJESH KIRUBAKARAN III B.Sc. PHYSICS	5 Tamilnadu Battalion National Cadet Corps, Tirunelveli-627 002.	Annual Training Camp	St. John's College, Palayamkottai- 627002	31 12 2022 24.12.2022
NAMBI RAJAN III BBA	5 Tamilnadu Battalion National Cadet Corps, Tirunelveli-627 002.	Annual Training Camp	St. John's College, Palayamkottai- 627002	24.12.2022
SGT P. AATHILAKSHMI III B.Sc. ZOOLOGY	5 Tamilnadu Battalion National Cadet Corps, Tirunelveli-627 002.	Annual Training Camp	St. John's College, Palayamkottai- 627002	24.12.2022
CPL M. ASEELAH JUMANA III B.A. HISTORY	5 Tamilnadu Battalion National Cadet Corps, Tirunelveli-627 002.	Annual Training Camp	St. John's College, Palayamkottai- 627002	24.12.2022
CPL S. MADHUBALA III B.COM	5 Tamilnadu Battalion National Cadet Corps, Tirunelveli-627 002.	Annual Training Camp	St. John's College, Palayamkottai- 627002	24.12.2022
CPL P. SELVAMATHI III B.Sc. ZOOLOGY	5 Tamilnadu Battalion National Cadet Annual Training Camp Corps,	Annual Training Camp	St. John's College, Palayamkottai- 627002	24.12.2022

138

CPL S. SANKARA	5 Tamilnadu Battalion National	Annual	St. John's College,	24.12.2022
GOMATHI	Cadet Corps,	Training	Palayamkottai-	
W D + DNOVION	Tirunelveli-627 002.	Camp	627002	-

Details of Regional Level C' Certificate Cadre Camp April 2022 Attended By the III Year NCC Cadets:

Name & Class	Organized By	Event	Venue	Period
BALA VIGNESH MANIKANDAN III B.Sc.	5 Tamilnadu Battalion National Cadet Corps, Tirunelveli-627 002.	Annual Training Camp	St. Xavier's College, Palayamkottai- 627002	20.04.2022
SURESH, III B.A. History	5 Tamilnadu Battalion National Cadet Corps, Tirunelveli-627 002.	Annual Training Camp	St. Xavier's College, Palayamkottai- 627002	20.04.2022
PRAVEEN SABARI III B.A. English	5 Tamilnadu Battalion National Cadet Corps, Tirunelveli-627 002.	Annual Training Camp	St. Xavier's College, Palayamkottai- 627002	20.04.2022 - 29.04.2022
CUO M. MUTHU JEEVITHA III B.Sc. Physics	5 Tamilnadu Battalion National Cadet Corps, Tirunelveli-627 002.	Annual Training Camp	St. Xavier's College, Palayamkottai- 627002	20.04.2022- 29.04.2022

Details of Social Service and Other NCC Programs Attended By the Company Commander:

Name	Organized By	Event	Venue	Period
Capt Dr. K. Syed Ali Bhadhusha, NCC Company Commander, 5Bn 5/5, Senior Division NCC Company, Sadakathullah Appa College, Tirunelveli.	5 (TN) BN NCC Tirunelveli	A Grand Welcome Programme to 2023 New Delhi Republic Day Campers	5 Tamilnadu NCC Battalion Headquarter s, Tirunelveli	07.02.2023
Capt Dr. K. Syed Ali Bhadhusha, NCC Company Commander, 5Bn 5/5, Senior Division NCC Company, Sadakathullah Appa	The Parade Ground, St. John's College, Palayamkottai	Annual Combined Institutional Weapon Training Parade February 2023 For III Year Cadets		14.02.2023
College, Tirunelveli.	·			16.02.2023

Capt Dr. K. Syed Ali Bhadhusha, NCC Company Commander, 5Bn 5/5, Senior Division NCC Company, Sadakathullah Appa College, Tirunelveli.	Tamilnadu, Pondicherry & Andaman Nicobar Islands' NCC Directorate, Chennai.	February 2023 C' Certificate Exams' Evaluation Duty	5 Tamilnadu NCC Battalion Headquarter s, Tirunelveli	24.02.2023
Capt Dr. K. Syed Ali Bhadhusha, NCC Company Commander, 5Bn 5/5, Senior Division NCC Company, Sadakathullah Appa College, Tirunelveli.	Tamilnadu, Pondicherry & Andaman Nicobar Islands' NCC Directorate, Chennai.	February 2023 C' Certificate Exams' Evaluation Duty	5 Tamilnadu NCC Battalion Headquarter s, Tirunelveli	26.02.2023
Capt Dr. K. Syed Ali Bhadhusha, NCC Company Commander, 5Bn 5/5, Senior Division NCC Company, Sadakathullah Appa College, Tirunelveli.	TN, P & AN NCC Directorate, Chennai.	February 2023 NCC C' Certificate Examinations' Pre-Board Meeting	Sarah Tucker College, Palayamkott ai	18.02.2023
Capt Dr. K. Syed Ali Bhadhusha, NCC Company Commander, 5Bn 5/5, Senior Division NCC Company, Sadakathullah Appa College, Tirunelveli.	TN, P & AN NCC Directorate, Chennai.	NCC C' Certificate Examinations February 2023	Sarah Tucker College, Palayamkott ai	19.02.2022 - 20.02.2022
Capt Dr. K. Syed Ali Bhadhusha, NCC Company Commander, 5Bn 5/5, Senior Division NCC Company, Sadakathullah Appa College, Tirunelveli.	Tamilnadu, Pondicherry & Andaman Nicobar Islands' NCC Directorate, Chennai.	February 2023 C' Certificate Exams' Evaluation Duty	5 Tamilnadu NCC Battalion Headquarter s, Tirunelveli	22.02.2023
Capt Dr. K. Syed Ali Bhadhusha, NCC Company Commander, 5Bn 5/5, Senior Division NCC Company, Sadakathullah Appa College, Tirunelveli.	Bn HQ, 5 Tamilnadu Battalion NCC, Tirunelveli- 02.	Felicitation Cum Prize- Distribution Programme to the 2022 All India Thal Sainik Campers Cum Medal Winners and 2023 New Delhi Republic Day Campers Cum RDC Prime Minister's Banner Winners	5 Tamilnadu NCC Battalion Headquarter s, Tirunelveli	08.03.2023

Details of Regional Level B' Certificate Cadre Camp April 2022 Attended By the II Year NCC Cadets:

Name of the Cadet & Class	Organized By	Camp	Venue	Period
S. SATHISH, I B.A. History				
A. JAYA RONIN ASIR, I B.A. History				
K. KATHIRESAN, I B.A. History				
M.RAMASAMY, I B.A. History				
S. ESSAKI MUTHU, I B.A. History				
M.SURESH, I B.A. History				
M.ARUMAGAKANI, I B.A. History				
P. MAADISHKAR, I B.Sc. CHEMISTRY				
K. KANTHASAMY, I B.A English			St. Xavier's College (Autonomous	
T.P RAMPRANAV-I B.COM	5 Tamilnadu Battalion National Cadet			20.04.2022
S. NITISH KUMAR, I B.Sc. Zoology		Annual Training		-
S. MUTHU KRISHAN, I B.Sc. Zoology	Corps, Tirunelveli-627	Camp	Palayamkott ai,	29.04.2022
Cdt S. INDRA, I B.Sc. Maths	002.		Tirunelveli- 627 002.	23.04.2022
Cdt E. ESAI SELVI, I B.Sc. Maths			027 002.	
Cdt M. Latheefa Thasneem, I B.Sc. Maths				
Cdt ANGAYARKANNI, I B.Sc. Maths				
Cdt RAMA LAKSHMI, I B.Sc. Maths				
Cdt ANANDA PRIYA, I B.A. ENGLISH				
Cdt MONISHA, I B.A. English				
Cdt SELVA VENKATESHWARI, I B.A. English				
Cdt K. GOWSALYA, I B.A. English				

Details of Regional Level C Certificate Cadre Camp April 2022 Attended By the III Year NCC Cadets:

Name of the Cadet & Class	Organized By	Camp	Venue	Period
M.SURESH-II B.A. HISTROY	5 Tamilnadu Battalion National Cadet Corps, Tirunelveli-627 002.	Annual Training Camp	St. Xavier's College (Autonomous)	20.04.2022

141

R. BALA VIGNESH MANIKANDAN-II		Palayamkottai,	29.04.2022
B.Sc. COMPUTER SCIENCE		Tirunelveli-627	
		002.	
V.C. PRAVEEN SABARI-II B.A.			
ENGLISH			
CPL.MUTHU JEEVITHA-II B.Sc.			
PHYSICS			
CPL.P.AATHI LAKSHMI-II B.Sc.			
ZOOLOGY			
CDT P. SELVAMATHI, II B.Sc.			
Zoology			
CDT S.SANKARA GOMATHI-II B.A.			
ENGLISH			
CDT.M.ASEELAH JUMANA-II B.A.			
HISTORY			
l-			

Details of 2022 All India Thal Sainik Camp, New Delhi, Attended By Cpl Gowsalya

Name & Class	Camp	Duration	Conducted By	Venue
Cpl K. Gowsalya,II B.A. English	ANNUAL TRAINING CAMP	20.04.2022	5(TN) BN NCC	St.Xavier's college
Cpl K. Gowsalya,II B.A. English	CATC-CUM-IUC TSC(B) and (G) CAMP	29.04.2022 25.05.2022 - 03.06.2022	7(TN) BN NCC	Ncc Training Area, Madurai
Cpl K. Gowsalya,II B.A. English	CATC CUM GP TRC-I	05.06.2022 - 14.06.2022	5(TN) BN NCC	Ncc Training Area, Madurai
Cpl K. Gowsalya,II B.A. English	CATC CUM TSC TRG- II	02.07.2022 - 11.07.2022	5(TN) SIG COY, NCC	Ncc Training Area, Madurai
Cpl K. Gowsalya,II B.A. English	CATC CUM IGC TSC	12.07.2022 - 21.07.2022	1(TN) (BN) NCC	Dhanalakshmi Engineering College, Tambaram

Cpl K. Gowsalya,II B.A. English	CATC CUM DTE TSC TRG(I) AND RDC(I)	04.08.2022 - 11.08.2022	1(TN) SQN, NCC	CIT, Kundrathur
Cpl K. Gowsalya,II B.A. English	CATC - CUM - TSC TRC 111 CAMP	27.08.2022 - 03.08.2022	1(TN) SIG COY,NCC	Dhanalakshmi Engineering College, Tambaram
Cpl K. Gowsalya,II B.A. English	CATC CUM TSC (B & G) 2022 Launch CAMP	04.08.2022 - 11.08.2022	1(TN) BTY NCC	Dhanalakshmi Engineering College, Tambaram
Cpl K. Gowsalya,II B.A. English	CATC CUM DTE TSC TRG II & GP RDC TRG II CAMP	12.08.2022 - 19.08.2022	1(TN) BN NCC	Dhanalakshmi Engineering College, Tambaram
Cpl K. Gowsalya,II B.A. English	ALL INDIA THAL SAINIK CAMP	14.09.2022 - 25.09.2022	NCC HEADQUARTER, NEW DELHI	NEW DELHI

Details of 2023 New Delhi Republic Day Camp Attended By Cpl Maadiskar

Name & Class	Camp	Duration	Conducted	Venue
			By	
Cpl P. MAADISHKAR, II B.Sc.	ANNUAL	20.04.2022	ST.XAVIERS	NCC TRAINING
Chemistry	TRAINING		COLLEGE,,	AREA, MADURAI
	CAMP	-	TIRUNELVELI	
Cpl P. MAADISHKAR, II B.Sc.	CATC IUC RDC	15.07.2022	4(TN) ENGR	NCC Training
Chemistry	CAMP		COY, NCC	Area, Madurai
		-		
Cpl P. MAADISHKAR, II B.Sc.	CATC CUM GP	10.08.2022	28(TN) BN, NCC	NCC Training
Chemistry	RDC TRG-I			Area, Madurai
	2022	-		
Cpl P. MAADISHKAR, II B.Sc.	CATC CUM	06.09.2022	2(TN) GIRLS BN,	NCC Training
Chemistry	GROUP RDC		NCC	Area, Madurai
	TRG II CAMP	-		
Cpl P. MAADISHKAR, II B.Sc.	CATC CUM GP	17.09.2022	11(TN) BN, NCC	NCC Training
Chemistry	RDC LAUNCH			Area, Madurai
	CAMP	_		
Cpl P. MAADISHKAR, II B.Sc.	CATC CUM IGC	25.09.2022	28(TN) BN,NCC	NCC Training
Chemistry	RDC			Area, Madurai
		-		
Cpl P. MAADISHKAR, II B.Sc.	CATC CUM	26.10.2022	3(TN) BN, NCC	NCC Training
Chemistry	DTE RDC TRG			Area, Madurai
	– I	-		

CATC CUM	17.11.2022	11(TN) BN, NCC	NCC Training
DTE RDC TRG-			Area, Madurai
II CAMP	-		
CATC CUM	25.11.2022	9(TN) BN, NCC	NCC Training
DTE RDC TRG-			Area, Madurai
III CAMP	-		
CATC CUM	13.12.2022	29(TN) INDEP	NCC Training
DTE RDC		COY, NCC	Area, Madurai
LAUNCH-I	_		
CATC CUM	21.12.2022	7(TN) BN, NCC	NCC Training
DTE RDC			Area, Madurai
LAUNCH-	-		
ANNUAL NCC	01.01.2023	NCC	NEW DELHI
REPUBLIC DAY		HEADQUARTER,	
CAMP	-	NEW DELHI	
	DTE RDC TRG- II CAMP CATC CUM DTE RDC TRG- III CAMP CATC CUM DTE RDC LAUNCH-I CATC CUM DTE RDC LAUNCH-ANNUAL NCC REPUBLIC DAY	DTE RDC TRG- II CAMP CATC CUM DTE RDC TRG- III CAMP CATC CUM DTE RDC LAUNCH-I CATC CUM DTE RDC LAUNCH- LAUNCH- ANNUAL NCC REPUBLIC DAY I 25.11.2022 13.12.2022 21.12.2022 21.12.2022 01.01.2023	DTE RDC TRG- II CAMP - 9(TN) BN, NCC CATC CUM DTE RDC TRG- III CAMP - 9(TN) BN, NCC CATC CUM DTE RDC LAUNCH-I 13.12.2022 29(TN) INDEP COY, NCC CATC CUM DTE RDC LAUNCH- 21.12.2022 7(TN) BN, NCC LAUNCH- ANNUAL NCC REPUBLIC DAY 01.01.2023 NCC HEADQUARTER,

List of II Year and III Year Cadets Who Attended the CATC Cum GP TSC TRG-I

Name & Class	Organizer	Camp	Venue	Period
M. Mohamed Yasir, II B.A. History SHIEK AHAMED YASHIN. J				
RAMKUMAR.S, II B.A. History MOHAMMED AJEES.N II B.A. History GOWSALYA.K, II B.A. English PETCHIAMMAL.A, II B.Sc. Mathematics UMA MAHESHWARI, II B.A. History	5 Tamilnadu Battalion National Cadet Corps, Tirunelveli-627 002.	Combined Annual Training Camp	NCC Training Area, Madurai.	05.06.2022 - 14.06.2022
Cpl Anushiya, III B.Sc. Zoology Cpl Madhubala, II B.Com. Cpl Rajalakshmi, III B.A. History				

Details of Cadets who participated in the Anti-Tobacco Rally Organized By 5 Tamilnadu Battalion National Cadet Corps, Tirunelveli on 30.05.2022

Rally Inaugurated By	Rally From-To
Thiru A. Perumal,	5 Tamilnadu Battalion National Cadet Corps,
	Tirunelveli
District Revenue Officer,	-
Tirunelveli District,	Tirunelveli Government
Tirunelveli.	Medical College,
	Tirunelveli.
	Thiru A. Perumal, District Revenue Officer, Tirunelveli District,

Institutional Republic Day Sapling Plantation January 2023

Organized By	Planted By	Venue	Date
Sadakathullah Appa College NCC Unit	Capt Dr. K. Syed Ali Bhadhusha,	College Premises	26.01.2023

Particulars of Cadets who attended the NCC C' Certificate Examinations Conducted by TN, P & AN NCC Directorate, Chennai.

S. No	Name	Class	Date & Venue
1	Cdt M. Suresh	II B.A. HISTROY	
2	Cdt R. Bala Vignesh Manikandan	II B.Sc. COMPUTER SCIENCE	19.03.2022- 20.03.2022
3	CUO V.C. Praveen Sabari	II B.A. English	19.03.2022- 20.03.2022
4	CPL Muthu Jeevitha	II B.Sc. Physics	Sarah Tucker College,
5	CPL P. Aathi Lakshmi	II B.Sc. Zoology	Palayamkottai.
6	Cdt P. Selvamathi	II B.Sc. Zoology	
7	Cdt S. Sankara Gomathi	II B.A. English	
8	Cdt M. Aseelah Jumana	II B.A. History	

Road Safety Awareness Rally On 10.02.2023

Organized By	Participants	Route
5Bn 5/5, Senior Division Company,		
National Cadet Corps, Sadakathullah Appa College,	NCC Cadets of	Sadakathullah Appa College
Tirunelveli-11.	Sadakathullah Appa	Entrance
in collaboration with	College, Tirunelveli.	То
5 Tamilnadu Battalion, National		Palay Samadhanapuram

SWACHH BHARATH ABHIYAN-Social Service Activity: Tamirabarani River Cleaning Programe On 09.08.2022

Organized By	Participants	Venue
5 Tamilnadu Battalion NCC Tirunelveli-02.	Sankara Gomathi. S – III B.A English Monisha. M – II B.A English Selva Venkateswari. M – II B.A English INDRA. S – II B.SC Mathematics Nallammal. P – II B.A History SUO Suresh M – III Ba History Cdt Suresh -II BA History Madhavan -II BA History	Cleaning Of River Tamirabarani Near Vannarpettai

Teachers Day Celebration on 05/09/2023

Organized By	Participants	Venue
5Bn 5/5, Senior Division Company, National Cadet Corps, 5 Tamilnadu Battalion National Cadet Corps, Tirunelveli-02.	NCC Cadets of Sadakathullah Appa College, Tirunelveli.	Auditorium Of Sadhakathullah Appa College

Annual Combined Institutional Weapon Training Parade February 2023 for the III Year Cadets

Name & CLASS	Organized By	Venu	Date
SUO SURESH	5 Tamilnadu Battalion National Cadet Corps,	St. John's College, Palayamkottai, Tirunelveli-	14.02.2023
III B.A. History	Tirunelveli-02.	627 002.	-
CUO PRAVEEN SABARI III B.A. English	5 Tamilnadu Battalion National Cadet Corps,	St. John's College, Palayamkottai, Tirunelveli- 627 002.	14.02.2023
CUO.M.MUTHU JEEVITHA	Tirunelveli-02. 5 Tamilnadu Battalion National	St. John's College,	14.02.2023
III B.Sc.MATHS	Cadet Corps, Tirunelveli-02.	Palayamkottai, Tirunelveli-627 002.	-
BALA SUBRAMANIYAN	5 Tamilnadu Battalion National Cadet Corps,	St. John's College, Palayamkottai, Tirunelveli-	14.02.2023
III B.Sc.COMPUTER	Tirunelveli-02.	627 002.	-
MUTHURAJ	5 Tamilnadu Battalion National Cadet Corps,	St. John's College, Palayamkottai, Tirunelveli-	14.02.2023
III B.Sc.MATHS NAMBI RAJAN	Tirunelveli-02.	627 002. St. John's College,	14.02.2023
III BBA	5 Tamilnadu Battalion National Cadet Corps, Tirunelveli-02.	Palayamkottai, Tirunelveli- 627 002.	-
SGT P. AATHILAKSHMI	5 Tamilnadu Battalion National	St. John's College,	14.02.2023
III B.Sc. Zoology	Cadet Corps, Tirunelveli-02.	Palayamkottai, Tirunelveli- 627 002.	-
CPL.M.ASEELAH JUMANA III BA.HISTORY	5 Tamilnadu Battalion National Cadet Corps,	St. John's College, Palayamkottai, Tirunelveli- 627 002.	14.02.2023
CPL.S.MADHUBALA	Tirunelveli-02. 5 Tamilnadu Battalion National	St. John's College,	14.02.2023
III B.COM	Cadet Corps, Tirunelveli-02.	Palayamkottai, Tirunelveli- 627 002.	-
CPL.P.SELVAMATHI	5 Tamilnadu Battalion National Cadet Corps,	St. John's College, Palayamkottai, Tirunelveli-	14.02.2023
III B.Sc.ZOOLOGY	Tirunelveli-02.	627 002.	-
CPL.S.SANKARA GOMATHI	5 Tamilnadu Battalion National Cadet Corps, Tirunelveli-02.	St. John's College, Palayamkottai, Tirunelveli- 627 002.	14.02.2023
MUFEED	5 Tamilnadu Battalion National	St. John's College, Palayamkottai, Tirunelveli-	14.02.2023
III B.Sc.MATHS	Cadet Corps, Tirunelveli-02.	627 002.	-
ANAND	5 Tamilnadu Battalion National Cadet Corps,	St. John's College, Palayamkottai, Tirunelveli-	14.02.2023
III BA.ENGLISH	Tirunelveli-02.	627 002.	-
ABDUL RAHUMAN III BA.ENGLISH	5 Tamilnadu Battalion National Cadet Corps,	St. John's College, Palayamkottai, Tirunelveli- 627 002.	14.02.2023
VEILI SUBASH	Tirunelveli-02. 5 Tamilnadu Battalion National	St. John's College,	14.02.2023
III B.A. History	Cadet Corps, Tirunelveli-02.	Palayamkottai, Tirunelveli- 627 002.	-

147

Annual Combined Institutional Weapon Training Parade March 2023 for II Year Cadets

Name & Class	Organized By	Venu	Date
Esakki Muthu.S, II B.A. History	5 Tamilnadu Battalion National Cadet Corps, Tirunelveli-02.	St. John's College, Palayamkottai, Tirunelveli-627 002.	09/03/2023 - 11/03/2023
Jeya Ronin Asir.S	5 Tamilnadu Battalion	St. John's College, Palayamkottai,	09/03/2023
II BA.HISTORY	National Cadet Corps, Tirunelveli-02.	Tirunelveli-627 002.	- 11/03/2023
KANDASAMY.G	5 Tamilnadu Battalion	St. John's College, Palayamkottai,	09/03/2023
II BA.ENGLISH	National Cadet Corps, Tirunelveli-02.	Tirunelveli-627 002.	11/03/2023
KATHIRESAN.K	5 Tamilnadu Battalion	St. John's College, Palayamkottai,	09/03/2023
II BA.HISTORY	National Cadet Corps, Tirunelveli-02.	Tirunelveli-627 002.	11/03/2023
MAADISHKAR.P	5 Tamilnadu Battalion National Cadet Corps,	St. John's College, Palayamkottai, Tirunelveli-627 002.	09/03/2023
II B.Sc.CHEMISTRY	Tirunelveli-02.		11/03/2023
MATHAVAN.M	5 Tamilnadu Battalion	St. John's College, Palayamkottai, Tirunelveli-627 002.	09/03/2023
II BA.HISTORY	National Cadet Corps, Tirunelveli-02.	Til uneiven-o27 002.	11/03/2023
MOHAMED AJEES.N	5 Tamilnadu Battalion	St. John's College, Palayamkottai,	09/03/2023
II BA.HISTORY	National Cadet Corps, Tirunelveli-02.	Tirunelveli-627 002.	11/03/2023
MOHAMMED	5 Tamilnadu Battalion	St. John's College, Palayamkottai,	09/03/2023
FASALUDEEN.A	National Cadet Corps,	Tirunelveli-627 002.	- 11/03/2023
MOHAMED YASIR.M	Tirunelveli-02. 5 Tamilnadu Battalion	St. John's College, Palayamkottai,	09/03/2023
II BA.HISTORY	National Cadet Corps, Tirunelveli-02.	Tirunelveli-627 002.	11/03/2023
MUTHUKRISHNAN.S	5 Tamilnadu Battalion	St. John's College, Palayamkottai,	09/03/2023
II BSC.ZOOLOGY	National Cadet Corps, Tirunelveli-02.	Tirunelveli-627 002.	- 11/03/2023
NITISH KUMAR.S	5 Tamilnadu Battalion	St. John's College, Palayamkottai,	09/03/2023
II B.Sc. ZOOLOGY	National Cadet Corps, Tirunelveli-02.	Tirunelveli-627 002.	11/03/2023
RAM PRANAV.T.P	5 Tamilnadu Battalion	St. John's College, Palayamkottai,	09/03/2023
II B.Com.	National Cadet Corps, Tirunelveli-02.	Tirunelveli-627 002.	11/03/2023
RAMASAMY.M	5 Tamilnadu Battalion	St. John's College, Palayamkottai,	09/03/2023
II BA.HISTORY.	National Cadet Corps, Tirunelveli-02.	Tirunelveli-627 002.	- 11/03/2023
RAM KUMAR.S	5 Tamilnadu Battalion	St. John's College, Palayamkottai,	09/03/2023
II BA.HISTORY.	National Cadet Corps, Tirunelveli-02.	Tirunelveli-627 002.	11/03/2023
SATHISH.S	5 Tamilnadu Battalion	St. John's College, Palayamkottai,	09/03/2023
II BA.HISTORY.	National Cadet Corps, Tirunelveli-02.	Tirunelveli-627 002.	11/03/2023

148

Name & Class	Organized By	Venu	Date
SHEIK AHAMED YASHIN.J	5 Tamilnadu Battalion National Cadet Corps,	St. John's College, Palayamkottai, Tirunelveli-627 002.	09/03/2023 - 11/03/2023
II BA.HISTORY.	Tirunelveli-02.		
SIVA SUBRAMANIYAN.S II BA.HISTORY	5 Tamilnadu Battalion National Cadet Corps, Tirunelveli-02.	St. John's College, Palayamkottai, Tirunelveli-627 002.	09/03/2023 - 11/03/2023
SURESH.M	5 Tamilnadu Battalion	St. John's College, Palayamkottai,	09/03/2023
II BA.HISTORY	National Cadet Corps, Tirunelveli-02.	Tirunelveli-627 002.	11/03/2023
ANGAYARKANNI.S	5 Tamilnadu Battalion	St. John's College, Palayamkottai, Tirunelveli-627 002.	09/03/2023
II B.ScMATHS	National Cadet Corps, Tirunelveli-02.	Thunewen-027 002.	11/03/2023
ESAI SELVI.E	5 Tamilnadu Battalion	St. John's College, Palayamkottai, Tirunelveli-627 002.	09/03/2023
II B.Sc.MATHS	National Cadet Corps, Tirunelveli-02.	TH GHCIVEH-021 002.	11/03/2023
GOWSALYA.K	5 Tamilnadu Battalion	St. John's College, Palayamkottai, Tirunelveli-627 002.	09/03/2023
II BA.ENGLISH	National Cadet Corps, Tirunelveli-02.	Thunewen-027 002.	11/03/2023
INDRA.S	5 Tamilnadu Battalion	St. John's College, Palayamkottai, Tirunelyeli-627 002.	09/03/2023
II B.Sc.MATHS	National Cadet Corps, Tirunelveli-02.	Til ulielveli-027 002.	11/03/2023
JOSEPHIN SWETHA.R	5 Tamilnadu Battalion	St. John's College, Palayamkottai, Tirunelveli-627 002.	09/03/2023
II B.Sc.MATHS	National Cadet Corps, Tirunelveli-02.		11/03/2023
LATHIFA THASHNEEM.M	5 Tamilnadu Battalion	St. John's College, Palayamkottai, Tirunelveli-627 002.	09/03/2023
II BA.ENGLISH	National Cadet Corps, Tirunelveli-02.		11/03/2023
MONISHA.S	5 Tamilnadu Battalion	St. John's College, Palayamkottai, Tirunelveli-627 002.	09/03/2023
II BA.ENGLISH	National Cadet Corps, Tirunelveli-02.	Thuneven 627 662.	11/03/2023
NALLAMMAL.P	5 Tamilnadu Battalion	St. John's College, Palayamkottai, Tirunelveli-627 002.	09/03/2023
II BA.HISTORY	National Cadet Corps, Tirunelveli-02.	Thunewen-027 002.	11/03/2023
PETCHIAMMAL.A	5 Tamilnadu Battalion	St. John's College, Palayamkottai, Tirunelveli-627 002.	09/03/2023
II B.Sc.MATHS	National Cadet Corps, Tirunelveli-02.	Tiruneiveii-627 002.	11/03/2023
SELVA VENKATHESHWARI	5 Tamilnadu Battalion National Cadet Corps,	St. John's College, Palayamkottai, Tirunelveli-627 002.	09/03/2023
II BA ENGLISH	Tirunelveli-02.		11/03/2023
UMA MAHESHWARI.S	5 Tamilnadu Battalion National Cadet Corps,	St. John's College, Palayamkottai, Tirunelveli-627 002.	09/03/2023
II BA.HISTORY	Tirunelveli-02.		11/03/2023

BLOOD DONATION CAMP ATTENDED BY THE COLLEGE NCC CADETS

NAME & DEPARTMENT	BLOOD GP Donated	VENUE
Mohammed Fasaludeen.A	O+	TVMC HOSPITAL, Tirunelveli.
Sathish.S	O+	TVMC HOSPITAL, Tirunelveli.
Kathiresan.K	B+	TVMC HOSPITAL, Tirunelveli.
Jeya Ronin Asir	O+	TVMC HOSPITAL, Tirunelveli.
Abdul Raguman.M	O+	TVMC HOSPITAL, Tirunelveli.

Emergency Blood Donation Volunteered By The College Ncc Cadets

NAME & DEPARTMENT	BLOOD GP Donated	VENUE	DATE
S. Nitish Kumar,II B.Sc. Zoology	AB-	Tvmc Hospital, Tirunelveli.	06.02.2023
Panner Selvam, I B.Sc. Maths	AB-	Tvmc Hospital, Tirunelveli.	6.02.2023

Pledge Taking Programme On "I Support Armed Forces Flag Day" On 07.12.2022

NAME	DEPARTMENT	DATE
Mj.Muthu Jeevitha	III B.Sc. Physics	07.12.2022
R.Muthulakshmi	I B.A. History	07.12.2022
M.Aseela Jumana	III B.A. History	07.12.2022
Sankaragomathi	III B.A. English	07.12.2022
R. Siva Sankari	I B.A. History	07.12.2022
S. Bhuvaneshvari	I B.A. History	07.12.2022
M. Rajeshwari Alias	I B.A. History	07.12.2022
S. Madhubala	III B.Com.	07.12.2022
P. Selvamathi	III B.Sc. Zoology	07.12.2022
S. Niyas Fathima	I B.A. History	07.12.2022
V.Srinithi	I B.Sc. Zoology	07.12.2022
L. Ashifa Dhabasum	I B.Sc. Zoology	07.12.2022
M. Monisha	II B.A. English	07.12.2022
Petchiammal	II B.Sc. Maths	07.12.2022
C.Mari Selvi	I B.A. English	07.12.2022
M.Selvavenkateshwari	II B.A. English	07.12.2022

150

S. Indhra	II B.Sc. Maths	07.12.2022
D.Yasmin Fathima	I B.A. History	07.12.2022
Ilakiya	I B.A. History	07.12.2022

PLEDGE TAKING PROGRAMME ON "PUNEET SANKALP" ON 24.11.2022

NAME	DEPARTMENT	DATE
MJ.MUTHU JEEVITHA	B.Sc. Physics	24.11.2022

PLEDGE TAKING PROGRAMME ON "LIFESTYLE FOR THE ENVIRONMENT" ON 20.10.2022

NAME	DEPARTMENT	DATE
VEILISUBASH P	B.A. History	20.10.2022
MOHAMMED YASIR	B.A. History	20.10.2022
SURESH. M	B.A. History	20.10.2022

Details of NCC Cadets' Participation in the Regional Level Firing Selection Camp

Name & Class	Organizer	Venue	Date
CDT UMA MAHESHWARI S, II B.A. History			
LCPL KATHIRESAN K, II B.A. History	5 Tamilnadu Battalion NCC Tirunelveli	The NCC Firing Range, at St. John's College, Palayamkottai.	21.03.2023
CDT JEYA RONIN ASIR A, II B.A. History			

Details of NCC Cadets' Participation in the Regional Level Army Attachment Selection Camp

Name & Class	Organizer	Venue	Date
CPL SURESH M, II B.A. History			
CPL MOHAMMED YASIR M, II B.A. History	5 Tamilnadu Battalion NCC	The NCC Obstacle Ground, at St. John's	30.03.2023
CDT MURUGESAN, I B.A. History	Tirunelveli	College, Palayamkottai.	

NSS Report for the Year 2022 - 2023

The NSS units of Sadakathullah Appa College are known for their service to the society. The units also collaborate with the district administration and carry out the schemes implemented by the government for the welfare of the society.

The National Service Scheme (NSS) of our College is functioning in 6 units (3 units for boys and 3 units for girls) under the guidance of the Programme Officers: Mr.D.Mohideen Pillai (Unit 11), Dr.Yunush Ahamed Sherif (Unit 12), Dr. M. Abdul Rahman (Unit 13), Dr.P. Geetha, (Unit 14), Dr.M. Syed Ali Fathima (Unit 152) and Dr.M. Mariammal (Unit 151). These Officers plan the NSS regular activities and special camping programmes as per the Programme guidelines issued by the Government of India and the Programme Coordinator of the Parent University. With its varied functionings, the NSS Units of our VCollege develop among the Volunteers a sense of civic and social responsibility. Quite habitually, this academic year also, the NSS units of our College were vibrant with varied functionings, which are listed below.

1.Swachch Bharath Activity: Campus Cleaning Drive -12th August 2022

A Campus cleaning drive was organized in our College to prepare the campus for celebrating the 75th Independence Day. More than 20 volunteers participated in the programme and cleaned the campus, where 75 saplings would be planted.

2.Flag Distribution at Nearby Schools - 12th August 2022

As part of the 75th Independence Day celebration, the Government of India announced the *Har Ghar Tirnaga* programme, insisting that every citizen of India hoist the national flag at their home. To execute the same, the government distributed flags to all the NSS units and asked them to distribute

the same to the schools located near the College. Our college NSS Programme Officers and volunteers visited the nearby schools, distributed the national flag to the School Head Masters and the students, and requested them to hoist them at their homes.

3. Sapling Plantation Drive - 15th August 2022

In order to commemorate the 75th Independence Day of our country, the NSS units of Sadakathullah Appa College arranged a tree plantation drive on the Independence Day. A total of 75 saplings were planted inside the campus.

4.Participation at the Exhibition on Freedom Struggle - 29th August 2022

As part of the *Azadi ka Amrit Mahotsav*, the Central Bureau of Communication, the Government of India organized a 10-day Mega Exhibition focusing on the regional leaders of the Freedom Struggle. 30 NSS volunteers from our College visited the exhibition on 29th August 2022. Three NSS Volunteers participated in the quiz conducted on that day, and won the second prize.

5.Awareness Programme on the Importance of Linking Voter ID and Aadhaar Card - 01st September 2022

A Voter's awareness programme was organized in the Seminar Hall. Around 300 students participated in the programme. Mr. Mari Raja, Deputy Thahsildar, Palayamkottai Constituency and an alumnus of this institution spoke to the students on the importance of linking their Aadhaar card with their voter ID. Forms for linking the voter Id with aadhaar card were also distributed.

6. Distribution of Iron Tablets -16th September 2022

Albendazole tablets were distributed to all the students of the College. Around 3000 students received the tablets.

7.Mass Plastic Removal and Campus Cleaning Programme - 13th October 2022

As part of the Clean India 2.0 Mission and the *Swachh Bharath* Campaign, launched by the Government of India, the NSS units of Sadakathullah Appa College, Tirunelveli, organized a Mass Plastic Removal and Campus Cleaning Programme on 13/10/2022. The government instruction was that each volunteer should remove a minimum of 2 Kg. of plastic waste from inside the campus and the surrounding area. 200 NSS volunteers from 4 Units participated in the programme and cleaned the campus. All the volunteers were issued a certificate for participating in the programme. A total of 5 Kgs of plastic wastes from the college campus was collected and handed over to the Tirunelveli Corporation for recycling.

8. Swachch Bharath Campaign at District Science Centre, Tirunelveli - 20th October 2022

As part of the Clean India 2.0 Mission and the *Swachh Bharath* Campaign, launched by the Government of India, 20 NSS volunteers of Sadakathullah Appa College and 20 NSS volunteers from St. Xavier's College, Palayamkottai, visited the District Science Centre, Tirunelveli and cleared the wastes and plastics from the premises. Mr. Ilango, Sanitary Inspector, Thatchanallur, inaugurated the programme by highlighting the importance of cleanliness. The officials lauded the activities of the volunteers at the District Science Centre.

9.Leprosy Awareness Programme - 27th October 2022

A Leprosy Awareness Programme was organized on 27th October 2022 by the NSS Units of Sadakathullah Appa College in collaboration with the Tirunelveli Medical College and Hospital, Tirunelveli. Mr. S. Balasubramanian, District Health Educator, Tirunelveli and Dr. Alar Shanthi, MBBS, Deputy Director of Medical Services (Leprosy), Tirunelveli, were the

resource persons. They talked about the symptoms, preventive measures and treatments available for leprosy in India. The programme was presided over by our Principal, Dr. S.M. Abdul Kader and Vice-Principal, Dr. S.M.A. Syed Mohamed Khaja. A total of 147 NSS volunteers took part in the programme.

10. Rashtriya Ekta Divas (National Unity Day) Pledge - 31.10.2022

As per the guidelines of the Government of India, the NSS Units of Sadakathullah Appa College commemorated the birth anniversary of Sardar Vallabhbhai Patel as the *Rashtriya Ekta Divas* (National Unity Day) on 31st October 2022. As part of this commemoration, the Unity Pledge was administered through the Public Address System, and all the students of the College took the pledge with fervour.

11.Free Medical Camp - 04.11.2022

The NSS Units of Sadakathullah Appa College, in collaboration with MKT Abubacker Memorial Endowment, Kayalpattinam, organized a special medical camp on 04.11.2022. Many renowned physicians from various fields such as psychiatry, general medicine, surgery and dermatology, in and around Tirunelveli took part in the camp. The doctors include - Dr. Rajesh, Dr. Ramanujam, Dr. Noorul Hasan, Dr. S.S. Nazar, Dr. Praveen, Dr. Janakiram, Dr. Parimalam, Dr. Abubacker, Dr. Maha Krishnan, Dr. Malick Babu, Dr. Arshad, Dr. Aabidha Parveen, Dr. Gigi Selvan, Dr. Pushpa Raja, and Dr. Naveen. Other specialists from Charli Dental Hospital, Palayamkotti and Agarwal Eye Hospital also participated in the camp. A total of 276 students consulted the specialists and took advice and prescriptions.

12. Sapling Plantation - 10.11.2022

The NSS Units of Sadakathullah Appa College, in collaboration with Pasumai Puratchi, Tirunelveli, organized a special tree plantation drive on campus. On the first day, 100 saplings were planted in and around the

campus. A total of 200 saplings of different varieties such as Neem, Teakwood, Vengai and Tamarind were supplied by the Tamil Nadu Forest Department.

13. Distribution of Iron Tablets - 10.11.2022

The volunteers of NSS Units, Sadakathullah Appa College, distributed Iron tablets (Ferrous Sulphate & Folic Acid tablets IP) to the girl students of our college. The tablets were supplied by the Primary Health Care Centre, Tirunelveli.

14. Diabetes Screening Camp - 14.11.2022

In commemorating World Diabetes Day on 14th November 2022, the NSS units of Sadakathullah Appa College organized a diabetes screening camp for our college's teaching and non-teaching staff. Representatives from Dr. Bose Hospital, Tirunelveli, came to the college and took blood samples of the faculties to check their blood sugar levels. A total of 28 faculty members benefitted from the camp.

15.NSS Orientation Programme - 17.11.2022

The Orientation Programme for the first-year volunteers has been organized today (17.11.2022). NSS Volunteers from all six units (300 volunteers) participated in the programme. Mr. P. Arumugam, NSS Programme Coordinator, ManonmaniamSundaranar University, Tirunelveli, was the resource person. He highlighted the achievements of our college NSS volunteers and their involvement in all the activities both within the campus and outside the campus. Moreover, he highlighted the importance of NSS in a students life to make him a responsible citizen.

16.Cyber-Awareness Programme - 17.11.2022

An awareness programme on how to prevent cybercrime and how to be safe netizens online has been organized by the NSS Units of Sadakathullah Appa College. The programme was organized in collaboration with the Cyber

Cell, Commissioner's Office, Tirunelveli. All the first-year NSS volunteers (300) participated in the programme. The students were introduced to the possible threats posed online and the measures to be taken to prevent being a victim of any such crimes.

17. Swachch Bharath Activity: Campus Cleaning - 18.01.2023

A Swachch Bharath Campaign was organized by the NSS Unit (Unit 12) of Sadakathullah Appa College. 44 NSS Volunteers from Unit 12 participated in the programme and cleaned the campus area near teachers' parking area.

18. National Voter's Day Pledge and Rally - 25.01.2023

National Voter's Day Pledge was taken by the employees and the students of Sadakathullah Appa College. The pledge was recited by Dr. A.M. Ayub Khan in the presence of the College Principal Dr. S.M. Abdul Kader and Vice-Principal Dr. S.M.A. Syed Mohamed Khaja, Tamil Department Head Dr. S. Mahadevan and NSS programme Officer Dr. Yunush Ahamed Mohamed Sherif. The pledge was also announced in the public announcement system and all the students of the college took the pledge. Followed by the pledge taking a rally was organized by the NSS Volunteers to highlight the importance of voting among the students. A total of 140 students participated in the rally.

19. Republic Day Celebration at Sadakathullah Appa College - 26.01.2023

To Commemorate the 74th Republic Day (26th January 2023), the National Service Scheme (NSS) units of Sadakathullah Appa College planted saplings in the college premises. Prominent Tamil writer Mr. M.M. Deen, and Canara Bank Manager Mr. Murugesan along with our College Principal Dr. S.M. Abdul Kader and Vice Principal Dr. S.M.A. Syed Mohamed Khaja presided over the programme. NSS Programme Officers and volunteers

participated in the programme. A total of 10 saplings were planted on this day.

20.Participation of NSS Volunteer at the State Republic Day Parade – 2023 at Chennai - 26.01.2023

S. Karthika of II B.A. English, Sadakathullah Appa College participated in the State Republic Day Parade – 2023 at Chennai. She was one of the 8 candidates selected by ManonmaniamSundaranar University, Tirunelveli to participate in the parade. The College Principal Dr. S.M. Abdul Kader and IQAC Coordinator Dr. A. Syed Mohamed congraltulated the student and encouraged her to participate in many more such event.

21. Untouchability Eradication Pledge - 30.01.2023

On the 75th Memorial Day of Mahatma Gandhi, theUntouchability Eradication Pledge Meeting was taken by the NSS Volunteers of Sadakathullah Appa College. The event was attended by the principal of the college, Dr.S.M. Abdul Kader, Dr. S. Mahadevan, Head, Department of Tamil, Dr.A.M. Ayub Khan, Assistant Professor, Department of Tamil and NSS Program Officer Dr. Yunush Ahamed Mohammad Sharif.After taking the pledge it was also read over the public address system and all the students of the college took the pledge.

22.One Volunteer, One Sapling Scheme - 03.02.2023

'One Volunteer One Sapling' is a new scheme introduced in the academic year 2022 – 2023 for the first-year NSS Volunteers in order to teach the importance of nature consciousness to the volunteers. Under this scheme, every first-year NSS volunteer needs to plant at least one sapling at the beginning of their volunteering career. They are supposed to take good care of the saplings they have planted and at the end of their tenure as an NSS volunteer they are supposed to submit a photograph of the saplings they have planted to the respective NSS Programme Officer. Under this scheme, all

the volunteers of Unit 12 planted saplings around the campus with enthusiasm, and they vowed to take care of their saplings.

23.Pledge against Bonded Labour- 09-02-2023

As per the instructions given by the Government of Tamil Nadu, a pledge against bonded labour and employment of bonded labourers was taken by all the college students and staff members. The pledge was read by Dr. S. Mahadevan, Head, Department of Tamil, over the public address system and all the students of the college took the pledge. The arrangement for this was done by all the NSS Units of Sadakathualla Appa College.

24.Anti-Drug Awareness Programme - 14-02-2023

An Anti-Drug Awareness Programme was organized by the NSS Units of Sadakathullah Appa College, Tirunelveli. Dr. Noorul Hasan, **Consultant Psychiatrist at Sneka Mind Care Hospital, Tirunelveli,**was the resource person who delivered a lecture explaining the motivation, effects and remedies for drug abuse among the people. Dr.A. Shakul Hamid, Head and Principal Incharge presided over the programme. A total of 200 first year NSS Volunteers actively took part in the programme.

25.College Bazaar - 14-02-2023

The NSS Units of Sadakathullah Appa College, in collaboration with the District Administration, Tirunelveli, organized a three-day (14, 15, 16 Febrary 2023) College Bazaar in the premises of the College. A total of 25 Women Self-Help Groups from around Tamil Nadu displayed their hand-made products in the bazaar. College Principal Dr. S.M. Abdul Kader declared open the bazaar. He also visited all the stalls and appreciated the products and the women who prepared the products. All the stalls and the products being sold are a big attraction for the students as well as the staff members of the college.

26.Distribution of Deworming Tablets - 24.02.2023

In order to commemorate the National Deworming Day (10th February), the Government of Tamil Nadu has supplied de-worming tablets to all the educational institutions in Tamil Nadu. The tablets received by Sadakathullah Appa College was distributed to the students on 24thFebruary, 2023 with the clear instructions that it should be taken after food and before 2.00 p.m. The tablets were distributed to all the students of the college.

27.Blood Donation Camp - 28-02-2023

A Blood Donation Camp has been organized on 28th February 2023, by the NSS Units along with the RRC and YRC of Sadakathullah Appa College. The camp was organized in collaboration with the Rotary Club of Tirunelveli Central. Mr. Hariharan, Inspector of Police, High Ground, Tirunelveli inaugurated the camp with a brief speech about the importance of helping others. The principal in-charge Dr. A. Shakul Hamid, presided over the programme. A total of 100 units of blood were donated by the students of the college.

28.Mighty Millets (M²2023)- 10.03.2023

In order to commemorate the International Year of Millet – 2023, the NSS Units of SadakathuallahAppa College, in collaboration with the Department of Nutrition and Dietetics, have organized an intra-collegiate competition focusing on the uses of millets. Mrs. G. Jenefa, Child Development Project Officer, Playamkottai Block, Tirunelveli, was the resource person and judge for the competitions. Students from a total of departments participated in the competitions.

29. World Head Injury Awareness Day- 20- 03 - 2023

The NSS Volunteers of Sadakathullah Appa College participated in the World Head Injury Awareness Day Rally and First Aid Training Programme organized by Shifa Hospitals, Tirunelveli on 20th March 2023. The rally was carried out from the District Science Centre to M.N. Abdur Rahman Higher

Secondary School at High Ground, Tirunelveli. Various social activists, medical representatives, nurses, and volunteers took part in the rally and the first aid training programme organized after the rally. 16 NSS volunteers from our college took part in the programme and they were given certificates of appreciation by the Shifa Hospital management.

30. NSS Special camp - 03.03.2023 to 07.03.2023

The NSS units 11,12 and 13 meant for men conducted a special camp at Burkitmanagaram, Santhaipettai and Naduvakkurichi from 03.03.2023 to 07.03.2023 and 125 volunteers attended it. The NSS units 151,152 and 14 meant for women conducted a special camp at Aarampannai, Konkarayakkurichi and Arafat Nagar from 04.03.2023 to 10.03.2023 and 88 volunteers attended it. The Special Camp was inaugurated by M.Abdul Wahab, MLA, Palayamkottai.

31. Flag Day

In view of supporting the visually challenged people on the White Cane Day, the NSS volunteers of our College collected a sum of Rs. 4,425/- and handed over the same to The Indian association for Blind, Madurai.

Department of Youth Welfare and Fine Arts

The Youth Welfare Department of our College participated in the Porunai Nellai 6th Book Fair and performed variety of cultural programmes on 02.03.2023. Nearly one hundred of our college students showcased their unique skills through Folk Dance, Mayilatam, Kavadi dance, Silambam, Mime, Martial arts, Singing, and by playing musical instruments.

The Youth Welfare Department conducted competitions towards the celebrations of the 75th Independence Day at intra-collegiate level and distributed prizes to the winners on 15.08.2022. On the occasion, Dr. S. M. Abdul Kader, the Principal gave the presidential address and Dr.S.M.A. Syed

Mohamed Khaja, the Vice-Principal, gave his felicitations. Dr. Senthamarai Kannan, Professor of Statistics, Manonmaniyam Sundaranar University and Hari Vanchi Gopalakrishnan, Grandson of Vanchinathan, the freedom fighter were the guest speakers. Manager of the Indian Overseas Bank, Mrs. Kalachelvi graced the occasion as chiefl guest and delivered the Keynote address. The guests distributed the prizes to the winners.

On behalf of the Youth Welfare Department of our college, the Republic Day Celebrations were held on 26.01.2023. Dr. S. M. Abdulkader, the principal of the college, presided over the function and Dr.S.M.A.Syed Mohamedd Khaja, the Vice-Principal, delivered the felicitation address. Mr.M.Deen, Writer; Mr.B.Murugesan, Manager of the Canara Bank and P. Khader Muhaideen, Jamaath President of Barkit Mahanagaram were the special guests.

The students who represented our college and won prizes at various competitions held by other Colleges have een tabulated below.

Competitions / Programme	Level	Venue /Organised by	Date	Name and Class of the Participant	Place / Medal
Mime	National	St.Xavier's College(Autonomous), Palayamkottai	19.10.2022	A.Abinaya - III B.A. English Priyadharshini- III B.A. English S.Aswini- III B.A. English H.Ayisha- III B.A. English J.Nirmala- III B.A. English S.Shenbgapriya- III B.A. English P.Sivgami - III B.A. English	First Prize

Competitions / Programme	Level	Venue /Organised by	Date	Name and Class of the Participant	Place / Medal
				S.Sushmitha- III B.A. English	
Art from waste	National	St.Xavier's College(Autonomous), Palayamkottai	19.10.2022	P.Mohamed Kasim – III B.Com S.I.Mohamed Mufrij – III B.Com	First prize
Dance	State	SCAD College of Engineering and Technology, Chernmahadevi	31.03.2023	S. Hari Rashinika - I M.A. English M. Divine Mebiel - III. B.Sc. Nutrition S. Aishwarya - I BBA N. Swathika - I BBA M.Selva Durga- I BCA S.Selvi - II B.Com A R.Indira - III B.com A	Third Prize
Treasure Hunt	State	SCAD College of Engineering and Technology, Chernmahadevi	31.03.2023	P.Mohamed Kasim – III B.Com Abdul Rahman – III B.A. English J.Mohamed Abdul Kasim – III B.A. English	Second Prize
Mehandi Competition	State	SCAD College of Engineering and Technology, Chernmahadevi	31.03.2023	M.Sanaa – B.A. English	Second Prize
Rangoli Competition	State	SCAD College of Engineering and Technology, Chernmahadevi	31.03.2023	M.Monisha – B.A. English Sakthi Deepika – B.A., English M.Selva Venkateshwari – B.A. English	Third Prize

Competitions / Programme			Date	Name and Class of the Participant	Place / Medal
				R.Subashini – B.A., English	
Quiz	State	SCAD College of Engineering and Technology, Chernmahadevi	31.03.2023	Surya – B.A., English Lakshmi Narayanan	Second Prize
Do As you Like (Singing)	State	SCAD College of Engineering and Technology, Chernmahadevi	31.03.2023	Abinaya Rajkumar	Third Prize
Dance	State SCAD College of Engineering and Technology, Chernmahadevi		31.03.2023	A.Salim sha - I BBA S. Essakidoss - I M.A. English	Third Prize
Speech Competition	District	Tirunelveli District Millathu Committee	09.10.2022	Nizamudeen – II B.Sc., Maths	First Prize
Speech Competition	District	Tirunelveli District Millathu Committee	09.10.2022	M.Sultan Akram Badhusha – II B.Sc. Physics	Second Prize
Speech Competition	District	Tirunelveli District Millathu Committee	09.10.2022	A.Mohamed Rizviya – I B.A., English	First Prize
Essay Competition	District	Tirunelveli District Millathu Committee	09.10.2022	J.Abinaya Shakthi – I B.Sc., zoology	First Prize
Essay Competition	District	Tirunelveli District Millathu Committee	09.10.2022	V.Srinithi – I B.Sc., zoology	Second Prize
Essay Competition	District	Tirunelveli District Millathu Committee	09.10.2022	A.Mohamed Rizviya – I B.A., English	Third Prize
Singing Competition	District	Rani Anna Government College for Women	17.08.2022	Vishnupriya – III B.Sc., Microbiology	First Prize
Singing Competition	State	Holy Cross Home Science College	12.10.2022	Vishnupriya – III B.Sc., Microbiology	First Prize
Essay Competition	District	Rani Anna Government College for Women	17.08.2022	Mahalakshmi	First Prize
Solo dance	District	Rani Anna Government College for Women	17.08.2022	Rajeshwari	First Prize
Verse Writing Competition	District	Rani Anna Government College for Women	17.08.2022	Keerthana	First Prize

Red Ribbon Club

The Red Ribbon Club (RRC) of our College is functioning under the guidance of the Convener Dr. Dr. M. Mohamed Siddik and Programme Officers: Dr.J.A.M. Omeray Farook, and K. Ganesh Kumar. These Officers plan the RRC regular activities as per the Programme guidelines issued by the The program's varied functions help the volunteers develop an understanding of the issues related to HIV/AIDS and drug abuse. They also learn about the ways in which they can prevent the spread of these diseases and help those who are affected by them.

1. Clean Up and Tree Plantation at Palapala Odai (17-09-2022)

The Red Ribbon Club (RRC) of our college in association with the Environmentalist Foundation of India organized a cleanup and tree plantation drive near PalapalaOdai, opposite to District Science Centre, Tirunelveli on 17-09-2022, Saturday at 9:00 am. The event was a great success with the participation of 45 volunteers from various departments.

Mr. Maharaja, District Coordinator of the Environmentalist Foundation of India, was present at the event and shared his experience and knowledge about the importance of keeping our environment clean and green. He also guided the volunteers on how to carry out the cleaning and plantation activities in an effective and efficient manner.

The volunteers were enthusiastic and enjoyed cleaning up the bushes on the sides of Palapala Odai. They also planted 23 trees in the vicinity of the Odai, which will help in maintaining the ecological balance of the area.

2. Basic Life Support Training Programme1(8-10-2022)

The Red Ribbon Club (RRC) of our college, in association with the Tirunelveli Medical College Hospital, organized a Basic Life Support Training Programme on 18-10-2022, at 11:00 am. The program was held at the college

auditorium and witnessed the participation of 50 volunteers from various departments.

The Department of Emergency Medicine, Tirunelveli Medical College Hospital, sent a team of doctors to conduct the program. The doctors gave a practical program on Basic Life Support Training to the volunteers. Dr. Pradeep and Dr. Samuel George, Assistant Professors of the college, gave a lecture on first aid, and Medical Assistant Mr. Selvan conducted first aid exercises. The program was very informative, and the volunteers learned various techniques related to basic life support and first aid.

3. Celebrating life(14-11-2022)

The Red Ribbon Club (RRC) of our college, in association with the District AIDS Prevention and Control Unit, Tirunelveli, organized a Celebrating Life Programme on 14-11-2022, at 02:30 pm. 80 RRC Volunteers from various department were involved in that activity.

A team of doctors and counselors from the District AIDS Prevention and Control Unit, Tirunelveli, conducted an awareness program consisting of the "Celebrating Life" module. Mr. A. Gnanadurai, ICTC Counselor, and District AIDS Prevention Control Unit Integrated Counseling and Testing Center Consultant Mr. Gnanathurai addressed an awareness session on HIV and AIDS. District AIDS Prevention and Control Unit, District Supervisor Mr. M. Jayakumar gave a lecture on AIDS and economic problems. District Project Manager Mr. A. Amala Valan gave instructions on "Celebrating Life."

It helped in creating awareness about HIV and AIDS and their impact on the economy. The Celebrating Life Programme was a step towards reducing the stigma associated with HIV and AIDS. It emphasized the importance of living positively with HIV and AIDS and provided information on various support systems available to those affected.

4. A One Day Blood Donation Camp (14-11-2022)

The Red Ribbon Club (RRC) of our college, along with the National Service Scheme (NSS) and Youth Red Cross (YRC), in collaboration with the Rotary Club of Tirunelveli, organized a one-day blood donation camp on 28-02-2023, at 09:00 am. The event witnessed an overwhelming response from the students of various departments who came together to donate blood for a noble cause.

The camp was inaugurated by Mr. Hariharan, Inspector of Police, High Ground, Tirunelveli, who delivered a brief speech on the importance of helping others. The Principal in-charge, Dr. A. Shakul Hamid, presided over the program. The organizers ensured that all COVID-19 protocols were strictly followed during the camp.

The camp was a grand success, with a total of 100 units of blood being donated by the students of the college.

5. Lake Clean-Up (28-02-2023)

On March 21st, 2023, the Red Ribbon Club of Sadakathullah Appa College participated in a volunteering Lake Clean-Up at Moorthi Nainar Kulam in Thirunelveli to celebrate World Water Day on March 22nd. The activity was conducted in collaboration with Environmentalist Foundation of India, and 51 RRC volunteers participated in the event. Mr. Ram Mohan, CEO of E.F.I. coordinated the activity and guided the volunteers to clean up the lake. Mr. J.A.M. Omeray Farook and Mr. K. Ganesh Kumar accompanied the volunteers. All plastic wastes were disposed of properly, ensuring that the environment was protected. This event was an excellent opportunity for the RRC volunteers to contribute to the community and make a positive impact on the environment.

Youth Red Cross

Youth red cross organized a guest lecture on Disaster management Training to YRC Volunteers on 14.11.2022. the guest lecture Programme started with Qirth by Professor Ubaithulla Department of Arabic, Welcome address Dr.K.Sheikmydeen,Co-ordinator, The presidential address was made by Dr.S.M.Abdul Kader (Principal). The facilitation address was made by Dr.S.M.A.Syed Mohamed khaja (Vice-Principal) Dr.E.Blithesudhar Disaster management Trainer Indian Red Cross Society Tamilnadu State Branch, who delivered a Guest Lecture on Disaster Management Training to YRC Volunteers. Professor M.H.Ibrahim gave the Vote of Thanks.

Department of Physical Education and Sports

Physical Education is yet another field of excellence at Sadakathullah Appa College. The Sports students, as usual, have brought laurels to the institution. This year, boys won the overall championship in Athletics and Tennis and women won the overall championship in Volley ball, Badminton and Tennis in the inter-collegiate competitions held by the Manonmaniam University.

The Sports Day was celebrated on 28.04.2023 with Mr.A. Krishna Chakkravarthy, Former International Volleyball player, District Sports and Youth Welfare officer, Tirunelveli as the chief guest.

The following are the achievements of our students in various competitions held at various levels.

S. NO	Name	Class	Roll No	Team /Individual	Level	Game /Sport	Position	Date
1	E.Hareni	I B.sc Nutri & Diet	22SND11	Individual	International	Tennis	Participation	21.08.202 to 26.08.2022
2	E.Hareni	I B.sc Nutri & Diet	22SND11	Individual	National	Tennis	Participation	26.12.2022 to 31.12.2022
3	A. Vishwa	III BA Economics	20SEC64	Individual	National	Athletics (Shot Put)	Participation	11.11.2022 to 15.11.2022
4	A. Vishwa	III BA Economics	20SEC64	Individual	National	Athletics (Shot Put)	Second	09.09.2022 to 11.09.2022

168

S. NO	Name	Class	Roll No	Team /Individual	Level	Game /Sport	Position	Date
5	A. Vishwa	III BA Economics	20SEC64	Individual	State	Athletics (Shot Put)	First	16.10.2022 to 19.10.2022
6	V. Naveen Prabhu	III BA Economics	20SEC48	Individual	State	Athletics (10000mts)	Second	16.10.2022 to 19.10.2022
7	A. Vishwa	III BA Economics	20SEC64	Individual	State	Athletics (Shot Put)	Second	17.08.2022 to 20.08.2022
8	G. Udhaya kumari	I BA History	22AHS17	Individual	State	Power Lifting	Second	28.08.2022
9	S. Uma Maheshwari	II BA History	21AHS13	Individual	State	Power Lifting	Third	28.08.2022
10	K.Shobika	III BA English	20SEN18					
11	K. Sathya	II BA History	21AHS11					
12	R. Josepin Swetha	II B.Sc Maths	21AMA16				Second	19.08.2022
13	M. Kanjana	III B.Com-B	20SCC07				Second	to 21.08.2022
14	S. Apsara Kanif	II BA History	21AHS02					
15	M. Gayathri	III B.Com-B	20SCC04		Q	** ** **		
16	G. Vigneshwari	III B.Sc N&D	20SND43	Team	Team State	State Volleyball	First	07.03.203
17	P. Santhiya	II BA History	21AHS10					
18	R. Selma	I MA English	22SME15					
19	J. Infant Sherin	II BA History	21AHS05					
20	R. Malathi	II B.Com Finance	21SCF08					
21	M. Mona Ramani	III BA History	20AHS07					
22	E. Ritikaa Dewson	I B.Sc Psychology	22SMP25	Team	Inter Iniversity	Badminton	Participation	21.11.2022 to 24.11.2022
23	A. Mohamed Musharaf Mydeen	III B.Com-A	20SCO26	Team	Inter Iniversity	Tennis	Participation	19.11.2022 to 23.11.2022
24	B.Siva Maharajan	Blib. Sci	22SBL20	Team	Inter Iniversity	Tennis	Participation	19.11.2022 to 23.11.2022
25	E.karthika Larshini	III B.Com	20ACO24	Team	Inter Iniversity	Tennis	Participation	10.11.2022 to 12.11.2022
26	E.Hareni	I B.sc Nutri & Diet	22SND11	Team	Inter Iniversity	Tennis	Participation	10.11.2022 to 12.11.2022
27	M. Paramesh wari	I MA History	22AMH03	Team	Inter Iniversity	Volleyball	Participation	27.12.2022 to 31.12.2022
28	K.Shobika	III B.A. English	20SEN18	Team	Inter Iniversity	Volleyball	Participation	27.12.2022 to 31.12.2022
29	M.Mona Ramani	III BA History	20AHS07	Team	Inter Iniversity	Volleyball	Participation	27.12.2022 to 31.12.2022
30	M. Kanjana	III B.Com -B	20SCC07	Team	Inter Iniversity	Volleyball	Participation	27.12.2022 to 31.12.2022
31	G. Vignesh wari	III BSc Nutri & Diet	20SND43	Team	Inter Iniversity	Volleyball	Participation	27.12.2022

169

S. NO	Name	Class	Roll No	Team /Individual	Level	Game /Sport	Position	Date
								to 31.12.2022
32	M.Kamalesh Waran	II BA History	21AHS37	Team	Inter Iniversity	Basketball	Participation	27.12.2022 to 31.12.2022
33	K.Boopathi	II BBA	21SBB42	Team	Inter Iniversity	Basketball	Participation	27.12.2022 to 31.12.2022
34	K.Vignesh	II B.A History	21SBB64	Team	Inter Iniversity	Basketball	Participation	27.12.2022 to 31.12.2022
35	S.Vaithilingam	I BA History	22AHS63	Team	Inter Iniversity	Volleyball	Participation	
36	V. Naveen Prabhu	III B.A Economics	20SEC48	Team	Inter Iniversity	Cross Country	Participation	12.02.2023
37	E.Balaji	Blib. Sci	22SBL14	Team	Inter Iniversity	Cricket	Participation	21.022023 to 03.03.2023
38	K.Gowtham	III BA Economics	20SEC32	Team	Inter Iniversity	Handball	Participation	04.02.2023 to 08.02.2023
39	A. Sakthivel	I BA History	22AHS54	Team	Inter Iniversity	Kho-Kho	Participation	09.01.2023 to 12.01.2023
40	A.Vishwa	III BA.Economics	20SEC64	Individual	Inter Iniversity	Athletics	Participation	09.12.2022 to 12.12.2022
41	S.Rithik Manogar	III BA English	20AEN60	Individual	Inter Iniversity	Athletics	Participation	09.12.2022 to 12.12.2022
42	C. Justin Prabhakaran	III BA Tamil	20STA24	Individual	Inter Iniversity	Athletics	Participation	09.12.2022 to 12.12.2022
43	S.Yugitha	I MA History	22AMH05	Individual	Inter Iniversity	Athletics	Participation	09.12.2022 to 12.12.2022
44	M. Rihana Barwin	II M.Com	21AMC12	Team	Inter Iniversity	Chess	Participation	12.10.2022 to 15.10.2022
45	E. Ritikaa Dewson	I B.Sc Psychology	22SMP25	Team	Inter Collegiate	Badminton	Winner	07.11.2022 to 08.11.2022
46	U.G. Mahisha Selvi	I B.Com Honours	22SBH17	Team	Inter Collegiate	Badminton	Winner	07.11.2022 to 08.11.2022
47	E. Esakki Pandi	I BA English	22AEN56	Team	Inter Collegiate	Handball	Fourth	20.01.2023 to 22.01.2023
48	S. Hari Hara Sudhan	I B.Sc Comp.Sci	22SCS36	Team	Inter Collegiate	Handball	Fourth	20.01.2023 to 22.01.2023
49	K. Madhan Kumar	I BA Tamil	22STA22	Team	Inter Collegiate	Handball	Fourth	20.01.2023 to 22.01.2023
50	S. Prem Kumar	II BA English	21SEN24	Team	Inter Collegiate	Handball	Fourth	20.01.2023 to 22.01.2023
51	M. Kombaiah	I B.Com Finance	22SCF28	Team	Inter Collegiate	Handball	Fourth	20.01.2023 to 22.01.2023
52	P. Hari Moorthy	III BBA	20SBB37	Team	Inter Collegiate	Handball	Fourth	20.01.2023 to 22.01.2023

S. NO	Name	Class	Roll No	Team /Individual	Level	Game /Sport	Position	Date
53	C. Akash Kumar	III BA English	20SEN34	Team	Inter Collegiate	Handball	Fourth	20.01.2023 to 22.01.2023
54	R. Mathavan	III BA English	20SEN47	Team	Inter Collegiate	Handball	Fourth	20.01.2023 to 22.01.2023
55	K. Gowtham	III BA Economics	20SEC32	Team	Inter Collegiate	Handball	Fourth	20.01.2023 to 22.01.2023
56	V. Nambirajan	III BBA	20SBB51	Team	Inter Collegiate	Handball	Fourth	20.01.2023 to 22.01.2023
57	B. Kamalesh	III BA English	20SEN41	Team	Inter Collegiate	Handball	Fourth	20.01.2023 to 22.01.2023
58	D. Jeshwin Paul	III B.Com-A	20SCO41	Team	Inter Collegiate	Handball	Fourth	20.01.2023 to 22.01.2023
59	J. A. Ragland Deva Erakkam	II BCA	21SCA40	Team	Inter Collegiate	Handball	Fourth	20.01.2023 to 22.01.2023
60	K. Sivaa Kumar	II BCA	21SCA43	Team	Inter Collegiate	Handball	Fourth	20.01.2023 to 22.01.2023
61	C. Muthu Pandi	I BA Economics	22SEC21	Team	Inter Collegiate	Handball	Fourth	20.01.2023 to 22.01.2023
62	M. Kamalesh waran	II BA History	21AHS37	Team	Inter Collegiate	Basketball	Third	13.11.2022 to 15.11.2022
63	K. KaliRaj	III BA Economics	20SEC34	Team	Inter Collegiate	Basketball	Third	13.11.2022 to 15.11.2022
64	K. Vignesh	II BBA	21SBB64	Team	Inter Collegiate	Basketball	Third	13.11.2022 to 15.11.2022
65	K. Boopthi	II BBA	21SBB43	Team	Inter Collegiate	Basketball	Third	13.11.2022 to 15.11.2022
66	B. Sabarish	II BA Economics	21SEC42	Team	Inter Collegiate	Basketball	Third	13.11.2022 to 15.11.2022
67	L. Nambirajan	I B.COM-B	22SCC45	Team	Inter Collegiate	Basketball	Third	13.11.2022 to 15.11.2022
68	S. Vaikunda Mani	I BA Tamil	22STA29	Team	Inter Collegiate	Basketball	Third	13.11.2022 to 15.11.2022
69	V.M.T. mohamed Samin	II B.Sc Psychology	21SBP23	Team	Inter Collegiate	Basketball	Third	13.11.2022 to 15.11.2022
70	G. Karthick	I BBA	21SBB52	Team	Inter Collegiate	Basketball	Third	13.11.2022 to 15.11.2022
71	S. Raja	III B.Sc IT	20SIT37	Team	Inter Collegiate	Basketball	Third	13.11.2022 to 15.11.2022
72	K.Shobika	III BA English	20SEN18	Team	Inter Collegiate	Volleyball	First	25.11.2022 to 26.11.2022
73	K. Sathya	II BA History	21AHS11	Team	Inter Collegiate	Volleyball	First	25.11.2022 to 26.11.2022

S. NO	Name	Class	Roll No	Team /Individual	Level	Game /Sport	Position	Date
74	R. Josepin Swetha	II B.Sc Maths	21AMA16	Team	Inter Collegiate	Volleyball	First	25.11.2022 to 26.11.2022
75	M. Kanjana	III B.Com-B	20SCC07	Team	Inter Collegiate	Volleyball	First	25.11.2022 to 26.11.2022
76	S. Apsara Kanif	II BA History	21AHS02	Team	Inter Collegiate	Volleyball	First	25.11.2022 to 26.11.2022
77	M. Paramesh wari	I MA History	22AMH03	Team	Inter Collegiate	Volleyball	First	25.11.2022 to 26.11.2022
78	G. Vignesh wari	III B.Sc N&D	20SND43	Team	Inter Collegiate	Volleyball	First	25.11.2022 to 26.11.2022
79	P. Santhiya	II BA History	21AHS10	Team	Inter Collegiate	Volleyball	First	25.11.2022 to 26.11.2022
80	R. Selma	I MA English	22SME15	Team	Inter Collegiate	Volleyball	First	25.11.2022 to 26.11.2022
81	J. Infant Sherin	II BA History	21AHS05	Team	Inter Collegiate	Volleyball	First	25.11.2022 to 26.11.2022
82	R. Malathi	II B.Com Finance	21SCF08	Team	Inter Collegiate	Volleyball	First	25.11.2022 to 26.11.2022
83	M. Mona Ramani	III BA History	20AHS07	Team	Inter Collegiate	Volleyball	First	25.11.2022 to 26.11.2022
84	M. Rihana Barwin	II M.Com	21AMC12	Team	Inter Collegiate	Chess	Fourth	21.11.2022 to 22.11.2022
85	S. Afreen Banu	III B.Sc Micro Bio	20SMB01	Team	Inter Collegiate	Chess	Fourth	21.11.2022 to 22.11.2022
86	K. Nivedhitha	I B.Sc Physics	22APH10	Team	Inter Collegiate	Chess	Fourth	21.11.2022 to 22.11.2022
87	A. Sowtha Beevi	I B.Sc Physics	22APH13	Team	Inter Collegiate	Chess	Fourth	21.11.2022 to 22.11.2022
88	S. Maha lakshmi	I BA English	22AEN35	Team	Inter Collegiate	Chess	Fourth	21.11.2022 to 22.11.2022
89	G. Gopinath	I BA English	22SEN18	Team	Inter Collegiate	Volleyball	Fourth	02.11.2022 to 04.11.2022
90	S. Antony Praveen	Blib. Sci	22SBL11	Team	Inter Collegiate	Volleyball	Fourth	02.11.2022 to 04.11.2022
91	M. Jesu Raja Britton	Blib. Sci	22SBL15	Team	Inter Collegiate	Volleyball	Fourth	02.11.2022 to 04.11.2022
92	M. Angappan	II B.Sc Physics	21APH25	Team	Inter Collegiate	Volleyball	Fourth	02.11.2022 to 04.11.2022
93	S. Vaithi lingam	I BA History	22AHS63	Team	Inter Collegiate	Volleyball	Fourth	02.11.2022 to 04.11.2022
94	M. Saravana Selvam	I BBA	22SBB61	Team	Inter Collegiate	Volleyball	Fourth	02.11.2022 to 04.11.2022

S. NO	Name	Class	Roll No	Team /Individual	Level	Game /Sport	Position	Date
95	A. Kanagaraj	Blib. Sci	22SBL16	Team	Inter Collegiate	Volleyball	Fourth	02.11.2022 to 04.11.2022
96	K. Rajavel	Blib. Sci	22SBL19	Team	Inter Collegiate	Volleyball	Fourth	02.11.2022 to 04.11.2022
97	I Selva Vasanth	II BA English	21SEN29	Team	Inter Collegiate	Volleyball	Fourth	02.11.2022 to 04.11.2022
98	A.Vishwa	III BA Economics	20SEC64	Individual	Inter Collegiate	Weight Lifting	First	28.11.2022 to 29.11.2022
99	S.Prabhu	III BA Economics	20SEC50	Individual	Inter Collegiate	Weight Lifting	First	28.11.2022 to 29.11.2022
100	T. Cijowin Raj	I B.Com-A	22SCO38	Individual	Inter Collegiate	Weight Lifting	First	28.11.2022 to 29.11.2022
101	G. Udhaya kumari	I BA History	22AHS17	Individual	Inter Collegiate	Weight Lifting	Third	28.11.2022 to 29.11.2022
102	S. Uma Maheshwari	II BA History	21AHS13	Individual	Inter Collegiate	Weight Lifting	First	28.11.2022 to 29.11.2022
103	A. Riyaz	II BA English	21AEN58	Team	Inter Collegiate	Cricket	Fourth	04.02.2023 to 05.02.2023
104	P.Vishnu	II B.Com Finance	21SCF63	Team	Inter Collegiate	Cricket	Fourth	04.02.2023 to 05.02.2023
105	T. Ananth	II B.Com Finance	21SCF46	Team	Inter Collegiate	Cricket	Fourth	04.02.2023 to 05.02.2023
106	A. Arshad Ahamedkhan	I B.Com-A	22SCO15	Team	Inter Collegiate	Cricket	Fourth	04.02.2023 to 05.02.2023
107	J. Shalmanul Fhariz	III B.Sc Micro Bio	20SMB37	Team	Inter Collegiate	Cricket	Fourth	04.02.2023 to 05.02.2023
108	S. abdul Hameed	I B.Sc Comp. Sci	22ACS15	Team	Inter Collegiate	Cricket	Fourth	04.02.2023 to 05.02.2023
109	S. B. Mohamed Noufal	III B.Sc Comp. Sci	20SCS15	Team	Inter Collegiate	Cricket	Fourth	04.02.2023 to 05.02.2023
110	K. Guna	I BA Tamil	22STA12	Team	Inter Collegiate	Cricket	Fourth	04.02.2023 to 05.02.2023
111	T. Abdul Hameed Irfan	Blib. Sci	22SBL06	Team	Inter Collegiate	Cricket	Fourth	04.02.2023 to 05.02.2023
112	S. Mohamed Irfan	II B.Sc Info Tech	21SIT22	Team	Inter Collegiate	Cricket	Fourth	04.02.2023 to 05.02.2023
113	A. Mohamed Athem Kalander	II B.Sc Info Tech	21SIT16	Team	Inter Collegiate	Cricket	Fourth	04.02.2023 to 05.02.2023
114	S. Surendar	III B.Sc Comp. Sci	20SCS49	Team	Inter Collegiate	Cricket	Fourth	04.02.2023 to 05.02.2023
115	N. Lakshmi narayanan	III BA English	20AEN53	Team	Inter Collegiate	Cricket	Fourth	04.02.2023 to 05.02.2023

S. NO	Name	Class	Roll No	Team /Individual	Level	Game /Sport	Position	Date
116	T. Madhu Aravind	I MA History	22AMH09	Team	Inter Collegiate	Cricket	Fourth	04.02.2023 to 05.02.2023
117	E. Balaji	Blib. Sci	22SBL14	Team	Inter Collegiate	Cricket	Fourth	04.02.2023 to 05.02.2023
118	N.P.K.Prabhu	I BA English	22SEN17	Team	Inter Collegiate	Cricket	Fourth	04.02.2023 to 05.02.2023
119	A.Vishwa	III BA Economics	20SEC64	Individual	Inter Collegiate	Athletics (Shot Put, Hammer Throw)	First	19.12.2022 to 20.12.2022
120	S.Prabhu	III BA Economics	20SEC50	Individual	Inter Collegiate	Athletics (Shotput, Hammer Throw)	Second, Third	19.12.2022 to 20.12.2022
121	T. Cijowin Raj	I B.Com-A	22SCO38	Individual	Inter Collegiate	Athletics (Discus Throw)	First	19.12.2022 to 20.12.2022
122	I Selva Vasanth	II BA English	21SEN29	Individual	Inter Collegiate	Athletics (110 Hrdl)	Third	19.12.2022 to 20.12.2022
123	S.Rithik Manogar	III BA English	20AEN60	Individual	Inter Collegiate	Athletics (100mts, 4X100mts relay)	First	19.12.2022 to 20.12.2022
124	S.Rithik Manogar	III BA English	20AEN60	Individual	Inter Collegiate	Athletics (400mts Hrdl)	Second	19.12.2022 to 20.12.2022
125	C. Justin Prabhakaran	III BA Tamil	20STA24	Individual	Inter Collegiate	Athletics (200,100mts)	First, Second	19.12.2022 to 20.12.2022
126	A.M.V.T. Krishnan	III BA English	20SEN43	Individual	Inter Collegiate	Athletics (4X100mts relay)	First	19.12.2022 to 20.12.2022
127	S. K. Surjith	II B.Com-B	21SCC59	Individual	Inter Collegiate	Athletics (4X100mts relay)	First	19.12.2022 to 20.12.2022
128	M. Vignesh	II BA English	21SEN33	Individual	Inter Collegiate	Athletics (4X400mts relay, 400nts)	First, Third	19.12.2022 to 20.12.2022
129	V. Naveen Prabhu	III B.A Economics	20SEC48	Individual	Inter Collegiate	Cross Country	Second	31.10.2022
130	V. Siva Pandaram	I BA Economics	22SEC33	Individual	Inter Collegiate	Athletics (4X400mts relay, 800mts, 1500mts)	First, Second	19.12.2022 to 20.12.2022
131	B. Karthi keyan	I BA Economics	22SEC16	Individual	Inter Collegiate	Athletics (4X400mts Relay)	First	19.12.2022 to 20.12.2022
132	R. Gokula Krishnan	I M.Sc Maths	22SMM14	Individual	Inter Collegiate	Athletics (400mts Hrdl)	Third	19.12.2022 to 20.12.2022
133	G. Udhaya kumari	I BA History	22AHS17	Individual	Inter Collegiate	Athletics (Discus Throw)	First	19.12.2022 to 20.12.2022
134	S. Uma Maheshwari	II BA History	21AHS13	Individual	Inter Collegiate	Athletics (Discus Throw)	Second	19.12.2022 to 20.12.2022

S. NO	Name	Class	Roll No	Team /Individual	Level	Game /Sport	Position	Date
135	P. Mala	II BA History	21AHS06	Individual	Inter Collegiate	Athletics (Pole Vault)	Second	19.12.2022 to 20.12.2022
136	P.Nallammal	II BA History	21AHS09	Individual	Inter Collegiate	Athletics (4X400mts Relay)	Second	19.12.2022 to 20.12.2022
137	S.Shunmuga Priya	II BA Economics	21SEC04	Individual	Inter Collegiate	Athletics (400mts Hrdl, 4X400mts relay)	Second, Second	19.12.2022 to 20.12.2022
138	A. Manthiram @ Parvathi	II BA History	21AHS07	Individual	Inter Collegiate	Athletics (4X400mts relay, 1500mts)	Second, Third	19.12.2022 to 20.12.2022
139	S. Yugitha	I MA History	22AMH05	Individual	Inter Collegiate	Athletics (100mts, 100mts hrdl)	First, First	19.12.2022 to 20.12.2022
140	K. Gowsalya	II BA English	21AEN28	Individual	Inter Collegiate	Athletics (400mts, 4X400mts relay)	Third, Second	19.12.2022 to 20.12.2022
141	M. Paramesh wari	I MA History	22AMH03	Individual	Inter Collegiate	Cross Country	Third	31.10.2022
142	G. Vignesh wari	III B.Sc N&D	20SND43	Individual	Inter Collegiate	Cross Country	Third	31.10.2022
143	V. Juliya Nissi	I B.Com Honours	22SBH13	Individual	Inter Collegiate	Cross Country	Third	31.10.2022
144	A. Manthiram @ Parvathi	II BA History	21AHS07	Individual	Inter Collegiate	Cross Country	Third	31.10.2022
145	P.U. Mohamed Nistar			Team	Inter Collegiate	Chess	Third	24.01.2023
146	S. Jachin Samuel	Ph.D in Maths		Team	Inter Collegiate	Chess	Third	24.01.2023
147	B. Murukesh	III B.Com Finance	20SCF57	Team	Inter Collegiate	Chess	Third	24.01.2023
148	E. Vijaya Maruthan	II B.Com	21ACO63	Team	Inter Collegiate	Chess	Third	24.01.2023
149	R. Thajudeen	III B.Com	20ACO68	Team	Inter Collegiate	Chess	Third	24.01.2023
150	M. Siva Suryanathan	II B.Com	21ACO62	Team	Inter Collegiate	Chess	Third	24.01.2023

Sadakath Outreach Programme (SOP)

1. Awareness Programme on Government Aptitude Test

An awareness programme on talent search exams for higher secondary students was organized by Sadakath Outreach Programme (SOP) of our College on 13-09-2022. Dr. G. Antony Suresh, Assistant Professor, Department of Tamil, delivered the special address. 20 Govt. Higher Secondary Students, Burkitmanagaram benefitted from this programme.

2. Dengue Awarness Rally

52nd Annual Day 2022-2023

175

A Dengue Awareness Rally was organized by Sadakath Outreach Programme (SOP) of our College at Miyakhanpalli on 30-09-2022. Dr. Sundari, Block Medical Officer, Primary Health Centre, Vallanadu, initiated the rally and gave a speech to the students. 15 students participated in the rally and distributed pamphlets to all the villagers.

3. Ways To Improve Communication Skills

A training programme titled "Ways to Improve Communication Skills" was organized by Sadakath Outreach Programme (SOP) on 07-10-2022 at Burkitmanagaram. Mrs. S.O. Katheeja Fazeela, Assistant Professor, Research Department of English, spoke about the various ways to improve the communication skills of the students. 16 students of our college and around 50 villagers participated in the programme.

4. Psychological Health Tips For School Students

A Special programme titled "Psychological Health Tips for School Students" was organized by Sadakath Outreach Programme (SOP) of our College on 14-10-2022 at Meerah Matric Middle School, Aarampannai. Dr. S. S. Srinithi, Assistant Professor and Head, Department of Psychology, spoke to the students about the importance of maintaining the psychological health of the students. 17 volunteers from our college and 100 students from Meerah Matric Middle School participated in the programme.

5. Sapling Plantation And Releif Material Distribution

A Sapling Plantation activity was organized by the Sadakath Outreach Programme (SOP) of our college on 29-10-2022 at Burkitmanagaram Village. Mr. Kader Mydeen, President, Burkitmanagaram Jamath, Mr. Sheik, Vice-President, Naduvakkurichi Panchayat, were the villagers who participated in the sapling plantation programme. Relief materials for the poor villagers were also distributed on the same day. Dr. S.M. Abdul Kader, Principal, and Dr.

S.M.A. Syed Mohamed Khaja, Vice-Principal, distributed the relief materials to 30 villagers.

6. Awareness Rally On Rain Water Harvesting

An awareness rally on "Rain Water Harvesting" was organized by the SOP of our College, at Seidunganallur, on 11-11-2022. Dr. K. Arunachala Perumal, Assistant Professor, Department of Commerce (A), initiated the rally and delivered the special address. 14 volunteers participated in the rally and distributed pamphlets with messages on rain water harvesting.

7. Free General Medical Camp

A free general medical camp was organized by Sadakath Outreach Programme (SOP) for the benefit of Aarampannai Villagers on 15 th November 2022. Dr. A. Manoharan, Head, Department of General Medicine, Government Siddha Medical College, and Dr. P. Sathiskumar, Assistant Professor, Department of General Medicine, Government Siddha Medical College, were the physicians who visited the village and conducted the camp successfully. 300 villagers benefitted from the camp.

8. Plastic Awareness Rally

A Plastic Awareness Rally was organized by Sadakath Outreach Programme (SOP) of our College at Miyakhanpalli Village on 18 th November, 2022. Dr. M. Petchiammal, Assistant Professor, Department of Economics and Ms. S. Asifa, Assistant Professor, Department of Commerce (B), were organize this activity along 16 SOP volunteers from our college participated in the programme and distributed Yellow Cloth Bags as a replacement for plastic bags.

9. Meritorious Work Award For Sadakath Outreach

In recognition to the tireless work carried out by the Sadakath Outreach Programme of our College, Nellai Life Organization of Tirunelveli conferred the

'Meritorious Work Award.' Mr. Sivakrishnamoorthy, Commissioner, Tirunelveli Corporation, handed over the award to Dr. N. Mohamed Rilwan, Coordinator of Sadakath Outreach Programme and Mr. M. Mohamed Razik Mohideen, Team Manager.

10. Hands On Training On Mushroom Cultivation & Amp; Value Added Product

On behalf of Sadakath Outreach Programme (SOP) the people of Sandhaipettai area were given training on mushroom cultivation on 25.01.2023. The event was presided over by Mrs. Baamitha, Member of Village Panchayat. Dr. Mrs. Syed Ali Fatima, Professor of Botany, conducted the training programme on mushroom cultivation and the 23 students from Zoology and Mathematics Department and 40 people from the village participated. The program was organized by Dr. N. Mohamed Rilwan, SOP Coordinator and Mr. Mohamed Razik, Team Manager.

11. Republic Day Activities at Adopted Village

As part of the republic day activities, the Sadakath Outreach Programme (SOP) jointly organized sports events with Students Council of our college for the children of Burkitmanagaram Village. A total of 5 events were organized for the villagers and prizes were distributed to the winners of all the events. The event organized well by Dr. N.Mohamed Rilwan, Coordinator and Mr. M. Mohamed Razik, Team Manager.

12. Dengue Awareness Programme

A Dengue Awareness Programme was organized at Miyakhanpalli village by the Sadakath Outreach Programme (SOP) of our College on 31.01.2023. The programme aimed at creating awareness among the villagers to prevent the spread of Dengue. Mrs. S. Selvi, Assistnat Professor, Department of English and Mr. Pavith, Assistant Professor, Department Of Computer Science, Were The Resource Persons. A Total Of 16 Volunteers

Participated In The Programme And Distributed Pamphlets Among The Villagers.

13. Awareness Programme on Computer Literacy

An awareness programme on computer literacy was organzied by the Sadakath Outreach Programme (SOP) of our college in the Miyakhanpalli Village near Vallanadu on 07.02.2023. Dr. B.N. Prathibha, Assistant Professor, Department of Computer Science, was the resource person who enlightened the village students and children about computer. A total of 100 students participated in the programme.

14. Awareness Programme On Hygiene Activity Forschool Kids

An awareness programme titled 'Hygiene Activity for School Kids' was organized by the Sadakath Outreach Programme (SOP) of our college in Santhaipettai village on 14.02.2023. Dr. S. Piramu Kailasam, Assistant Professor, Department of Computer Applications, was the resource person who interacted with the school kids regaring their hygiene. A total of 30 students from the school and 15 volunteers from the college participated in the programme.

15. Dengue Awareness Programme

A Dengue Awareness Programme was organized by the Sadakath Outreach Programme (SOP) of our college in Burkitmanagaram village on 16.02.2023. Dr. R. Kumuthini, Assistant Professor, Department of Physics and Dr. M. Thameem Ansari, Assistant Professor, Department of Chemistry, were the resource person who spoke to the villagers about dengue. A total of 28 volunteers from the college participated and took out a rally in the village to create awareness among the villagers regarding dengue.

16. Kits For Kids

A Nutrition awareness programme titled 'Kits for Kids' was organized by Sadakath Outreach Programme (SOP) of our College in the Jose Matriculation High School, Seydunganallur on 20.02.2023. Mrs. C. Aruna Sundari, Assistant Professor, Department of Nutrition and Dietetics, spoke to the school students about various nutritions that the students need and how to include them in their food. a total of 100 students participated in the programme.

17. Swachh Bharat Activity

A Swachhh Bharat Activity was carried out by the Sadakath Outreach Programme(SOP) of our college in Miyakhanpalli village on 28.02.2023. A total of 15 volunteers from the college visited the village and carried out cleaning activity in the Primary Health Care centre of the village. Dr. Sundari, Physician, Primary Health Care Centre, Miyakhanpalli initiated the cleaning activity and Dr. M. Syed Sulaiga Benazir coordinated the students. The villagers appreciated the gesture.

18. Azola Cultivation

On behalf of Sadakath Outreach Programme (SOP) in association with Unnat Bharath Abhiyan (UBA) of our College, the people of Aarampannai area were given training on Azola Cultivation on 07.03.2023. The event was presided over by Mr. Sheik, Village President. Dr. Mrs. Chitra, Assistant Professor of Micro Biology, conducted the training programme on Azola Cultivation and the 20 students from Micro biology Department and 40 people from the village participated. The program was organized by Dr. N. Mohamed Rilwan, SOP Coordinator and Mr. Mohamed Razik, Team Manager.

Career Guidance Cell

A dedicated Career Guidance Cell is established in our College with Dr.M. Himaya Jaleela Begam serving as the Coordinator to guide the students to prospective careers. The Cell provides relevant academic and career information to enable students to meet their future challenges.

- **1.**An Employment Awareness Programme was organized by the District Employment office, Tirunelveli as part of the Mega Job fair on 06/08/2022 at F.X Engineering College, Palayamkottai. A total of 50 students from Sadakathullah Appa College, along with Dr.Yunush Ahamed Mohamed Sherif Assistant Professor, Department of English and Dr.M.Abdul Azeez, Assistant Professor, Department of History, members of Career Guidance Cell, attended the programme.
- **2.**An awareness programme on "Opportunities for Higher Studies Abroad" was conducted by the Career Guidance Cell on 14/09/2022 at 11.30 A.M. in the college auditorium. The Guest speaker was R.G. Sankara Pandian, Guimax Institute, Tirunelveli. A total of 250 students participated in this programme.
- **3**. The Career Guidance Cell organized a Career Awareness programme for the final year students on "Current Trends and Career Opportunities". It was conducted on 18th October 2022 in Seminar Hall-II. Mr. T.S. Sukumar, General Manager, I-Tech Academy, Industry Institute Interactive Consultant, Chennai was the Chief Guest of the programme. A total of 140 students participated in this programme.
- 4.The Cell organized an Awareness Programme on "How to face Competitive Examinations" on 9th November, 2022 at 11.00. A.M. in the College Auditorium. The Guest speakers of the programme were (i)Mr.M.Maria Sahayam Antony, Asst Director, Coaching Cum Guidance, Centre for SC and ST, Tirunelveli; Mr. G. Haribaskar, Assistant Director, Coaching Cum

Guidance Centre for SC & ST, Tirunelveli and Mr.S. Syed Mohamed, Dist Employment Officer(i/c), District Employment and Career Guidance Centre, Tirunelveli. A total of 153 students participated in this programme.

- 5. The Career Guidance Cell organized an Awareness Programme on "Investment" on 20th February 2023 in the College Auditorium at 11.30 A.M. Mr. G.S.M. Subramanian, a SEBI certified trainer and financial solutions provider was the resource person. A total of 67 students participated in this programme.
- 6. The Career Guidance Cell organized an Awareness Programme on "Investment" on 20th February 2023 in the College Auditorium at 2.30 P.M. Mr. G.S.M. Subramanian, a SEBI certified trainer and financial solutions provider was the resource person. A total of 64 students participated in this programme

The Placement Cell

The Placement Cell of our College, with Dr. M.I. Zahir Hussain as the Placement Officer, acts as a platform that bridges the students and the recruiting companies. The Placement cell, in association with Magic Bus India Foundation, organized a Two-Day Placement Training Programme for the pass-out students of 2022 on 01-09-2022 and 02-09-2022. 56 students benefitted.

The Placement Cell in collaboration with Magic Bus India, Chennai organised a Mega Job Fair on 07.09.2023. Out of the 252 participants of the 2018, 2019 and 2020 pass-outs, 54 candidates were selected.

An awareness programme on TNPSC Competitive Exams for the final year students was organized by the Placement Cell in association with the Student Council. The chief guest of the programme was Mr.Benjamin Franklin, Programme Coordinator, Tamilnadu Graduate Federation, Chennai.

55 students benefitted. An awareness programme on "Naan Mudhalvan" for the final year students was organized by the Placement Cell on 16th of September, 2022.

The Placement Cell and the Department of Information Technology jointly organized an awareness programme in collaboration with Red Hat Academy on 19-01-2023. The chief guest of the programme was Mr.J.S.Sukumar, Director, Winways Informatics Private Limited. 152 students benefitted

The Placement Cell and Department of Computer Applications jointly organized a motivational talk on "How to Crack Your First Interview" on 20-01-2023. The chief guest of the programme was A.Dharshini Trainer, Association of Intellectual Managers (AIM), 171 students benefitted.

The Placement Cell organized an orientation programme in collaboration with TCS Requirement Drive on 23.01.2023. The chief guest of the programme was Mrs.V. Oyceline, Head, Youth Employment Programme Lead Tamil Nadu Region, TCS. 190 students benefitted.

The Placement Cell and Department of Computer Applications jointly organized a guest lecture on "Job Opportunities in Fullstack Development and UI/UX Design" on 13-02-2023. The chief guest of the programme was Mr.Anton Francis Jeejo, Founder of Techieey, Freelance at Apple and Amazon and Mr.Ranjith Kumar, Co-Founder of Techieey, Senior UI Designer One Thing Design. 190 students benefitted The Placement Cell in association with TCS conducted a one-week training programme for 170 students in three batches from 20.02.2023 to 08-04-2023

The Placement Cell and the Student Council in association with UNXT – Unnatti, Bangalore conducted a one-month training programme under Naan Mudhalvan scheme for 120 students in two batches from 09.01.2023 to 28-03-2023

The placement cell organized an awareness programme on FOXCONN for final year girl students on 25.03.2023. The chief guest of the programme was Mr.K. Manimaran, HR Recruitment and Mr. Arunpandian, Team leader of FOXCONN Mobile Assembling Unit, Kanchipuram.

On 3rd of March, the College sent the database of 358 students for the Accenture Recruitment Process, of which 12 were selected for the aptitude test. Among them, 6 were selected and 3 cleared the technical and the HR round.

The Placement Cell, in collaboration with EXIDE HDFC Life Insurance, organized a campus recruitment drive for the post of Executive on 13.04.2023. 46 candidates were selected out of 100 participants of final year students.

The Placement Cell, in association with Qspiders, Coimbatore organised a Virtual Recruitment Drive for the final year students of Information Technology, Computer Applications and UG and PG programmes of Computer Science on 14th of April, 2023. 97 students were short-listed.

The Annual Alumni Get-Together

The Annual Alumni Get-Together was held on 25.02.2023 in the Seminar Hall. Dr. A Syed Mohamed, Head, Department of Chemistry and Secretary of the Alumni Association (Administration) welcomed the gathering. Dr.S.M.Abdul Kader, Principal of Sadakathullah Appa College, presided over the occasion. M.K.M. Mohamed Nazar, the Executive Committee Member and the General Secretary of the Alumni Association and B. Syed Omar Sajith, President of the Alumni Association gave their felicitations. Haji. A. Abdul Huk, Proprietor, Thambi Agency was the chief guest. Alhaj H.M. Sheik Abdul Kader, the Treasurer, and Alhaj. Wavoo. Syed Abdur Rahman, the President of the College Managing Committee presided over the function. Former Professors - Dr.M. Kamalutheen, S. Jeya Kumar and Dr. Mohmmed Nazer,

Administrative Advisor - Dr.B.A, Abdul Kareem, the Coordinator of the Alumni Association - Dr. M. Sheik Mohideen Badusha, Secretary (Acting) of the Alumni Association - Abdul Kader, Joint Secretary of the Aumni Association - Er.Arif Sulthan, Secretary of the Muslim Higher Secondary School - L.K.S. Meeran Mydeen, and Advocates Madar Mohideen and Mariappa Ganthi also participated in the Annual Alumni Get-Together. Dr.B.A.Abdul Kareem, Administrative Advisor presented the Account Statement of the Association for the academic years 2021-22 and 2022-23. Dr.A.Abdul Azeez, Assistant Professor of History and Mrs.S Supriya compered for the whole function. Nearly, 400 alumni participated in the function. Dr.S.M.A. Syed Mohamed Khaja, Vice Principal and Treasurer proposed a vote of thanks.

It is a matter of pride for the institution to acknowledge the academic pursuits and accomplishments of the students and faculty members. As such, their achievements on the academic, co-curricular and the extra-curricular front during the academic year 2022-2023 have been summarized so far. Time constraint prevents me from mentioning the numerous other achievements of the College. They, however find a place in the detailed Annual Report.

In this regard, I thank the Almighty for providing us with the essential inclination and fervour to accomplish all our academic and non-academic responsibilities in an efficient and effective manner. I am grateful and highly obliged to our Management for their constant support in all our initiatives and endeavours. I also thank all the teaching and non-teaching faculty members of Sadakathullah Appa College for their cooperation and involvement in achieving all our goals.

Thank you one and all. I conclude with the prayer.

لِيهَبْرَبِّ حُكْمًا Rabbi ĤableeHukmaa "MY LORD, VOUCHSAFE ME WISDOM"

52nd Annual Day 2022-2023

186